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THE WORLD AT LARDE.

Summary of the Dally Newa

W ASH ING TO N MOTES.
T he state department has been offi

cially informed by Consul-General Kim
berly of a change in the ministry of the 
government of Guatemala and of the 
appointment o f Senor De Leon as min
ister of foreign relationa

T he president has reduced the six 
years’ sentence o f Robert bigel, son of 
Gen. Sigel, to two years and nine 
months, and directs that a pardon be 
issued to young bigel then.

Under the act of March, 1891, the 
treasury department has assumed en
tire control o f the immigration in 
Maryland, Pennsylvania and Massachu
setts.

T he secretary o f the treasury has 
called upon a number of national bank 
depositories to transfer to the sub- 
treasury a portion o f the amount of 
public moneys held by them and not 
needed for the transaction of public 
business.

T he Wlchltas and affiliated tribes 
have commenced signing with the gov
ernment commission.

T he report has again been started 
that Secretary Noble w ill resign on ac
count of bad health.

T he president has appointed William 
D. Owen, of Logansport, Ind., superin
tendent o f immigration. Mr. Owen is 
45 years o f age, represented the Tenth 
congressional district of Indiana in the 
last three congresses and was the author 
o f the new immigration law. He was 
strongly backed by labor organizations 
for the position to which he was ap
pointed.

T H E  EAST.
W a lter  P. F r .in e r , of Williams

port, N. .1., and William R. Smith, of 
lia llesville, N. Y ., freshmen in Rutgers 
college were drowned while bathing in 
the canal at New Brunswick, N. J.

T he New York Dispatch Publishing 
Co. is in the sheriff's hands under 
executions aggregating 844,175. Capital 
stock, 8125,000. The company pub
lished the New York Dispatch, the 
Daily Traveler and Hotel Record, 
Drake’s Magazine and the Evening 
Call.

T iie Connecticut supreme court has 
decided the “ for”  ballot case in favor 
of Morris, the democratic candidate for 
governor. This decision favors the 
democrats and is a point gained by 
them in the contest for the governor
ship.

John You, an inmate of the county 
hospital at Reading, Mass., deliberately 
starved himself to death in that insti
tution. He went without food for 
twenty-seven days. He was terribly 
emaciated.

George W. T urner has resigned the 
office of publisher of the New York 
World and has been succeeded by Man
ager Dillon, late of the St Louis Post- 
Dispatch. Mr. Turner goes to the Re
corder, in which he is said to have Ac
quired a proprietary interest.

Henson J. Lossino, the well known 
historian, died at his home in Chestnut 
Ridge, N. Y., on the 3d of heart failure 
at the ago of 78 years. The deceased 
was born at Keekm&n, February lit, 
1813.

CarT. Mooney, of London, England, 
defeated Murphy, of New York, in a 
pigeon shooting match at Hollywood, 
Asbury Park, N. J. The score was 87 
to 83. Twenty-five thousand dollars 
was wagered. The stakes were S!,000 
a side.

Henry Clews says there is no doubt 
but Secretary Foster will agree with 
the bankers that it w ill be to the best 
interests of the country to extend the 
maturing of the 4% per cent bonds 
after September, at 3 per cent

T he Union seminary has voted to re
tain the services of Dr. Briggs. thus to 
a certain extent defying the Presbyte
rian general assembly.

TH E  WEST.
State  School Commissioner John 

H ancock, of Ohio, dropped dead at his 
office from apoplexy.

Chief Justice O’Hrikn, of the New 
Mexico supreme court has hauded 
down his opinion in the celebrated suit 
brought by the heirs of David D. Mitch
ell, Benjamin Walker and others of St 
Louis, against the Maxwell Land Grant 
Co. for nearly 3,000,000 acres in New 
Mexico and Colorado. The decision is 
against the plaintiffs.

I ncorporation papers have been 
filed at Columbus, O., for the Consoli
dated Oatmeal Co., with a capital stock 
o f 88,500,000. A ll the oatmeal mills of 
the country are thus brought under one 
management with headquarters at Ak
ron, O.

T hree white men have been killed 
by Shawnee Indians on the north fork 
o f the Canadian river in the Indian 
territory. The Indians asserted the 
men were horse thieves, but a good 
many believed they were Oklahoma 
boomers. The Indians bear a good 
character.

T he Nhufeldt distillery, Chicago, was 
on fire the other day. The loss was 
$100,000. This is the distillery the 
whisky trust is said to be energetically 
endeavoring to destroy.

Coi. Sidney D. Maxw ell, for twenty 
years superintendent of the Merchants’ 
exchange of Cincinnati, has resigned.

A frame building on the west side, 
Chicago, fell the other day, killing 
three men who wero carousing under 
the structure.

T he celebrated trotting stallion Tom 
Roger was burned to death on the 
Woodland stock farm near Cincinnati. 
Jle was worth $30,000.

A t  a general meeting of the five cen
tral labor bodies o f Chicago organized 
labor took a radical stand against any 
further move to give public aaslstance 
to the world's fair as long as their de
mands for a minimum rate are refused.

Harris A. Sm ii.er, James J. Slocum 
and Joseph Wood, all under conviction 
to suffer death for murder, but who had 
appealed to the federal courts, have 
been resentenced by Judge Barrett to 
be electrocuted at Sing Sing prison dur
ing thè week beginning July 0 next.

B ishop Flasch , o f the Milwaukee 
Catholic diocese, is suffering from can
cer of the stomach and his recovery is 
doubtful

B il l  Wy a t t , alias “ Six Shooter 
Jack,”  who killed the telegraph oper
ator at Horton, I. T., last fall, has been 
captured.

Judge T. N. Edwards, district attor
ney of Carson, Nev., committed suicide 
by shooting himself. He had been suf
fering for some time from nervous 
prostration, brought on by acute ill
ness.

T he people’s party o f Iowa has put a 
full state ticket in the field, headed by 
A. J. Westfall for governor.

A sudden gale caused a panic on the 
Latonia race tracks, near Cincinnati. 
Fortunately no one was hurt in the mad 
rush.

A boiler explosion at Dusard’s saw 
mill, near Bedford, Ind., on the 3d 
killed eight men.

T he victory of the single trolley sys
tem in the Ohio supreme court was 
based on the ground that the telephone 
companies have no exclusive right to 
the earth for return circuit purposes.

Ca pt . Ca van a u g h ’s company of the 
Thirteenth infantry, which has been 
stationed at .Guthrie, Ok., since the open
ing of the territory, has left on an order 
from the war department for Fort Sup
ply-

R eceiver E. D. M ix , of the Commer
cial bank of Guthrie, Ok., which failed 
some months ago, has handed in his re
port to the court. It  shows that the 
bank from its inception was run to take 
in all it could in deposits and then fail.

T he Shawnee Indians who recently 
killed three white men in the Indian 
territory have been discharged. The 
dead men were recognized as outlaws. 
The Shawnees, on being released, 
headed a party in pursuit of the Dalton 
gang of train robbers.

T iie  whisky trust has at last secured 
possession of the Shufeldt and Calumet 
distilleries, Chicago.

W hile  engaged in a row over a game 
of monte at Fort Douglas, Utah, Rufus 
Smith, a private of company C, Six
teenth infantry, shot and fatally 
wounded William Carter, o f company 
H.

A passenger train on the Denver A  
Rio Grande ran into a rain washed cul
vert about fifteen miles south o f Den
ver, Col. The passengers were con
siderably shaken up.

T H E  SOUTH.
T he Buckingham variety theater, 

Nashville, Tenn., has been destroyed 
by fire.

E ugene Story was hanged at Lexing
ton, Miss. The scaffold was strongly 
guarded to prevent a rumored rescue.

M artin  F i.ynn , roadmaster of the El 
Paso (Tex.) division of the Santa Fe 
railroad, was cut to pieces by a train 
near that city.

T he confederate monument at Jack- 
son, Miss., was unveiled on the 3d.

On the Grand Bay plantation in 
Coupee parish. La., a number of ne 
groes were playing craps. A dispute 
arose, which resulted in the killing of 
W illie Jennings. Levee hands at once 
hanged Alexander Campbell, Sam Hum- 
mell and another negro.

A t a il -end collision occurred at the 
water tank west o f Aledo, Tex., on the 
Texas A  Pacific railway. Ten cars, a 
caboose and an engine were burned, 
while Engineer Kuhlhoff and Conductor 
Johnson were fatally hurt.

T he wholesale dry goods and shoe 
concern of the Connell-Hall-McLester 
Co., of Nashville, Tenn., made an as
signment Liabilities, 8473,000; assets, 
estimated at $725,000.

GENERAL
T he pope, in order to provide against 

all possible contingencies, has just con
cluded a definite will. In this he be
queaths all his personal property to the 
holy see.

T he German government is reducing 
the staff of Spandau arms factory from 
1,000 to 400 men. There Is much dis
content among the men in consequence.

N arcisse L aroqur, whu October 17 
last brutally outraged and murdered 
two little girls named McGorigle, was 
hanged at L ’Original, Que.

Peru is extending its consular sys
tem and will appoint consuls-general to 
reside in New York city, Havana, Pan
ama and other points o f commercial 
importance.

A correspondent at Odessa tele
graphs that the recent heavy rains have 
benefited the wheat crop in southern 
Russia so greatly that the harvest will 

probably be but little below the ave
rage. It  had been expected that there 
would be an extensive shortage, owing 
to drought.

T he new Chilian congress convened 
by Hal maced a, which is now in session 
and in which Baimaceda's friends claim 
all but two provinces are represented, 
has placed absolute power In his hands.

T he band of brigands who recently 
seized a number o f passengers on an 
express train between Constantinople 
and Adrlanople and who sent one o f the 
prisoners to secure a ransom of $40,000, 
now decline to rev iv e  the ransom un
less Israel dismisses the escort accom
panying him.

F a m in e  prices were said to be pre
vailing at Iquique, Chill Bleat was 
selling at TO cents a pound, potatoes at 
$20 a bag and flour at 830 a bag.

T hree bull fighters have been killed 
In Spain. They were given pompous 
funerals.

P easants are reported starving to 
death in parts of Russia. The exso- 
tlons of tax collectors continue never
theless.

T here has been another fight be
tween an insurgent vessel and the gov
ernment flotilla at Valparaiso, ChllL 
The flotilla was defeated and the 
cruiser steamed away.

T he Itata was quietly surrendered to 
Adm. McCann on her arrival at Iquique. 
The surrender had been prearranged.

M ichael Da y it t 's Labor World has 
suspended publication.

T he miners who were shut out of 
Westphalia after going on a strike have 
nearly all drifted back to work, the 
employers finding that they oould not 
do without the skilled labor of their 
former men. It is also said that the 
government gave a hint favorable to 
exercise o f lenity.

T he British consul at Hamburg re
ports that the time is not far distant 
when that place w ill be lost to the Brit
ish eoal industry. The English coal 
producers now send about £1,500,000 
sterling worth of coal to Hamburg.

T he Italian wheat crop is at present 
in a strong and healthy condition, and 
there is every pro-pect of an excellent 
harvest.

T he machinery of the steamer Itata 
is in a bad state and it w ill require 
some days to put it in order again. 
When the necessary repairs are com
pleted the Itata w ill leave for San 
Diego, CaL, convoyed by the United 
States steamer Charleston.

M. PoBiEDorosTEFFC, chief of the 
holy synod of Russia, has issued regu
lations which provide that students of 
all religious denominations must attend 
lessons in tiie orthodox catechism and 
that all industrious establishments 
must have an orthodox church within a 
distance of twenty kilometers.

Business failures (Dun?s report) for 
the seven days ended June 4 numbered 
224, compared with 854 the previous 
week and 205 the corresponding week 
of last year.

Baron L udwig F ischer V on N agys 
Szalatu iab , proprietor of the great 
Wernburg estate in Hungary, is about 
to join Emin Pasha in German east 
Africa and link his fortunes to those of 
the African explorer.

T he kaiser is said to be utterly aston
ished at the baccarat trial, as in Ger
many nobody playing against the heir 
of the throne would think a moment of 
winning.

T he schooner C. F. Hill brings news 
that the grip is creating great havoc 
among the natives o f Alaska Hun
dreds have died, at the rate o f a dozen 
per day. There are no doctors on the 
island and no medical stores

T he census of London shows a popu
lation of 4,311,056. The outer ring has 
a population of 1,432,378—a total of
5,633,333. _______________

n iH  l a t e s t .
T he great glassware manufactory 

of Willis A Nelson, Glasgow, Scot
land, lias been destroyed by fire. The 
damage was over 8250,000.

A distinct shock o f earthquake from 
southeast to northwest was fe lt at New 
Brunswick, N. J., on the 7th.

T he report that Gen. James Long- 
street is seriously ill is unfounded. 
Jerome Hill has received a message 
from the general dated Gainesville, Ga., 
June 7, saying that he is in excellent 
health.

T hree hundred persons were put to 
death at Port au Prince, Hayti, by Hlp- 
polyte’s troops during a late rebellion.

T he International typographical 
union met in annual convention at Fa- 
neuil hall, Boston, on the 8th.

Don M. Dickinson wants the next 
democratic convention held at Detroit. 
Mich.

T he indictments against ex-Senator 
Stevenson, Otto Mears, president o f the 
Rio Grande Southern railway, and ex- 
Secretary of State Watson, charged 
with bribery, were quashed at Denver, 
CoL This is the not unexpected end of 
the great legislative scandal of last 
winter.

A dispatch from Stockholm says that 
the Swedish riksdag has passed a law 
prohibiting Roman Catholics from seek
ing to make converts to their faith. 
The exercise of the faith is freely per
mitted. The law is prompted by the 
growing number of Catholic converts.

T h k rabbis of the principal cities of 
Russia have ordered a day o f fasting, 
prayer and intercession against perse
cution. Renewed rumors are current 
that the Jewish merchants of St 
Petersburg intend to quit the city.

Bisiioi’ K night, of the Episcopal dio
cese o f Milwaukee, is dead.

Postmaster-General  W anam aker  
testified in the Bardsley defalcation 
case at Philadelphia on tho 8th. Bards- 
ley was indicted on seventeen counts.

W. S. Sneed , an insurance agent at 
Wichita Fulls, Tex., supposed to be the 
correspondent o f the Kansas City Sun
day Sun, was tarred and feathered by 
indignant citizens.

Coi. L kbri,  the inventor of the Lobe) 
rifle, is dead.

Sheriff Morris' wife was feeding 
tho prisoners in the Blount county jail, 
Ala., at dinner time, when one of them 
knocked her down and all but one of 
them made good their escape over her 
prostrate body. The one who remained 
is charged with murder.

T he execution of a Sepoy desert*! 
who was one of the leaders of the re
bellion at Manipur, i* reported.

REBELS REMOVED.
Butchery of Three Hundred Hay- 

tlana.

HIPPOLYTE’S FESTIVAL OF PEACE.
An Abortive Insurrection Suppressed By 

the Tyrant In Short Order—Degraded 
Humans Employed In the 

W ork.

Port au  Prince, June 1.—For the 
last two or three weeks there had been 
rumors that a revolution against Hippo- 
lyte was imminent In the capital and 
these having reached the ears of the 
chief executive he caused the arrest of 
«bout eighty suspected persons. Among 
those wanted waa Gen. Sully, who, 
hearing he was wanted, hid himself. 
Failing to secure the general himself, 
hit w ife was taken instead and thrown 
Into prison.

The outbreak o f the rebels occurred 
Thursday, May 28. While President 
Hippolyte was attending church a 
former cabinet minister, at the head of 
eighty followers, all well armed, 
stormed the prison and released 800 po
litical and other prisoners. The re
leased prisoners were soon provided 
with arms, hnd when Hippolyte's 
troops arrived on the scene there was a 
bloody battle.

Hippolyte, fearing that he would be 
shot down by some o f the rebels If he 
appeared on the street, remained in the 
church all day guarded by soldiers. He 
called out the reserve militia and the 
rebels were soon routed. The leader 
of the rebels, the former cabinet minis
ter, was captured and shot at once.

By noon of Thursday forty of the 
rebels had been captured and put to 
death. Others were captured and shot 
on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Every 
man suspected o f being in sympathy 
with the insurgents was put to death, 
without trial, as soon as captured. 
Most o f the 100 prisoners released from 
the jail by the Insurgents were recapt
ured and shot

The outbreak caused great excite
ment in Port au Prince, and thorough
ly alarmed Hippolyte and his govern
ment The full military reserve force 
was called out, the custom house and 
all public buildings were closed, and 
no one was allowed to leave the city 
without a passport from tho govern
ment.

The outbreak seems to have been 
precipitated by the killing of Ernest 
Rigaud, the largest merchant at Port 
au Prince, by an agent of President 
Hippolyte. Rigaud, who alleged that 
he was a French subject had been in 
Paris some time and had only recently 
returned to Hayti. Ex-President 
Legitime is in Paris and is supposed to 
be in secret communication with his 
sympathizers in Ila y t l Rigaud was 
suspected of being in sympathy with 
the Legitime party and of aiding. It  
was believed that he had brought from 
Paris a cargo o f arms for the rebels.

Thursday morning. May 28, President 
Hippolyte went to the house o f Rigaud, 
followed by a detachment o f soldiers. 
The soldiers remained outside while the 
president entered alone. He asked the 
merchant if he did not have guns con
cealed in the house. Rigaud answered 
that he had no guns in the house.

"Then you have them at your store,”  
aid the president. The merchant re

plied that he had no guns concealed 
anywhere, but i t  is said he Insulted 
Hippolyte and ordered him out of the 
house.

Putting his hand on Rigaud’s shoulder, 
the president said: “ Come with me.”
They left the house together and 
stepped out in the street In front of the 
waiting soldiers. Without another 
word to Rigaud, Hippolyte stepped 
aside and gave the order to fire. The 
soldiers raised the guns and fired a vol
ley into the body of the rich merchant. 
He fell dead In front o f his house.

Saturday morning. May 30, a nephew 
of Ernest Rigaud, who was associated 
with him in business, called on Presi
dent Hippolyte’s to ask about the kill
ing o f his uncle. The young man did 
not know that his uncle was shot by 
order o f the president Ho-believed it 
was done by the soldiers without orders 
and he intended to demand an investi
gation. As soon as he addressed the 
president and stated the object of his 
vis it Hippolyte ordered him shot He 
was at once dragged into the street by 
the soldiers and shot dead.

About the same time Mr. Alexis Ros
signol, an inoffensive and much es
teemed man, was executed In the 
streets; another man was put up against 
the cathedral wall and shot; seventeen 
were executed in a batch; and even at 
this date, an occasional volley tells that 
another poor wretch has been sent to 
his doom. There was no fighting In 
the streets to excuse this massacre. 
Every execution is carried out in the 
most cold blooded way, the execution
er* being soldiers belonging to the most 
degraded type o f men, who seem to en
joy the bloody task.

Day and night troops of Hippolyte 
patrol the streets searching for persons 
suspected of being In sympathy with 
thé insurgents’ party. Business Is 
practically suspended.

The bodies of the rebels shot are left 
lying in tho street for several hours as 
a warning to their friends. The offi
cers of some of tho German vessels in 
port went on shore to look at the 
dead bodies.

To-day a great festival o f peace, so 
called, was ordered by lllppoljte

KANSAS STATE NEWS.

Frank Spow and the Hamilton Print
ing Co. have purchased the plant ol 
Cliff Baker, the outgoing state printer, 
for $25,000, and Mr. Baker w ill retire 
from the business

A man who registered himself as R. 
H. Lyon, of South Bend, Ind., waa 
found dead in his bed at the National 
hotel in Leaven worth the other morn
ing. In the room was found an empty 
morphine bottle and a hypodermic syr
inge.

J. L. Brown, a farmer, was recently 
the victim o f a fatal accident near 
Cheney. On his place is a well sixty 
feet deep, down which had fallen a 
post, blocking the passage of the 
bucket. While trying to fish out the 
obstruction the curbing gave way and 
he was dashed to the bottom o f the 
well and instantly killed.

Judge Eastland has appointed a 
referee to investigate the condition of 
the Kanapolis Land Co., o f Kanapolis, 
and the company will undoubtedly be 
placed in the hands of a receiver and its 
affairs wound up The suit was brought 
by one of the original stockholders, and 
from the facts adduced at the hearing, 
its affairs are in bad shape.

The grand lodge of the Knights of 
Reciprocity of Kansas held its first an
nual meeting at Topeka recently. I t  is 
a new organization, the first subordi
nate lodge being instituted in Garden 
City in December, 1890. There are now 
thirty-eight lodges in the state repre
senting thirty counties The Kansas 
membership numbers about 5,000.

The mutilated body o f a man, appar
ently about 45 years of age, was found 
on the track of the Missouri, Kansas & 
Texas railroad within the city limits of 
Fort Scott the other day. The remains 
were identified as those of Frank 
Cooper, a well-to-do farmer, living near 
Terre Haute, Ind. The body was cut 
entirely in two. He had been killed by 
the cars.

James W. Moxley was recently ar
rested at Fort Scott, and A. El Penten, 
Thomas Johnson and Jesse Shaw at 
Seneca, Mo., who it is alleged are 
wanted by the postal authorities for 
various post office robberies which have 
been committed in eastern Kansas. 
The last case against them is the rob
bery of the post office at Coffeyvilie, 
Kan.

On May 34, W. Louis Locker, insane, 
escaped from a private asylum at A t
chison, and has not since been heard 
from. He is 47 years old, height 5 feet 
9 inches, weight 150 pounds, black hair, 
dark eyes, of German descent and 
speaks broken English. Any informa
tion regarding his whereabouts w ill be 
gladly received by Richard Ilowatt at 
Haven, Reno county, Kan.

The state board of railroad commis
sioners rendered a decision in the case 
of the Lincoln and Colorado branch of 
the Union Pacific. The company has 
been ordered to put on a regular passen
ger train between Satina and I ’lainville, 
to leave Salina in the morning and 
Plainville in the evening. The com
pany withdrew its passenger service 
from the road last December because 
of the heavy falling off in travel and in 
its defense before the board claimed 
that its passenger train was run at a 
heavy loss.

The address issued by the board of 
managers of the Botkin impeachment 
case has been given to the public. It 
reviews the entire case, giving the 
damaging testimony against the re
spondent The senate is severely criti
cised for permitting the respondent to 
demur to the articles of impeachment 
and for sustaining the demurrer upon 
three of the articles. I t  is also particu
larly severe upon one of the attorneys 
for the defense, who is charged with 
using improper reflections in his argu
ment before the senate.

Prof. F. H. Snow’s weather report 
for May says: “ The coldest May in over 
twenty-four years’ record, except that 
of 1882. There were two harmless 
white frosts on the 6th and 11th. The 
rainfall was more than 50 per cent, 
above the May average, and has been 
but three times exceeded, in 1873, 1876 
and 1880. The total rainfall was 6.55 
inches, which is 2.27 inches above the 
May average. The entire rainfall for 
the five months of 1891, now completed, 
has been 18.70 inches, which is 6.54 
inches above tho average for the same 
months in the preceding twenty-three 
years.”

The rumor has been prevalent that the 
president has tendered the appointment 
to Chief Justice Horton as one of the 
judges of the new land court and that 
this would result in an election next 
fall for a chief justice to fill the 
vacancy. A recent Topeka dispatch 
stated that as a result of a consultation 
between a number of leading republi
cans and Gov. Humphrey, more than 
200 telegrams have been sent to Presi
dent Harrison, asking that the an
nouncement of Judge Horton's appoint
ment be deferred until too late for the 
November elections, and that if this 
were impossible, not made at all.

A destructive hailstorm struck Shaw
nee county the other evening and did 
great damage to growing crops. It  set 
in three and a half miles east of To
peka and ranged southeast Among 
the sufferers were Allen Sells, who lost 
seventy acres of fine wheat and a field 
of rye. John Campbell lost ninety 
acres of wheat and considerable fruit; 
J. L. Campbell, wheat oat*" fruit and 
strawberries, and had all of the window 
panes knocked out o f the exposed side 
of the house. The hailstones were 
very large and covered the ground. The 
damage was estimated to be fully $50.- 
900.

T H E  BENSON CASE.

H r* . Rautznhu, t h «  M u rdered  W o m a n '! 
D a u gh ter , G lr c i  H e r  T es tim on y  A ga in s t 
th e  Prteon er.
L eavenw orth , Kan., June 7.—The 

sensation o f the day in the Mettman 
case came Saturday afternoon when 
Mrs. Mary Rautzahn, daughter of the 
murdered Mrs Mettman and the para
mour of the man who is supposed to 
have killed her mother, was put on the 
stand by the prosecution and told freely 
and fully the story o f her wrongdoings.

Mrs. Rautzahn gave her age as 83 
years, a widow with two children. She 
told of her improper relations with 
Benson, which was approved of by her 
mother, and said;

“ Benson saw me Saturday night, 
March 15, 1890. He came to my
father’s place by way of the back gate.
I  expected him and looked for him. He 
usually came at about ten minutes past 
10. He asked where my father was. I 
told him he was in bed. He then asked 
me to call my mother. I  did so and she 
told me to take care of the children 
while she was gone. She staid half an 
hour, and then coming in told me I 
could go ou t I went out and Benson, 
after chatting awhile, asked me if I 
thought my mother would give him 
away. I did not know what he meant, 
but he continued and said that he would, 
put a bullet in her head if she did. He 
told me to take my brother’s money and 
give it to him, and he said that 
he would see that my mother would 
never come back to trouble me. About 
1 o'clock he left, saying he was going to 
Kansas City. The next Saturday even
ing, March 33, at about 10:10 o’clock 
Benson came again, and I met him at 
the back gate. He told me that my 
mother was going to New York, and 
that I was to go and live with him in 
Kansas City. Then he said that my 
brother would meet with an accident, 
and that my father would get his in
surance money. A fter a time Benson 
promised iny father would die, too, and 
then he said I would have all that was 
le ft  Benson made claims to be able 
to prophesy future events.

“ That night Benson said my mother 
was going away to New York that 
night or the next and that he w ou li 
meet her on Broadway when she went 
He urged me to take the 8440 o f my 
brother's and if any one remarked that 
the money was missing to say that it 
had disappeared with my mother. Sun
day evening, March 33, 1890, the night 
of my mother's disappearance, I  was 
alone in the house. My father and 
children were out in the stable. The 
$440 was money that had been saved 
by my brother and it was kept in a 
white bag in my bed. My mother 
was in good spirits and in good 
health that evening. She left 
the house about 5:30 p. m., taking no 
baggage of any kind. She was accus
tomed to go out at night and would 
stay late. She, too, professed to be a 
fortune teller. The relations between 
father and mother were peaceful. The 
whole family had lived together more 
happily the year before mother's death 
than ever before.

" I  never saw mother alive again after 
that night—that night I worried and 
watched for mother. I was not worried 
when I saw that it was 10 o'clock. I 
sat up the whole night waiting for 
mother. Yes, I expected her to come 
back when morning came. Father, no
ticing that mother had not returned, 
said that perhaps mother had stopped 
over some place over n ight That 
morning, remembering what Benson 
had told me of the money, I took it 
from the bed and locked it in my 
drawer.

“ Monday night Benson came up thj 
sidewalk to our house. I ’ather was 
not asleep, so I took off my shoes and 
went in my stocking feet to meet him.
I . said to him: ‘Richnrd, my mother
disappeared at 5:30 Sunday; where is 
she?’ He answered: ‘I  don’t know
about your mother. Am I her keeper? 
Give me that money.’ I did finally give 
him the money. He took it, kissed me 
and said goodby. I took tho money be
cause he told me to and gave it to him 
because I was afraid of him. I  was 
afraid of him because in March when I 
went to see him in Kansas City 
at his request he said to 
me while I was wash
ing dishes: ‘Mary, you are the twelfth 
woman I have had. I have had eleven 
before you, and if you don’t do all I
want you to I w ill send you t o -----
along with them.’ That’s why I was 
afraid of him. A fter giving Benson tho 
money 1 went back to the honse and 
to bed soon after, but slept little. ”  i

The witness then Identified the 
various articles of clothing found in 
Benson's room as hers. Continuing, 
she testified: “ In Kansas City he
called himself Richard Waldo. He in
troduced me as Mrs. Waldo. Those 
black mustaches were his. Benson 
had three revolvers that I knew o f and 
a saber. He said he kept them to 
make use o f some day. I  did not see 
my mother killed and dismembered. I 
have no knowledge as to who did it. 
bhe was not killed in our house. She 
was not killed in our kitchen. No, sir

no, sir; nothing in the line o f murder 
was ever doue under our roof. My 
father always gave all o f his wages to 
my mother.”

The witness was subjected to a rigid 
cross-examination by Judge Webb, for 
the defense, but her evidence was not 
shaken.

When Judge Webb questioned he! 
rather closely concerning some o f the 
details she answered as she had done 
several times before: “ I will not tell a
lie. I have told my disgrace and wilt 
not lie about anything. ”
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RULES FOR DRESS.
It is not hard to be well dressed,

If you’ ll observe with care 
Some fundamental principles 

About the clothes you wear.

Your hat should always be on straight;
A  trifle either way

W ill make the girl you walk with feel 
Uncomfortable all day.

The collar that you wear should be 
Not very high nor low,

For never to pronounced extremes 
Allow yourself to go.

The necktie—herein lies a world 
Which few have conquered yet—

Unless you feel sure of your ground 
A  dark one you should get.

You should of course tie it yourself,
And, when you do this, mind 

And stop by some ingenious plan 
Its getting up behind.

In clothes of course you will not wear 
Loud checks or stripes—it’ s best 

To get plain goods; and pray avoid 
The gaudy colored vest.

Never a silk hat and sack coat—
With this rule be imbue4;

And patent leather shoes ere noon 
Should likewise be tabooed.

Each article of dress you wear 
Should have some use. If not,

Then you should lose no prlcious time; 
Discard It on the spot.

And he who practices these rules—
Is trim, but not too prim—

W ill find he Is well dressed, because 
No one will notice him.

—Tom Masson, in Clothier and Furnisher.

END OF THE STRIKE.

There huil been trouble brewing at the Idea of a weak Ctrl ptmlshinffa set
the mills for some time. The falling o f strong m en; but Daisy's threat w as

How Daisy W o n  th e R espect o f 
the M ill-Owner.

“ Hard work, hard work, w ill make 
the man. It'* not luck, nor fortune, 
nor influence, but hard, determined 
work. Root out every other idea of 
success In life, and then go to work, 
and stick to i t "

“ But, uncle"—
“ There’s no but about it. I tell you 

It’s a fact I  have learned from fifty 
years’ experience. Why, when I was 
a youngster we used to buckle down 
to work before we were half grown, 
and we used to work in them days, 
lin t now. Pooh! the young fellows 
think they arc killing themselves if 
they work a few hours a day. It's non
sense."

“ You are unreasonable,uncle,"young 
Ernest Cardiff broke in again, biting 
his lips savagely.

"Unreasonable? Well, that’s a nice 
way to address your uncle. Tell him 
he's unreasonable? Well, when you 
get to be as old as he is you'll have less 
reason tnaybe.”

" I  hope not,”  muttered Ernest under 
his breath. Then aloud: “ I didn't
mean to be impudent to you, uncle, but 
I  said nothing about work. I'm w il
ling to work harder if you think it's 
wise, but I merely asked to have my 
salary increased."

“ Yes, yes. salary increased,”  broke 
in irritable old Mr. Cardiff. “ That's 
what they all want. There isn't a 
mill hand on the place that isn't ready 
to ask the same question. I f  I give it 
to you, others w ill come to me after 
the same request Can't you live on 
what you get now?”

Ernest blushed and replied coldly:
“ Yes, I suppose I can; but 1 wished 

to make a change. I wanted to"—
"M arry that little Duffy girl. Oh, 

well, if that's i t  I won't increase your 
salary. You know I don't like her; she 
is not your equal; low-bred and vulgar; 
old Jim Duffy's daughter. No, sir, I 
can’t do i t ”

Ernest made some hasty reply to 
these remarks and then hurried out of 
bis uncle's presence.

He was superintendent o f his uncle's 
flour mills, which numbered four all 
told, and his position was a difficult as 
well as a responsible one. There were 
some five hundred men employed in 
the mills and to look after them, and 
see that their work was well done, 
required nearly all of Ernest Cardiff's 
time and attention.

He received a fair salary from his 
uncle, but when he fe ll in love with 
Daisy Duffy, and wished to marry her, 
be thought it only just that his uncle 
should increase his pay. Stern old 
bachelor John Cardiff, however, had a 
special dislike to the Duffy family, and 
looked with disfavor upon the intimacy 
o f the young people. Jim Duffy and 
John Cardiff had been companions in 
"boyhood, but they became estranged 
when the former married the girl whom 
John Cardiff loved with his whole 
heart. His disappointment embittered 
his life ; but years later when the couple 
cam« to him for help he had given them 
employment in his mills. He never vis
ited them; never spoke to them; but in 
other respects he saw that they pros
pered well. Mrs. Duffy soon «lied, leav
ing her daughter Daisy to care for her 
father.

Matters soon became more compli
cated, however. Ernest Cardiff fe ll in 
love with Daisy, and wished to marry 
her; but Ills uncle steadily refused to 
listen to such a proposition. He tried 
to reason his nephew out of the idea, 
and then he threat«^'«! him with all 
sorts o f calamities; but his efforts were 
o f no avail.

Ernest walked moodily down by the 
river which aupplied the mills with 
water power, and began to plan for 
the future. He was determined to 
marry the girl of his fcholce if he had to 
throw up his position, and seek em
ployment elsewhere. Suddenly his 
eye* brightened as he saw one approach
ing him who had been the unconscious 
cause o f all his trouble.

“ Oh, Ernest, come down to the mill 
at once,”  she said, rapidly.

"W hat is it, Daisy?”
"Th e men are going on strike." she 

replied. "They are getting realty to 
shut off the water, and stop the mills. 
They won’t listen to your uncle's prop
osition."

" Is  thatso?" muttered Ernest- I « « *  
eneans more trouble.”

off In the price of! flour had made the 
business unremijnerative this season,
but old John Cardiff, rather than 
throw his men out of work, determined 
to keep the mills going even at a loss 
to himself. But the men about the 
same time demanded an increase In 
their wages, and the gruff owner had 
to explain that he couldn’t listen to 
such a demand for the present He 
told his employes that he was losing 
money right along by keeping the mills 
running; but they did not believe i t

Matters kept growing worse until 
they culminated in the strike. The 
men were all assembled around one of 
the largest mills when Ernest arrived 
upon the scene, lie  had sent Daisy up 
to the old mansion to acquaint his 
uncle with the condition of affairs. 
The groups of men separated when 
Ernest appeared before them, as if they 
fe lt guilty about something, for there 
was not one on the place who did not 
like the young superintendent.

The mills had already stopped run
ning, and the great waterwheels, fan
tastically covered with green moss and 
weeds, stood silent and immovable as 
the pent-up waters trickled gently over 
them.

"W hat’s the meaning of this, men?” 
Ernest asked, knowing full well what 
it all meant, but unable to say any
thing else for the moment.

"W e won’t go to work, sir, again 
at the present rate of wages,”  replied 
Jim Hardy, the ringleader of the strik
ing mill-men. "W o must have more 
wages."

Ernest bit his lip in vexation, for Jim 
Hardy was a character not very well 
liked, and one whose past history was 
a mystery to all. He had been a tramp 
once, and lie loved drink better than 
work any day.

"Didn't my uncle explain to you why 
he couldn't raise your wages?”  the 
young superintendent asked. “ He’s 
running the mills at a loss now. A ll of 
the others on the river have stopped, 
and he only keeps these going to keep 
his employes in work.”

“ Bosh! That won’t go down.” 
laughed Jim Hardy, harshly. “ We’ve 
heerd that kind of talk before.”

“ Well, it's the truth," exclaimed Er
nest, hotly, “ and if you doubt my word 
you can leave these mills at once. We 
won’t take you back under any cir
cumstances. Step into the office and 
I ’ll pay you off.”

"See that? Didn’t I  tell you so?” 
exclaimed Hardy, with a grim smile. 
“ The youngster is in league with the old 
man. Both of ’em are tryin’ to grind us 
under foot. But we won’t stand it. 
Down with the capitalists and their 
hounds! Down with them!”

not void of meaning: Stepping behind 
the door she raised the kozzle pf ■ huge 
water-hose, and pointed toward* the 
crowd o f men. The hose was con
nected with the upper part o f the 
stream, and the pressure o f water wus 
sucV as to throw a powerful current a 
long distanoe.

She warned the men again, and, as 
they did not heed her, she pointed the 
weapon at them, and turned on the 
water. A tremendous spurt of water 
rushed out of the hose, and struck fair
ly in the oenter o f the group of men. 
It knocked them over like so many 
nine-pins, and then played upon them 
in such a way at to make them sputter 
and howl fearfully. I t  did not take 
many minutes for the discomfited 
strikers to crawl out of the way of the 
stream.

The half-drowned men then held a 
consultation, meanwhile hurling dire
ful threats at the two occupants of the 
m ilt Daisy paid no attention to them, 
but held her station bravely, deter
mined to resent any attack with her 
weapon.

Once more the men attempted to 
reach the mill, but they were repulsed 
as formerly. They could not stand the 
powerful stream of water which 
checked their progress every time they 
came within reach of it.

The men separated, and tried to ap
proach the mill from different direc- 

I tions; but Daisy was still equal to the 
} emergency. (She caught one or two 
! creeping up to the building, and she 
! wet them so thoroughly that they re
fused to make another attempt She 

: kept her eyes on Jim Hardy, for his 
; evil face, seemed to threaten some out
rage. He crawled down below the 
mill, and got out o f the reach of water. 

| lie  seemed to carry something in his 
hand, but the girl could not make out 
what it was.

lie  was hid from view so long that 
Daisy became alarmed, and deter
mined to risk everything to ascertain 
his whereabouts. Leaving the strange 
weapon in the hands o f Mr. Cardiff, to 
protect the building, she crept outside 
and crawled carefully down below the 
great water-wheel.

She could not see the man for some 
i time, but it ?craping noise soon attract
ed her attention. Jim Hardy was 
touching a lighted match to a fuse, 
which seemed to be connected with a 

1 small can of something. Daisy, in 
spite of her control, uttered an exclam
ation that startled the man.

He jumped up with a curse on his 
lips, and grasping the cun in his hand 
he sta"led to run away on the other 
side. Daisy, likewise, turned to flee 
back into the mill; but, before she had

The men shouted feebly at these re- j  taken a dozen steps, she saw the man 
marks, and appeared ready to sup- stumble and fall. The can fell from his 
port their leader only in a halfhearted hand, and struck a piece of irou. A 
wary. terrific explosion followed, which

Ernest made an appeal to the others, seemed to shake the very earth, 
but Ilnrdy’s influence was strongerthan ; Everybody was frightened and terri- 
his, and the strikers refused to go to at the loud noise. The great water- 
work. Mr. Cardiff soon appeared on wheel and a part of the mill were 
the scene, but he was not in a mood to hurled far up into the air. but the main
parley or coax, and after roundly curs
ing the men for their shortsightedness, 
he ordered the mills to be locked.

“ I kept them going for your sakes,”  
he said, finally, "but if  you want them 
closed, well and good. I ’m losing hun
dreds o f dollars every week, and I ’ ll 
save that now. I can stand it longer 
than you can.”

-The strike was thus thoroughly or
ganized, and the great mills shut down. 
It had been a hard season with the 
milling men, and the strikers soon re
gretted that they had followed the

part of the structure was uninjured 
IV hen Daisy returned to the part of 

the mill where Mr. Cardiff was still 
standing, she was pale and trembling. 
The strikers were also assembling 
around the place of the explosion with 
fearful expressions on their faces.

"W hat was It? What caused the ex
plosion?” they gasped in a breath.

It took some time for Daisy to tell 
her story, hut when she had finished, 
the strikers condemned their leader in 
one breath. They started in a body to 
catch Jim Hardy for his dastardly at-

leudership of Hardy; but they had gone j  tenipt to blow up the mill, with its two 
too far td back down. They made over- 1 
tures with Cardiff to see if a compro
mise could not he effected; but he

inmates. But they were too late. Torn 
and mangled almost beyond recognl- 

. tion. the man hod long since expired, 
made only one offer to them, which | j j j8 instrument of murder had been 
they were unwilling to accept. A ll turned upon himself, and he was the

only one to suffer from the explosionwho would return under the former 
rules and wages would be received 
back, and when business picked up he 
would confer with them about raising 
the wages.

Hardy urged the men to hold out, and 
not to yield to this offer. Like sheep 
follow ing blindly a false leader, they 
olung to him. and obeyed everything he 
said. Nome of the strikers became bit
terly pinched for food, and they grew I 
silent, morose and desperate. The ! 
flour was locked up in a huge mill, and 
while there was plenty near by the mill j 
hands were suffering from hunger.

“ I won’t give them any,”  blurted out , 
Mr. Cardiff when Ernest suggested 
feeding the families of the men. ! 
“ They’ve got to suffer for their indis-

of his dynamite cartridge.
The explosion had an immediate re

sult for good. There was a revulsion of 
feeling in the strikers’ breasts. They 
saw that they had been misled by a 
hardened criminal and a would-be- 
murderer. They assembled around 
Mr. Cardiff, and in penitent voices asked 
his forgiveness.

"Ask this girl’s and not mine,”  the 
gruff mill owner said, os he looked 
admiringly at Daisy’s pale face. “ She 
saved my life and the mill, and pre
vented you fellows from becoming 
murderers.”

The strikers were only too glad to do 
tills, and they smiled, as they remem
bered the severe ducking they had re-

crction; that s the only way to teach eeDtiy received from the hands of Jiin 
them a lesson. ’ ! Duffy's daughter.

The men soon became threatening, j 
and once or twice they openly eursed j 
the owner of the mill. John Cardiff, i
however, was a brave, determined man, 
and he ignored these threats. He I 
laughed at the violent shouts of the 
men, and swore that he would bring 
them to terms. I

But one day he was returning from j 
one of the upper mills in his 
when a body o f the most desperate 
characters formerly in his employ, 
stopped his horse. He paled for a 
moment, and dreaded the final outcome 
of the interruption; but recovering him
self he struck one o f the men violently 
with his whip, shouting at the same 
time:

"L e t  goo f my horse; drop the bridle.”
The injured man sprang at the owner 

o f the horse, and pulled him from his 
seat. With a wild shout the men then ] 
pounced upon the old man and threat
ened to kill him on the spot.

John Cardiff finally staggered to his 
feet, anil made a rush for the bolted 
doors o f the mill. The men dashed 
after him, still bent upon punishing 
him more. Suddenly as if by magic the 
door opened, and the bleeding man 
staggered inside. The strikers gave a 
yell, and made for the same opening. 
But before they could reach it. a girlish 
form stepped outside, und commanded 
them to halt.

“ It ’s Daisy Dnffy; never mind her,” 
someone shouted, and led by Hardy 
they made another attempt to reach 
the mill.

“ Back, 1 say, or I ’ll punish you,” 
cried Daisy in a half-frightened, but. de
termined voice.

The men jeered her, and laughed at

Daisy returned to her home in Mr. 
Cardiff's wagon. Neither h ad much to 
sny. The mill owner was brief in his 
remarks, and Daisy was too timid to 
venture an opinion about anything.

Ernest met them on his way home, 
and he opened his eyes wide with 
astonishment.

"Jewhittaker,”  he whistled, “ what’s 
*'10 lneiin ingof this? Is uncle courting
Daisy?"

His astonishment was not decreased 
when Mr. Cardiff said:

"H ere ’s your Daisy; take her, and be 
happy. She’s worth the dozen of us, 
even if she isold Jim Duffy'sduughter.”  
—Oeorge E. Walsh, in Yankee Blade.

How Tea Came to  Grow.
A  Persian prince, on his way to 

meet his betrothed, vowed that he 
would not sleep until he saw her. 
A fter traveling seven days he stopped 
to rest under a shade tree, and there, 
being no longer able to resist the 
temptation, he fell into a sound sleep. 
When he. wakened up he was so sorry 
that he cut off his eyelids and threw 
them on the ground. From them grew 
the tea plant. It is rather unfortunate 
that the story stops hero, because it 
would be interesting to know what the 
lady thought of a sweetheart without 
eyelids, and whether It would lie pos
sible for them to grow again.—N. Y. 
Nun. __________________

—The M ain T h in g —Applicant for 
the l*osttion o f Ooverness—"And I do 
so dearly love children, Mrs. Kerstyle!*’ 
Mrs. Kerstyle—"Yes. o f course. That 
Is understood. But will you love dear 
little Fido?” —Chicago Tribune.

LETTER.
Iwnater Toilets In QrMt Va- 

rlstjr o f  Style« ami Matorlsls.
* (Special New York Oorrespondenee.1

The French bodice without darts 
save those in the glove-fitting waist 
lining is very generally adopted for the 
beautiful summer toilets. This has 
usually two seams visible; those under 
the arms; but when the figure Is stout 
a gracefully arched side seam is added 
in the back. Round waists appear 
even among the handsomest fa ll dress 
toilets, but these are not always be
coming, and use is made of the very 
popular corsage that is slightly elon
gated—a waist that is neither a round 
one nor one finished with basques, but 
a com pro in i s e 
b e t w e e n  the 
two. extending 
b e y o n d  t he  
waistline, with 
very o f t e n  a 
drapery f r o m  
the point front 
and back in pan- 

I ier f a s h i o n .
I Summer chev- 
' lots and light
weight ladies’ 
c l o t h  t a i l o r  
dresses in the 
latest style are 
m a d e  w i t h  
graceful p r i n 
cess b a c k s ,  
slightly trained, 
with long Louis 
coat f r o n t s  
slashed deeply, 
and lined with 
silk the color of 
the dress fabric.
Instead of the princess form with a 

1 continuous hack, from neck to skirt 
hem. many French and English tailors 
now arrange a pointed back to which 
the deeply-plaited fan-back o f the 
skirt is sewed. To make this less 

i heavy, the cloth skirt is unlined, as 
! most o f the cloth costumes, especially 
those with plaited effects, are made up 
without foundation skirts. The woolen 
fabrics of the present season are in 
every respect more comfortable wear 

i than ever liefore, one great reason be- 
1 ing that they are very much finer and 
lighter in weight, some grades being as 
soft and delicate as nun’s veiling, mak
ing them desirable for summer wear.

| Tailor-made silk coats are very fash
ionable, and they are made of black 
brocades in striped satins, dotted with 

i figures, or enriched with colored blos
soms, in fine but brilliant shadings. 
Nome o f these coats are close-fitted 

; long basques, boned like a dress bodice, 
with large sleeves and low flaring 
collar. Black lace is set on flatly as a 

; vest, and revere. A flounce of lace half 
| a yard deep Is added in very full gath- 
! ere, just below the waistline, and is 
headed by a Cleopatra girdle o f jet or 

silk p a s s e 
m e n t e r i e .  
O t h e r  s i l k  
coats In regu- 
1 a r colonial 
style are made 
w i t h  d e e p  
p o c k  e t flaps, 
and r i c h l y  
t r i m m e d  
fronts, t h a t  
o p e n  broadly 
on continental 
w a 1 s t e o a ts 
made of s u 
p e r b l y  em
broidered o r 
jewel-wrought 
trimmings 1 n 
silk and gold. 
Many of t h e 
b o d i c e s  for 
slender, youth- 
'ul figures are 
sharply point
ed, and fasten 

under the arm, or passementerie trim
mings cover the darts, or else the 
bodice lining alone has darts, with the 
outside laid in close surplice plaits, 
and very often the corsage buttons 
down the back. The sleeves are full 
but not so high In effect as in the early 
spring. Shot silk sleeves take the 
place of velvet ones, and jockey caps, 
bretelles, epaulets, and a graduated 
puff or gathered frills that stand erect 
on the shoulders, are seen on many 
handsome French gowns. Shot silk 
petticoats which produce the fashion
able frou-frou ns their wearers walk 
about, are made with flounced borders 
four or five in number, and pinked at 
the edges, or one a ho If yard deep, 
which is rather closely gathered.

l ’aris dresses made in the close sheath 
shape, have en tuite, a shot silk princess 
dress, low necked, and short sleeved, 
that is worn beneath the rich forreau 
gown, the princess underslip doing 
away with all bands and gathers about 
the wa i s t -  
There is a 
great r a g e  
for lace, and 
it ap p e a r s 
this season as 
a garniture 
for n e a r l y  
every article 
o f  d r e s s .
S u m m e r  
lawns,zephyr 
gin g  h a m s , 
challie dress- 
es, foulards,
China s i l k ,  
and evening 
t o i l e t s  o f  
e v e r y  d e -  
scription, are 
feat o o n e d , 
flounced and 
jaboted with 
lea g o e s  o f  
lace, elt h e r 
black, white 
or colored, and even blouses are made 
of flouncing Ibcc and fnney silk nets. 
Blouses are worn at all times of day, 
and with skirts of every description. 
French shirt waists which fit the fig
ure very closely are made of fancy 
surahs, wash silks, French flannel, 
percale and striped pique- and for mid
summer wenr they are made of the 
finest embroidered India muslin, linen 
lawn, crept de chine and India silk, 
daintily buttonholed and embroidered 
on the fronts, collar and cuffs.

•Th, QoslUjr of Mercy
Is not strained.”  neither is the relief af
forded by that Incomparable medicine, 
Hostetler a Stomach Bitters. Its prims at
tribute is thoroughness. Very conspicuous 
is this quality when It is used fo r  malaria. 
The poison or that malady in the system it 
entirely expels. Equally effective Is it  Mi 
dyspepsia, coustlpation, bilious and kidney 
trouble uud rheumatism.

A x b xt  spring styles it may be noted that 
the ocean w ill wesr a ruffled surge with 
white foam trimmings.—Binghamton Re- 
public*«.

W a r  are you sick l Because you have 
neglected nature’ s laws. She continually 
tries to correct the trouble but cannot do ft 
without assistance. Prick ly Ash Bitters Is 
the assistant needed, und with the help o f 
this medicine your health w ill be fu lly re
stored. O l vo it a trial and watch the results.

East JusMfioatloa.—Whose quarrels are 
shortest! Those o f the composing-room 
foreman. He Is always w illing to make up. 
— Brooklyn Eagle.

Ma s t  mother* would w illingly pay »d o l
lar a box for Bull’s Worm Destroyers i f  
they could not get them for S"> cents. They 
are always safe and always sure.

" T hat 's what I call re lief from  an unex
pected quarter," said the tramp who asked 
for a nickel and got a ’¿5 cent piece.—Yonk
ers Statesman.

You  can’ t help 11k I n g them, t hey are so very 
small and their uctiou is so perfect One pill a 
dose. C arter ’s L ittle  L iver Pills. T ry  them.

Taa  grip  Is said to be tmpnrted by moans 
o f paper money. A  good deal o f paper 
money, doubtless, tnukos a man influonziaL 
—Demoreet's Monthly.

Q i.axx’ s Sulphur Snap is a genuine rera- 
for Skin Diseases.
ill’ s Hair und W hisker Dye, 50 cents.

“ W ho wnt the author o f the saying. 
T h ere  1ft always room at the to p r  *• “ The 
hotel clerk, 1 belieT®.” —Boston Uaxetto.

THE G EN ERAL M ARKETS.

CATTLE—Shipping Steers__ Í 4 25 St 5 96
Butchers' steers... 300 0 4 75
Native cows.......... 2 40 kt 4 ¿0

HOGS—Good to choice heuvy 3 S3 0 4 35
WHKAT—No. 2. red ................ 93 0 95

No. 2 hard.............. 911*0 92M»
CORN—No. -i............................ Sita U IHV2
OATS—No. 2 .......................... 42 a 41
UYE-No. 2.............................. 701,20 71
FLOUR—Patent», per sack — 2 15 et 2 25

Fancy....................... 2 10 0 2 15
HAT—Baled............................ 8 00 0 10 00
BUTTER—Choice cream ery.. 18 0 2d
CHEESE—Full cream .......... ida et 10
EGGS—C noice......................... 11«.** 12
BACON—Hams....................... Ibt2 d 11

Shoulders................ • 6 0 7
Sides......................... 9 <a Wt

LA R I)....................................... 7 (et Tt,
POTATOES.................  ...... 1 00 d 1 20

ST. LOUIS.
CATTLE—Shipping steers--- 4 50 0 6 CO

Bute tiers' steers.... 8 00 0 4 80
HOGS—Packing...................... 8 90 0 4 60
6HKKP— Fair to choice.......... 3 50 0 5 00
FLOUR—Choloe...................... 4 0) 0 6 50
W HKAT—No i  red................ 98 0 1 00
CO ItN -No. 2............................ f.4 0 65
OATS—No. 2............................ 44 0 44' ¿
RYE—No. 2.............................. 81 0 81V*
BUTTER—Creamery.............. 23 0 25
POKK....................................... 10 87V2« 11 00

CHICAGO.
CATTLK— Shipping steers---  4 50 &
HOGS—Packing and shipping 3 90 0
SHEEP—Fair to choice..........  4 (»0 <d>
FLOUR—Winter wheat........... 4 40 0
W HKAT—No. 2 rod.................  100*0
OOItN-No. 2............................ 69 0
OATS—No. 1.............................  41 0
RYE—No. 2..............................  64 0
BUTTER—Crenmery..............  20 0
FORK........................................  10 60 0

NEW YORK.
CATTLK—Common to pr>mo.. 4 00 d
HOGS—Good to choice............  4 75 0
FLOUR—Good to choio©.......  4 10 0
W HEAT—No. 2. red................ 1 O8V40
CORN—No 2............................ f4 0
OATS—Western m ixed..........  47 0
BUTTER—Creamery..............  21 0
PORK........................................  10 75 0

26
5**
25
50
01
5<J>4
45
84 V4
52
65

10
¿5
50
(<yv2
65 V* 
62 
27 
75

“August
Flower”

“ I inherit some tendency to Dys
pepsia from my mother. I suffered 
two years in this way ; consulted a 
number of doctors. They did me 

no good. I then used 
Relieved In your August Flower 

and it was j'ust two 
days when I felt great relief. I soon 
got so that I could sleep and eat, and 
I felt that I  was well. That was 
three years ago, and I am still first- 

class. I am never 
T w o  D ays. without a bottle, and 

if I feel constipated 
the least particle a dose or two of 
August Flower does the work. The 
beauty of the medicine is, that you 
can stop the use of it without any bad 

effects on the system. 
Constipation While I was sick I 

fe 11 everything it 
seemed to me a man could feel. I 
was of all men most miserable. lean  
say, in conclusion, that I believe 
August Flower will cure anyone of 

indigestion, if taken 
L lfeo fM Ise ry  with judgment. A.

M. Weed, 229 Belle- 
fontaineSt., Indhnapolis, Ind.” »

PU R I F Y  Y O U R  
B L O O D .

But 4«  not um the dang«reus alkaline 
and mercurial preparations which destroy 
your nervous systom and ruin tho dlgostivo 
power of the stomach. The vegetable king' 
dom givoe us tho boot and sales! remedial 
agente. Dr. Iherman devoted the greater 
pari «1 Me life to the dieoovery ol this relia
ble and sate remedy, end all Us Ingredients 
ars vegetable. He gave It tbe name ol

Prickly Ash Bitters!
a name «very sne «an remember, end te the 
present day nothing has been dleoovered thel 
Is so beneficial lor Ihe BLOOD, «t* 
LIVER, lor the KIDNEYS **»•
STOMACH. TWo ''V T ', 
and favorably knawn ky all who have used 
it that arguments as te Us merits are use
less, and II others who regulf« ■ «•"•o l
ive 1« the system would but give It t  trlol 
the health ot this country would be »«stly 
Improved. Remember the neme-fWCICLr 
ASH BITTERS. Ask your druggist lor IL

raiCKir m h  i i m w c j w

Children Enjoy
The pleasant flavor, gentle action and 
soothing effects o f Nyrilp o f F ig*, when in 
need o f  u laxative and ii  the father or moth
er be costive or bilious the most gra tify ing  
results follow its use, so that it is the best 
fam ily remedy known and every  fumily 
should have a bottle.

“ Po lit ic »  Is so funuy," remarked bftos 
Fllppiua. "A  man runs for office, and then 
the first thing you know the o(Boors are 
all running after the mau.” —Washington 
P os t _____

T a x  gentler sex often suffer from  pecul
iar weakness that gives them greutdistress. 
L e t them not suffer A  use o f Dr. John 
Bull’s Sarsaparilla strengthens the female 
organization, and they soon grow  strong 
and robust. I t  is woman s best remedy fo r 
weakness and declining health... ■ ■ — W----- --

"D ear me,”  said old Mr Boggs, hesitat
ingly. “ i  know I'v e  forgotten something, 
bu t for the life  o f mo, I  can’t remember 
what It Is ." ______________

F a in  from indigestiou, Uyspepsin and too  
hourty eating is relieved ut unco by taking 
one o f Carter’ s L itt le  L iv e r  P ills  immodt 
atoly a fter dinner. Don't fo rge t this.

S ilexce  may be tho most effective weapon 
in udisputo, but is generally tiie hardest to 
use.—Evansville Journal.

B roxchitis Is cured by frequent small 
doses of PiBo’ s Cure fo r Consumption.

“ S w ket nothings!”  he exclulmod softly, 
as he looked at tho row of ciphers ufter the 
Hgiiieon the check — Washington Post.

In the train 
o f diseases that follow a tor
pid liver and impure blood, 
nothing can take the place 
o f Dr. Pierce’s Golden Med
ical Discovery. Nothing will, 
after you have seen what it 
does. It prevents and cures 
by removing the cause. It 
invigorates the liver, purifies 
and enriches the blood, sharp
ens the appetite, improves di
gestion, and builds up both 
strength and flesh, when re
duced below the standard 
o f health. For Dyspepsia, 
“ L iver Complaint,” Scrofula, 
or any blood-taint it’s a posi
tive remedy. It acts as no 
other medicine does. For that 
reason, it’s sold as no other 
medicine is. It ’s guaranteed 
to benefit or cure, or the 
money is refunded.

F ASTERN *  T RAVELERS
W ill Be Interested

In  the N e w

FAST TRAIN
Now in Service

LEAVIN6 CHICAGO
DAILY A T

10:30 A. M.
Arriving at BOSTON 3:40 P. Nl.
NEW YORK................. 2:IO P. M.

N E X T  D A Y .
id  iM HEW YORK and HEW EHGUHD Points Before Dirk.

For full Information concerning- the above, and

Six Other Good Trains.
----- ALSO------

SUMMER TOURIST FOUDER
Giving Rout.. and Rats, to tho Sumtn.r Ko.ort. of 

th. East, aUdr.aa o. K. WILBER, W. P. A., CM- 
« « . «  A. J.SSUrM.G. P.A T.A^Ch-v.laad, •.

GOLD MEDAL, PARIS, 187a
w T b a k e r  & CO.’S

Breakfast Cocoa
from which tho excess of oil 

has been removed, 
la  absolutely pure and  

I t  is soluble.

No Chemicals
arc used in ItN preparation. It 
has more than three times the 
strength o t Cocoa mixed with 
Starch, Arrowroot or Sugar, 
and in therefor© far more eco- 

k nondcnl, coating lets than on& 
|cen<«cw/f. It is delicious, nour-

__ » iahlng, strengthening, easily
digested , and admirably adapted for invalid© 
a* well as for person© in health.

Sold by Grocers everywhere.

W. BAKER & CO., Dorchester, Mass.

A  pocket full o t  money nmonnts to litt le  
lifter health ts gone. T o  enjoy life , a good 
appetite, sound digestion and elastic limbs, 
lake Tu tt’s P ills. Then, I f  you a rc  poor* 
you wl>l he happy| I f  rich, you ean enjoy 
your money. They dispel low  spirits and 
g ive  buoyancy to mind und body.

Recommendation.
W . I. n ta lr. Danville, Y a .a a y s t  ••■have 

long suffered from T orp o r o f  the L iv e r  and 
Dyspepsia, and have tried almost e v e ry 
thing, but never derived h a lf the benefit that 
I  have had from Tu tt'e  P ills. I  recommend 
them to nil that are  nfilleted w ith  Dyspepsia 
and Sick Headache.'*

Tutt's Liver Pills
e iV E  0 0 0 »  B ISM TIOS.

A ROBBER OR THIEF
Is batter than the lying .cals agent who tells you 
ss gospel truth that ths

Jones’ $60.5  Ton Wagon Scale
i© not a standard scale, and equal to any made.
For free book and price list, address

Jones of Binghamton, Binghamton, N.Y.
I I A  V  C C V C D  CURED TO STAY CURED.
n m  i t  f  l l n  VVe want the name and ad

dressed every sufferer in the

& A C T  I I  A A A  U. S. and Canada. Address,
H O  I  n i f l H  P.laroMEsyss,M.D , Ratals,i.T.

m P A R M FR C  A L L IA N C E  h o o k . i>yr w n m e n o  Prominent Alliance Men. 
Outfit Si cunts. Central Publishing House,Cincinnati.*/'



t h e  e m p i r e  o f  t h e  r i n g .
Bee, my wedding ring, she said; 
Fretted to a slender thread;
Y e t it is the golden key 
Of a bright domain to me;
Home, the hoart’s true paradise,
In its sunny province lie*;
And than this no crmined queen 
Boasts a fairer gage, 1 ween.

Just a simple loop of gold.
Battered, and defaced, aud old;
Yet within its magic round
Life  for me Is throned and crowned;
For it shuttelh in, my dear.
Sweet contentment all the year,
And that perfect earthly good— 
Honored wife and motherhood.

Five-and-twenty years, she said.
Since my lore and I were wed*
It was in the month of May,
And the world was glad that day.
Oh 1 that blissful walk to church. 
Under budding elm and birch,
Down long, grassy lanes, and over 
Meadows deep with dewy clover.

Past the old mill, weather browned, 
With its great wheel toiling round. 
Churning till the troubled stream 
Boiled and bubbled, white as cream. 
Oh I that lovely walk to church,
Under branching elm and birch.
That all golden holiday.
In the flowery month of May!

Yes, this little ring enfolds 
A ll of bliss my being hold9i 
And within its magic round 
I am regally throned and crowned!
In my Heaven-alio ted sphere 
I am sovereign! For, my dear,
In the empire of the Ring 
Love, they say, Is lord and king.
Ever since the world begun,
And my love and I are one!

- N .  Y. Weekly.

LITTLE PRINCE DUSTY.
B y  I ^ i r k  J W u n u o e .

[COPY BIGHT, 1380.1

CH APTER V II.—Continued .
“ I t ’ll be a goose, more like.”  muttered 

one of the men; and Arthur, looking 
pityingly at the lad, wondered which It 
would bo.

Now, it  was tho big tramp’s turn to 
fulfill his part of the bargain. This he 
began to do by taking a bit of cbalk 
from his pocket and drawing with 
it several rude figures like these: 
X X  (|) — V ~  on a piece of birch bark. 
Showing those to Arthur he told htm 
that theso were signs understood by all 
the tramps of the country, and that 
whenever they saw these chalked on 
gate-posts or fences or other conspic
uous places near bouses they knew at 
once what they meant. “ This, for in
stance,”  he said, pointing to ono of the 
signs, "means 'stingy people in this 
house; won’t give a poor tramp any 
thing.’ This one moans ‘savago dog in 
hero,’ and this, ‘good people and plenty 
to oat.’ ”  Another meant, "man here 
keeps a gun for tramps,”  and still an
other, ’ ’only w'omon folks here, no dan
ger." lie  also said that the older and 

, best-known tramps had their private 
marks or autographs, which wore very 
generally known and recognized by all 
the others along their particular lines 
of travel.

Arthur was greatly interested in this 
and made copies of several of the marks 
thus shown him, so as to impress them 
upon his memory, though at that time 
he could not foresee that they would ever 
be of any use. A t the close of this

XT WAS BUT A  FEW MINUTES’ JOB FOB 
T1IK STRONG TRAMPS TO WORK 

HER OFF THE SAND-BAR.

novel lesson tho big tramp told him that 
his name was Sandy tirimes. and showed 
him his own private mark or autograph, 
which was $■

Then Arthur said ho was tired and 
would liko to go to sleep, whereupon 
Sandy Grimes showed him a bed of dry 
leaves beside a big log, near enough to 
the flro to feel Its warmth, and told him 
ho oould lie down there. So thore tho 
tired boy lay, with little  Rusty nestled 
close beside him, and watched the stars 
twinkling until he fell asleep.

Although on this occasion Arthur 
breathed great quantities of the night 
air that his Aunt Nancy had doclarcd 
to be poison, Its Injurious effects were 
not ajjparent when he awoke the noxt 
morning looking as bright and fresh as 
though ho had slept in the downiest of 
beds. To be sure he fe lt somewhat stiff 
and sore, but, after his encountor with 
tho young tramp, it would have been 
most surprising if ho had not.

The sun was just rising as he made 
his way to tho brook to dip his face in 
its cool waters; but tho camp was al
ready astir. Tramps are proverbially 
lazy; but they are always among tlie 
earliest of risers. From the cheap lodg
ing houses and police stations of tho 
city thoy are turned out at daylight. 
The same thing happens in the country, 
wbero tho thrifty farmer routs them out 
from tho barn or haystacks, and hun
ger drives thopi from their camp at the 
same early hour. A want of food was 
what set this particular camp astir by 
sunrise on this occasion; for its occu
pants had exhausted their entire supply 
in the feast of the previous evening. 
Now they were setting forth to beg. or 
steal, something to eat at tho nearest 
farm-houses and villages.

Some of them, careless of their prom
ise made tho night before to go with 
Arthur and help him and Uncle Phin 
got their boat afloat, had already left, 
while others sullenly refused to 
keep their word, now that they were re
minded of It. However, five of them, 
including tho big tramp and his boy,

said they were going that way anyhow, 
and didn't mind giving the youngster a 
lift with Ills scowlf itdidn’t take too long 
and provo too hard work. 80, In a few 
minutes after leaving his bed by the old 
log, Arthur found himself walking down 
the ravine toward tho river in company 
with five as disreputable and rascally- 
looking tramps as could be found in the 
ooun try.

He hod not forgotten poor little
Rusty. Oh no, indeed! Nor had the 
dog forgotten him, but now followed 
close at his heels without paying the 
slightest attention to any other person 
In tho party, lie  had been stolrti by 
the “ Kid” from tho Chapmans’ house 
during the excitement caused by the 
burning oil tank, and bad evidently suf
fered much at tho hands of his captor; 
for never after that day did ho see a 
tramp without growling and showing 
his teeth at him.

The tramps’ camp was located but a 
few hundred yards from tho road that 
ran along the river hank, and the little 
party had hardly turned into it before 
Arthur, with a cry of joy, sprang for
ward and flung himself into the arms of 
Uncle Phin, who, looking the picture of 
misery and utter dejection, was hob
bling toward them

The old man was so overcome by joy 
and bewilderment that for a few 
moments he was utterly speechless. 
Then be broke out with: "Tank
de good Lawd, honey, I is foun’ 
you! Ole Phin die ob de heart-broke 
shuah if he didn’ flno you pretty 
quick, an' ho’s bln a sarchia'
fo’ you all de night long.”
This was said with such a heartfelt 
earnestness that tho boy realized in a 
moment how greatly his old friend had 
suffered.

Although Uncle Phin had found 
several houses during his absence of the 
afternoon before, none of their inmates 
bad been willing to return and help 
him get the ark afloat. He had not got 
back to it until after sunset, and then, 
to his dismay, had found it dark and 
deserted.

Too greatly distressed to eat or sleep, 
he had spent tho night in wandering up 
and down tho road, hunting and calling 
for his dear “ lil Marso;”  and now, that 
ho had found him, bis joy was almost 
too great for expression.

It was but a short distance to where 
the ark lay, aground, and it was but a 
few minutes' job for those sturdy tramps 
to work her off tho sand bar, and set her 
once more afloat.

Tho last thing Arthur did before 
scrambling aboard was to shake hands 
with the boy whom ho had fought the 
evening before, and, as he bade him 
good-bye, he said: “ I  hope you won’t be 
an ugly duckling muoh longer."

Then, with its three passengers safely 
aboard, the ark slowly drifted away 
with tho current, while tho tramps 
watched it, and waved their tattered 
hats in farowoll to the bravest twelve- 
year-old boy they had ever known.

CHAPTER VII.
THE ARK IS STOI.EN.

How really like a houso their rude, 
little old house-boat appeared to the 
boy who had been lost in the woods 
and spent the night in a tramp’s camp, 
and to the old man who had passed the 
long hours in wandering up and down 
the lonely road searching for his lost 
one. What comforts it contained, and 
with what a delightfully easy motion it 
glided down the sunlit river. Even 
Rusty seemed to feel that he was at 
home, and to recognize the place; for 
the moment ho was taken into tho cabin 
he sprang up on Arthur’s bunk and 
nestled down at its foot, where the boy 
had prepared a bed for him two days 
before.

While Uncle Phin was getting ready 
tho breakfast for which they were all 
so hungry, Arthur and Rusty, who had 
fully recovered his spirits, had a fine 
game of romps, during which the dog 
displayed so much intelligence, and 
performed so many funny tricks, as to 
completely win his young master’s 
heart.

When breakfast was finished Uncle 
Phin and Arthur sat on the cabin roof, 
under a bit of an awning that the form
er had contrived, and talked of their re
cent experience, while watching, with 
the delight of simple natures, the ex
quisitely beautiful scenery through 
which they were drifting, lletween 
them, apparently appreciating it all as 
much as they, sat Rusty contentedly 
wagging his tail, tho little white tip of 
which seemed the emblem of perpetual 
motion. He had evidently transferred 
all his affection to Arthur, and tho ex
pression of his honest eyes as he turned 
them upon his young master was of love 
and perfect confidence.

This day was but the first of many 
such, during which the ark. with fre
quent stops, drifted down the quiet riv
er, ever southward, and. as its occupants 
fondly hoped, evor getting nearer to the 
far away home that they sought. They 
always tied up to tho bank at night, and 
every now and then they spent several 
days in a place, while Uncle Phin sought 
odd jobs of work by which he might 
earn a little money for the replenishing 
of tboir stock of provisions.

At length during ono of these stops 
their dream of continuing to their jour
ney’s end in the ark was rudely dispelled 
by a man for whom Uncle Phin did a 
job of work.

“ Got to Richmond or anywhere near 
there in that craft and by following this 
river!" he exclaimed with a loud laugh, 
when the old negro had explained their 
plans. “ Why, if you keep on, this 
river’ ll take you into tho Ohio and the 
Ohio'll carry you into tho Mississippi, 
and it'll drop you Into the Gulf of Mex
ico, and then if you keep on, you’ll bring 
up, may be, at the South Pole, but you 
won't ever make Richmond. Oh no, 
what you've got to do, is to sell your 
boat when you reach Pittsburgh, for 
money enough to carry you in the cars 
to Richmond, and I don’t reckoz you 11 
have any trouble In finding a customer 
if you don’t set too high a price on the 
old craft.”

Further Inquiry assured them that 
the man’s words were only too true, and 
so, when, a few days lator, they reached 
the smoky city, they realized that their 
pleasant voyaging wns over, and that 
now trials were awaiting them.

It mas late In a dull November after

noon when they moved the ark In the 
mouth of a small creek In the outskirts 
of the city and began to prepare for sup
per the very last food remaining in their 
slender larder. After eating their 
scanty meal and after Unole Phin had 
lighted his pipe they sat down in the 
little oabln for a serious dtseusslon of 
their future plans.

As their hacks were turned to the 
window that was nearest the shore, 
neither Arthur nor Uncle Phin knew 
that, during this conversation, an evil- 
looking faco was peering in at them, 
and that its owner was an attentive 
listener to all that they said.

Now, as they looked up, startled by 
an uneasy growl from Rusty, who had 
just detected the stranger's presence, 
and sprang harking toward the window, 
the faco was hastily withdrawn, and ap
peared no more.

Tho next morning they cast the ark 
loose from its moorings and allowed it to 
drift a mile or two down past tho city 
water front. At length they reached a 
piece of comparative quiet, amid the 
bewildering number of steamboats, tugs

AN KVIU-LDOKIXO FACE WAS l'KKriXO 
IN AT THEM.

and barges by which they wore now sur
rounded. It  was just below a great 
bridge that spanned tho river at this 
point, and here, after half an hour of 
great anxiety and hard work, they final
ly succeeded in making their boat fast 
to tho levee.

Then, not knowing what else to do, 
they waited patiently for some hours in 
the hope that a customer would appear 
and make them an offer for the ark. 
Hut of all tho hurrying throngs who 
passed tho placo no one paid the 
slightest attention to them. Uncle 
Phin had just decided that it would be 
necessary for him to go ashore and in 
some way make it known that ho had a 
boat for sale, when a stranger came 
walking briskly toward them and sprang 
aboard.

Growling savagely, Rusty would havo 
flown at the man whom ho recognized as 
the ono who had looked into tho cabin 
window the evening before, had not 
Arthur seized and held him.

“ Good morning,” said the stranger 
politely. "Fine watch dog you’ve got 
there.”

“ Yes," replied Arthur, “ he is; but I 
never knew him to want to bite any
body before.”

"Oh, well,”  said tho man, “ bo proba
bly isn't used to city folks; but he 
w ill get over that. 1 came to ask if this 
boat is for sale?”

"O f course it is,”  replied the boy, de
lightedly; “ wo havo been hoping some
body would come along, who wanted to 
buy it.”

Then thoy shewed the stranger all 
over the boat, explaining to him what 
an unusually fine craft it was, and, be
fore long, had told him all he wanted 
to know of their history and plans.

He was a shabbily-dressed man; but 
they were accustomed to seeing such peo
ple, and never for a moment mistrusted 
him, when he said that ho had been look
ing for just that kind of a boat, in which 
to take his family to Now Orleans for 
the winter. They only congratulated 
each other, on securing a customer so 
readily, by exchanging sundry signifi
cant looks and smiles behind his back.

At length ho asked their price for the 
boat, and Unole Phin, cmboldoned by 
his praise of the craft and evident de
sire to possess hor, answorod that as 
boats seemed to bo in pretty good de
mand, he thought this one ought to bo 
worth twenty dollars.

"Nonsense!”  exclaimed tho stranger. 
"Twenty dollars! Why, she is worth 
fifty. If she is worth a cent, and I 
couldn’t think of offering any less for 
her. Say fifty and wo’ll call It a bar- 
gain.”

Was there ever such a generous and 
honest man? lioth Arthur and Uncle 
Phin thought thero never was, os they 
gladly accepted this magnificent offer, 
and thanked him for it besides.

“ Now,” said the stranger, “ businoss 
is business, and I should like to tako 
possession of the boat at once; vvhilo I 
presume you are anxious to pursue your 
journey. I f  you will just stop up-town 
with mo to my bank, I w ill pay you tho 
fifty dollars, and on the way I will show 
you tho station of the railroad that goes 
to Virginia. Then we’ll get a team to 
come down hero for your baggage, and 
you'll be all right.”

Neither Arthur nor the old negro 
could think of any particular baggage 
that they wished to carry with them, 
unless It was tholr bedding and Uncle 
I ’hin’s axe, and they told the stranger 
so. He said they might think of some
thing else aftor they had got their 
money, and that at any rate thoy had 
better go up-town with him and secure 
it at once.

Arthur suggested that it might not be 
safe to leavo the boat all alone, and pro
posed that Uncle Phin go for Che money, 
while he and Rusty stayed behind to 
guard it.

“ Oh, that’s all right,”  said the 
stranger. “ You never knew such hon
est folks as live around here. They 
wouldn’t touch any thing that didn’t 
belong to them for the world. Resides 
I want you both to sign tho bill of sale 
and the receipt for tho money.”

So, after carefully closing tho cabin 
doors and windows, the trusting old 
man and the boy, Ignorant os yet of the

world’s wickedness, accompanied th e ' 
plausible stranger up-town. Arthur led 
Rusty by a bit of rope fastened to the I 
leathern collar Uncle Phin had made for ! 
him, and had some difficulty In keeping 
him at a safe distance from the stranger, 
toward whom the dog seemed to have 
taken the greatest dislike. Moved by 
some impulse that he oould not have ex* j 
plained, the boy had also taken his pre
cious book from its shelf at the last 
moment, and now carried it under his 
arm.

The stranger continued to be very 
polite and entertaining, as they walked 
through tho crowdod streets, and point
ed out several places of interest; among 
others, the railway station from which 
they were to take the train for Vir- 
ginia.

They walked so far that Arthur be
gan to grow tired, and was very glad 
when they at length entered a fine 
building, above tho door-way of which 
ho read tho word "Bank” In large let
ters. Here both the old man and the 
boy were awed and bewildered by the 
Imposing appearanco of the Interior, 
into which they were ushered. They 
wondered at tho number of desks, at 
which busy clerks sat writing be
hind a high and strong iron grating, 
and at the crowds of people who 
stood In long lines before the little 
windows in It, or passed hurriedly to 
and fro. Leading them to a retired cor
ner out of tho throng, their guide bade 
thorn wait thero for a few minutes 
while he prepared the papers that it 
would be necessary for them to sign 
and procured tho fifty dollars. Then he 
mingled with the crowd of men about 
them and disappeared.

For fifteen minutes or so the attention 
of the old man and the boy was fully 
occupied by the novel scenes about 
them and In keeping Rusty quiet. 
Then they began to watch anxiously 
for the stranger's return and to grow 
somewhat uneasy over his non-appear
ance. When half an hour had passed 
thoy wore thoroughly alarmed, and be
gan to walk up and down the crowded 
space in front of the iron grating, peer 
ing wistfully into the faces of those who 
filled it, but without seeing him whom 
thoy sought.

At last a man who had been closely 
watching their movements for some 
time stepped briskly up to them, and, 
laying a hand on Uncle Phin’s shoulder, 
said:

“ Come, get out of here, old man! I ’ve 
had my eyo on you since you came in, 
and it’s evident that you have no busi
ness here."

"But, boss, wo’se a lookin’ fer —”
"Yes, I know you are looking for 

something you won’t find here, so clear 
out, or else I ’ll havo to put you out.”

There was no use offering a further 
resistance to tho detective, and so, the 
next minute, our two friends found 
themselves in tho street, utterly bewilil 
ered, and not knowing which way 
turn.

“ Wbat do you suppose it all means. 
Undo Phin?” asked Arthur.

“ Don’ know, honey. Hit beats do ole 
man’s ’sperience an’ he don’ kear to 
know any ling about hit.”

"Thero is something wrong,any way,” 
said tho boy decidedly, “ and I think the 
best thing we can do is to get back to 
the boat just as quick as possible.”

[TO BE CONTINUED.)

KILLED BY A JOKE.
A Fam ous Engllih Genius F righ ten ed  to

D eu tli by Ven triloqu ism .
Superstition nas killed many men, 

but one of tho most remarkable of its 
victims was Thomas Hritton, who was 
buried in Clerkenwell church-yard, 
Londsn, October 1, 1714. Ho was a ro- 
tail dealer in coal, and used to carry his 
wares to customers himself. He ap
pears to havo been proud of his occupa
tion, or, at least, not ashamed of it, but 
he had a soul above menial work. 
Music and literature was his passion, 
and in his narrow rooms above tho coal 
otflee some of the most aristocratic 
people in London wore accustomed to 
gather for the purpose of hearing tho 
concerts which he arranged. Handel 
played for them once and many other 
artists of lesser note contributed to the 
entertainments. In Britton’s day there 
was a craze for collecting old books and 
manuscripts, and dukes, carls, and 
other gentlemen of all degrees were to 
be found rambling around among the 
book-shops. At noon they would as- 
semblo in Bateman's shop in Pater
noster row, and thore tho humblo book
seller gonerally mot them and joined in 
tho discussion about the literary 
treasures they had discovered. Brit
ton’s death was brought about in a 
singular manner. A blacksmith named 
Honeyman had the power of ventrilo
quism, and had frightened several per
sons almost to death with it. Ho was 
induced to play a practical joko upon 
Britton by means of his art, which was 
not as well understood in thoso days as 
it is now. U pon being introduced to 
the musical coal dealer ho announced, 
as if by a supernatural messongor 
speaking at a distance, that Britton 
would soon die, and that his only 
chance of escape was to fall down on 
hts knees and pray. Tho poor man was 
terribly frightonod, and did as tho 
voice dlrectod. Tbo shock proved 
fatal, for in a few days he took to his 
bed and died.—Chicago Nows.

TUo Instinct o f Animals.
It is a common belief among seamen 

that rats forsake a doomod vessel—a be
lief that Is amply veriflod in social as 
well as political life. But, strange 
to say, according to trustworthy evi
dence, sovoral species of birds possess a 
consciousness of impending danger, like 
that which is horo attributed to the 
familiar rodent In 1884, during an 
outbreak of tho cholera in Marseilles, 
all the swallows and sparrows disap
peared from the town, and did not even 
return In tho following year. On the 
other hand, largo numbers of crows 
were seen in the streets. The same 
thing has also boon observed in Cairo, 
Alexandria, and other towns in North
ern Africa during tho prevalence of the 
above epidemic.—Plauderocka.

T it for Tat.
Judge—You are accused of ill-treating 

your family doctor.
Prisoner—Well, he did the same thing 

(or vne first—Texas Sifting».

BANANAS AND T IN  PLATE.
The NUdringhaua System o f  Fostorln» 

Infant Industries.
Democratic newspapers do not con

tend, as Is asserted by advocates of 
high taxes, that tin plate cannot be 
made in the United States. On the 
contrary, democrats know and state 
on every occasion when it is pertinent, 
that tin plate can be made in America 
and that tne American market can be 
supplied with American tin plate.

Americans can do anything that any
body else can do. We can raise bananas 
right here in SL Louis and supply the 
market with them, and give employ
ment to at least one hundred thousand 
workmen in doing it; and, wbat is 
more, we can do it at a profit. Thero 
is no question about it at all. I t  has 
been done by wealthy men like Mr. 
Niedringhaus, who did it for amuse
ment in an experimental way, as Mr. 
Niedringhaus is now making tin plate. 
They made no money out of it, nor is 
Mr. Niedringhaus making money out 
of tin plate, but we stake Tho Repub
lic’s reputation that money can be 
made out of raising bananas and pro
ducing tin plate in St. Louis, if the di
rections are followed.

The first requisite for the banana 
experiment would be to forbid anyone 
from eating any but St. Louis bananas. 
I f  Mr. Niedringhaus and his republic
an friends w ill touch that button wo 
w ill do the rest to build up u big 
banana Industry in S t Louis.

Right around St. Louis there are at 
bn» at one hundred thousand acres of 
land that can be put under glass and 
heated hy steam to a temperature of 
eighty-five degrees the year round. 
This will give employment to more 
men at the start than w ill ever be em
ployed in the tin-plate industry. Then 
thousands of others would be employed 
at good wages in keeping up the fires, 
tending the thermometers, picking and 
marketing the fruit. I f  no one were 
allowed to buy any but St. Louis ba
nanas, we could find a ready market 
for the entire St. Louis product at fifty 
cents apiece. And It would be very 
profitable to everybody engaged in the 
industry.

The only objections to this plan are, 
first that it would be grossly oppres
sive and destructive o f liberty; and sec
ond that it would increase the price of 
ban anas and decrease the consump
tion.

Both these objections apply to tin 
plate with as much force as to bananas. 
We get bananas cheap now, because 
about all they cost, except freight aud 
handler's profits, is to have one of the 
cheap South Americans, who wear 
nothing much except b shirt, and not 
always that—one of the cheap South 
Americans, we say, with whom Mr. 
Blaine is w illing to let New England 
have free trade—climb the tree and 
pull them off for us. So we get them 
six for a nickel, after freight and hand
ler’s fees are paid.

But the trouble is that Mr. Niedring
haus is not making any money out of 
it. It is too small a business for a man 
o f his large ideas. As long as Ameri
cans arc free in the matter of bananas, 
he i* too greut a man to have anything 
to do with a six-for-a-nickel business. 
He agrees with Mr. Harrison that cheap 
bananas make cheap men.

We were getting cheap tin plate when 
we were free in the matter of tin plate. 
It  was made in Wales, where the tin is 
and the cheap Welshmen are. Now 
when the law forbids us to buy ex
cept from Xeidringhaus; when we are 
fined two dollars and twenty cents on 
every hundred pounds of foreign tin we 
use, Mr. Xeidringhaus w ill consent to 
bring the tin from Wales and the cheap 
Welshmen to melt it and dip the plates 
in it. I f  he can't do it and do it at a 
profit it is only because he nnd his 
party have not yet taken enough free
dom from the rest of us to make it 
profitable. Put tho tariff fines on the 
use of foreign bananas or foreign tin 
plate high enough and St. Louis can 
produce bananns and tin plate at an 
exorbitant profit But it would be far 
cheaper to buy Mr. Xeidringhaus off 
than to have him go into either tin 
plate or bananas under this plan of 
"fostering infant industries.” —St
Louis Republic. ,

T H E  TREA SUR Y SITU A TIO N .

Republican Trlcka to Keep the Truth 
from  the People.

The financial sharps of the republic
an party are protesting rather too 
much. They pretend that the treasury 
is not the least bit embarrassed, and 
not likely to become so; and ye l their 
own statements distinctly imply that 
extraordinary means will have to be 
employed to meet liabilities about to 
mature.

It  has been stated that the present 
surplus is not more than 812.000,000. 
This is not a democratic statement 
merely. It  occurs in an article in a re
publican paper, written for the express 
purpose of showing that there is“ plenty 
of money to pay the 4>f per cents.” But 
Mr. Leech, director of the mint, comes 
forward and says there is an available 
cash balance of 8253,000,000. This is a 
very remarkable discrepancy, and 
shows on its face that the parties to the 
two statements are proceeding upon 
different theories. Mr. Leech distinctly 
confirms this by attacking the system 
o f keeping the treasury books He 
proposes to treat the hundred millions 
set apart for redeeming greenbacks, 
and the money issued on recent depos
its of silver, etc., as available assets, 
although these several sums have not 
been so treated heretofore. In other 
words, he is trying to confuse the pub
lic mind by introducing discussions of 
methods of bookkeeping, concerning 
which little is generally known.

Mr. Leech's figures prove altogether 
too much. I f  there were really 8258,- 
000,000 o f available assets, as that term 
has been understood heretofore, there 
would have arisen no discussion as to 
the methods by which the 4Hi per cent, 
bonds are to be met. Changing the 
method of statement doss not put a dol
lar more into the treasury, or render 
the claims against it a cent less. The 
fact remains that until the blllion- 
dollar congress began its baleful ac
tivity thore was a large surplus in the 
treasury according to the present sys
tem of bookkeeping; now, the surplus

Is virtually gone, and a deficit is im
pending unless a new method of state
ment is devised to conceal the real1 
state o f affairs. It Is proposed to avoid 
a “ deficit”  by changing the meaning o f 
the word.

It  is also worthy o f notice that dif
ferent authorities give very differ
ent plans for avoiding possible trouble 
In regard to paying the 4X per 
cent bonds, which w ill fall due In. 
September. The article mentioned, 
which begins with the assertion 
that there is plenty of money to  
pay these bonds, runs smoothly and! 
sweetly along to the conclusion that 
it w ill not be necessary to pay three- 
fourths of them at all for some years. 
The secretary w ill merely replace them 
with 2 per cent bonds to run for a 
term o f years, subject to the approral 
o f congress. This is a rather peculiar 
way of showing that there is plenty o f  
money to pay the bonds. It  is pre
cisely parallel to the case of an indi
vidual who declares that he has plenty 
of money to pay a maturing note which 
he proposes to pay by giving another 
note at a lower rate o f Interest.

It is not a question whether or not 
the treasury w ill be able to meet Its 
obligations by some shift, such as issu
ing new bonds. Nobody supposes that 
the credit of the government is so far 
impaired that it cannot contrive to 
get money to pny current demands. 
The essential fact is that, under the 
appropriations made by the billlon-dol- 
lar congress, the government is living 
beyond its income, and has to resort to 
extraordinary measures to get money 
to meet the demands against i t  To 
conceal this damaging fact from tho 
people is the object o f all this ingenious 
discussion about methods of bookkeep
ing and funds that are available for 
general purposes.—Louisville Courier- 
Journal.

MR. HARRISON'S EYES OPENED.

Im portant Consequences o f His Tour in 
the Booth.

President Harrison is back in Wash
ington from a long and successful tour 
of the country. He seems to have had 
a good time, and the trip ought to be of 
service to him in more ways than as 
affording a change of scene. He has 
made a great many speeches, and they 
have been as a rule very creditable, 
while he has not "slopped over” any
where. There has been considerable 
speculation as to the effect of the tour 
upbn Mr. Harrison’s personal fortunes. 
No reason appears for attaching any 
special importance to it in this respect 
He returns the same sort o f figure in 
his party that he started—its nominal 
head, but without the slightest hold 
upon its affection or enthusiasm. It  
still remains as necessary as before for 
his son to explain through his newspa
per that the father is really a great 
man, and the prospect o f being obliged 
by force of circumstances to support 
him for a second term is no more at
tractive to republicans generally than 
it was a month ago.

There has been one political result o f 
importance from the trip, however, and 
it is a most fortunate one for the coun
try. The patriotic tone of the presi
dent’s speeches in the southern states, 
his abandonment of the force bill pol
icy, his recognition that it is by “ me
chanical and commercial development” 
that “ unification of heart and interest”  
is to come—all this involved something 
more than rhetoric. It meant not only 
that Mr. Harrison’s eyes had been 
opened, but also that his party never 
could go back to the narrow sectional 
policy which during the first half of his 
term he had tried so hard to impose 
upon the country. The trip was well 
worth taking for such a result as this. 
As the Galveston (Tex.) News recently 
said in commenting upon the subject: 
" I t  is no small matter that the vast in
fluence of the republican press of the 
north must now be turned in a direc
tion favorable to the elimination of 
sectional prejudice, a task heretofore 
left largely to the independent papers.”  
It  is a curious circumstance that tho 
most important consequence of the 
president's journey should be one which 
nobody anticipated when he started— 
the final burial of the bloody shirt.—N 
Y. Post.

NEWSPAPER NOTES.

-----Cleveland is popular because hi*
administration was clean. There were 
no Tanners and Raums and Lemons, 
and there was no lack of money in the 
fteasury while he was president. — 
LousviUe Courier Journal.

-----Senator Quay Is undecided
whether to go abroad for the benefit <A 
his health or not. To  do almost any
thing except what he has been doing 
for the last ten years would benefit the 
senator's health.—Chicagb Times.

---- It Is announced on good author
ity that the billion-dollar congress 
added more than 1,700 places to the 
federal patronage list at an annual ex
pense to the public of 84,949,403. In 
the majority of the cases, the offices 
were created with a no higher purpose 
than to provide employment for an 
army of hungry and thirsty republican 
henchmen.—Dubuque Telegraph.

-----The prohibitive effect o f the
higher tariff taxes of the McKinley bill 
is shown by the fact that the receipts 
from customs at the port of New York 
for the first twenty days of May, 1891, 
are 81,890.634 less than for the corre
sponding period of 1800. After raising 
the taxes to decrease the surplus, 
while at the same time increasing ex
penses, the republicans have not found 
the fire more comfortable than the fry
ing-pan.—S t Louis Republic.

-----" I t  is a novel idea, that of demo
crats banding together for the sake of 
reform." This isan utterance p f an or
gan of monopolists and of a party which 
has driven from itself every band of re 
formers who have sought to better i t  
I t  is a sneer at the party which gave to 
the country the fathers of civil service 
and tariff reform, and whose every bat
tle lias been fought in the interests of 
reforms, national, state and municipal. 
I t  is a noteworthy thing that whenever 
there havo been democrats untrue to 
the cause of reform championed by 
their party they have been found, soon
er or later, in alliance with the repub
licans, seeking the defeat of reform 
and reformers.—Chicago Times.

„raitmwî* wit «  « - i M t f  I m l ' i i l l  iij’. . .  i
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MEMORIAL DAY.
JUDGE DOST Eli AT ELM DALE.

It  cannot be expoctofl tlmt an atttl reason 
this liny will bo other tlmn tiue relating to 
the nventn mill results ot th* war, ami to 
tbo men wlinin' liven, mnl character and 
aorviooii, anil ileuth furiiisli the occasion 
lor our meeting mnl our exerrinen. On 
Mich uccaaioua it in iintural that, our 
llinuglils recur to nucli them.*.

The war for the Union eolislefl none 
hut younx mull, men in the piiniu o f life, 
lu I ho heyday o f vigorous maiihootl, men 
o f an ago w iicu experience* iiiaile their 
ilee|ient iui|irenaioint. when observations 
|nialiict«l llie ir inimt yivitl recollections; at 
u time when the heroic in lile, thu event 
fill in intliviililul llintory u|i|iealetl the 
Htroogusl hi tlie imugiiiut inn, mnl planted 
tliemnelvon the tirmeal in I lie uiemory. 
That wan the timo when life wan atroni! 
mill then|iintn buoyant, when the anal 
felt ilaiiug, when l he iui|mlat'n were warm 
ami generous, before age hail cliilletl the 
hliNiil, mnl the caren anil atrife anti aelfinh 
Hess o f • xialenee linil nhiivelletl anti 
ilw.ilt 'il the noble feelings anil aspirations 
ot youth. The youngest of the partici- 
)>aiil«in that struggle have now reached 
un age when the aoul begins to turn hack 
iqton lino If, and feetl U|miii retrospsetion 
and reminiscence. A timo liaa now come 
tti them when done with the anpiratioua 
mid achievemeuta ot youth they turn in 
uiemory to live life over again. And what 
tlirilliiit; and eventful expericuoea are 
there rucordtal in that earlier cliaptar o f 
exiatence. Youthful lile in ita pronient 
forma and numt. barren held», ia full enough 
ot aeat and rich eveuta to. engsge declin
ing year* w ith regret and pride, hut if  
the |uist is freighted wit lith e  iiienioriea 
o f  a noldiera life, ita mile alariua. i in fer
vent impulaea, ita chivalroiiu Iriendahipa, 
ita patriolic aacrilicea, ita drndlv’ dangers 
inak« an e|mch ill individual exiatence, 
that dwarfa by comparison all oilier ex 
perienee*, and alone almost, lilla up I lie 
retriis|iect of older age. lie  who lias eroasad 
aworda with death upon the Held ot battle 
who lias haikeil him in tlie face aeross the 
cannoifs mouth, and laiintod him to n it- 
fold his mysteries and dread niiccrtaini- 
ties or wlio. unarmed and unaided liaa 
foiiytlit. him in the chadless linspitals of 
disease, Inis had nn coillllioil experience to 
till the measure o f Ilia life. The friends of 
youth, the ambitions ot school days, the 
w o linos o f the lover, the objects o f natural 
nlfeciioti even, can never stand with as 
oft recurring view or distinctive vividness 
in the vista o f the past, as do "the brave 
days ofold.” Yon w ith whom such days 
are only history and not recollection must 
le t uspnilse, and laiur with ns at least on 
this day, while we uncover and gaze upon 
onr heart treasures, as they aeeui tons. 
Ill all ayes and climes and iniiniig nil peo
ple war. dreadful though it he, has been 
the must interesting ami most engaging 
o f nil occupations. Around it lias gatli- 
ered near all the romance in liteinture.
It  lins lieuli the insjiiriny; theme o f poets, 
both the origin and proilnct o fth iva lry , 
tlie discooric o f philosophy, and the sub
ject of history. Its heroes have been the 
admiratiim o f men and the love o f women 
ill all countries and at. all times. I t  has 
been the engrossing thought and occupa
tion o f every nation o f tlie gtnhe. Erase 
from tlie paites ot liistorv tlie names o f sol
diers, mid tlie reeord o f their inarches and 
sieges and battles, and the romance anil 
poetry that cluster around and glamour 
the wars o f men, mid literature, anil for 
that matter human life itself, would be 
liaireii and sterile wastes, whereon fancy 
conlduot teed, wlisreon heroism could find 
scarce a model, loyalty scarce a martyr, 
liberty not. a siuglu advocate, and the hu
man race not a ainglo victory. I do not 
mean that all the virtues have lieen in 
vnlveil in the personality ot the aoldier. 
that all the thought o f the sges has cen
tered in the liislory o f his achievmeiits. 
»list the world lias alone been concerned 
w illi him. lint I  mean that all, except 
things divine in their nature, except 
tilings which lay hold of tlie eternal in
terests, have associated ami hound them 
sel vcm up with the man o f war. When
ever we rise it, thought uliove the petty 
cares o f  self, whenever the soul goes out 
in noiitemplatioii o f the concerns o f the 
liii 111 aii race, as they have thus far trails* 
pinsl, tlie mailed grim figure of the war 
rior liaa stalked before the vision, and 
tilled tip the scene, Whenever the spirit 
o f pnesv transports ns away from the dull 
tilings of sense, it is to csrry ns to the 
conioaiiy o f the heroic figures of the 
mareli mnl battle It  may not always lie 
hv direct lines o f thought.Imt it. is always 
by sore and nnerring ones that histniy, 
that iein»nee, flint poetry, that imagina
tion, carries ns to tlie camp, to the siege, 
and to the fierce strife ot armed men. 1 
ala'sk not. now o f the esuse or merits of 
nny controversy in which man has en- 
gnged. I speak only o f the historic fact 
that the supreme concern, and desire mid 
delight o f man, lias been in fratricidal 
strife with bis fellows, It  lias seemed to 
lie flbel’s plan for the working nl the re
demption o f the race. I t  would seem to 
lie tlie evolutionary process hv which we 
tiinnot, into the higher realms o f lieing, to 
lie fi r the cleansing and purifying o f t he 
kingdoms and governments ot men, and 
to verify the reverent utternncea o f the 
poet Whittier:

•Wo wait beneath the fnrnnce blast the 
pnnffs ot trmisroi-mation.

Not iisinlesslv doth Go.l recs*t and mould 
shew the nation.

Met burns the lire where wronas expire—
Nor -nare* the hand that Iroin Ihe laud up

root. the ancient evil."
It  has beeu the fashiou o f lat

er d.iys to decry war, to discourse o f its 
cruellies and unprofitableness, and to 
sigh for a time when men shall live to
gether in amity and peace. I pause not 
here to iiii|iiiro us to the chances o f  the 
fulillnwnl of this hope—whether man is 
nesniig the fruition o f such sympathetic 
desire, hut I point to the fact that in the 
past nl least, the conrse o f progress to
wards liberty, towards enlightenment, to
wards even fraternity itself lias been along 
the red path of war, and that every vic- 
to iyo rth e  f » “ »  has been won upon the 
field of buttle.

In olden times might was right until 
chivalrtc swords proved that might was 
sotiiuliilirs wrong. I t  was at one time not 
only u legal maxim, hut. a philosophy of 
government, that the king could do no 
wrong- and it hark the IiIimnI ot counties* 
soldiers to blot over and eras« tin, i|,igilm 
from the pages o f the books wherein It 
was wiitten. Human society is amt n; 
ways wns founded upon the doctrine that 
nil I tin |K>wers o f government spring from 
its head, Imt only heroic men with shot 
ted guns have lieen aide to prove that the 
people were that head, lint a little while 
ago! yesterday its it wet«, the aonla o f 
men depended upon a religious dogma, and 
their lives dopemiedoii tln-ir belief in that 
dogma, and it has taken millions of brave 
spill's in the tierce encounter o f war to 
prove their tcs|ioii»ihility to God alotie.

which the individual can achieve. To 
overcome temptation, to reform the errors 
ol one’s way, to do light in every day life, 
and to hear with fortitude the crosaes and 
ilia o f com moil existence are said to he 
the crowuiug evidences o f a brave spirit. 
Dainty morulizer* ring these changes up- 
ou us and preach this plnloNopby in our 
ears, I admit that no one hut a brave 
man cau win a victory, whether over aelf 
or an enemy, hut you can reform evil hab
its sitting by a warm tire; you cau reaist 
temptation ii |hhi an income o f a thousand 
or two a year, and the income will tiolpynu 
greatly to do it; you can do right tor tue 
pleasure to the conscience it affords; you 
cau overcome the slings and arrows o f 
outrageous fortune by bettering your cou- 
ditiou with the inaturiuls which are open 
to every one to use, hut the suhliiuest 
courage o f which the human soul is capa 
hie, moral not physical courage is timt 
which nerves the intelligent malt to march 
into the jaws of death upon (lie Held ot 
battle, with tlie flames o f hell as it were 
Hashing into his eyes from shotted guns,or 
yawning it may he, according to his 
teaching, beneath his teet to receive his 
shrinking spirit. To the man who cau do 
this, who has done this I lilt my hat in 
unfeigned respect, mid I care not iu what 
cause he may have height, or in what ser
vice he may have engaged, or how lie 
risked his life. A ll this seems to he a di 
gression or rather a failure to come to tlie 
appropriate and anticipated theme of dis
course. 1 have only spoken thus to dis 
close thu large measure which the soldier 
at all times aud now tills, in life and 
thought o f the race, uud to suggest t hut 
we may nut yet be done with wars, that 
thu occupation o f thu soldier muy not yet 
have gone. I  might almost he pardoned 
tor saving (hat it should lie regretted 
were it to go. Despite its hardships and 
cruelties, there is that about it which cu 
nobles men, mid iuspires them to a great
er thoughts aud deeds, which lifts them 
from thu slothtulness of mere living into 
the iuspiratiou o f a patriotic feeling, 
without which upon the part o f its citi
zens no government can long cudure.

Had this uatiou coiue into being by 
peaceful separation from Great Britain: i f  
we hud uoue o f the glories mid traditions 
o f the Revolutionary war to stimulate our 
national pride, and hind our parts into 
national unity; were not thu brilliunt ex
ploits ol our infant navy upon the north
ern coust of Africa umoiig thu treasures o f 
our country’s history; did we lack Ihe in
spiring theme, the feats of arms and the 
siiccesstiil results o f  the war of 181*J; had 
lint I lie stars and stripes in vindication o f 
our nationui lionor lawn carried into the 
heart o f Mexico; had we lacked the loyal 
impulse mnl noble thought which these 
»ldeudid memories gave to us and relied 
uloue iijioii the pride o f our territorial ex
pansion, and mil' commercial development 
aud achievement for patriotic stimulus 
aud cementing force, this government 
would long ago have dissolved like mist 
before tlie sou, und our bond o f union 
would have separated liko a rope of sand. 
The utilitarian and commercial spirit of 
the age, which cun see nothing outside ot 
marketing aud truile, muy point, as 1 
know it does, to the irons hands o f rail, 
w hich stretching from ocean to ocean hind 
together the outermost and inner parts o f 
a land but lute a wilderness or a treeless 
waste; to the rivert which carry the com
merce o fn  continent to these»; to the 
myriad (urges and looms o f industry, aud 
the golden harvests, which us nowhere 
else burden the laud with plenty; it may 
even point to the schools of learning ou 
every hill top, mid the churches o f wor
ship in every village, and to oiirconstitii- 
tious aud laws o f liberty, unknown else- 
where, under which the enjoyment o f all 
these has been made possible, it may point,
1 sav, to these as the evidences ami thu 
causes o f onr nat ional unity and perpetui
t y . lint that which binds Ibis nation to
gether with stronger than hands o f steel 
or bonds of trade is that purple trail o f 
soldiers blood, which strechos from I>ex 
iugtou anil Concord on our eastern shore 
to Buena Vista aipl the Hulls ol Montezu
ma across our western border line, mid 
from the decks of Ferry's victorious Heels 
upon the uortlierii lakes, past Shiloh, and 
.Stone River, over the crest ot Missionary 
Kidge, up the fateful slopenof Keuesaw, 
aud across the heights ol Allatoouu Pass, 
to Savannah aud Appamattox on the 
south. And lor this there is that abund
ant reason, told iu the tender words of 
Liucolu’s lirst inaugural uddrims.

It lies in the power o f “ those mystic 
chords of memory, streching from every 
battleliehl aud patriot grave, to every 
heart aud huurthetone all over this broad 
land, to swell the chorus o f the Union, 
whenever touched by the belter angels of 
our nature.” Your heartstrings hind you to 
DoiicIsuii or Ciiickiiiaugu, or Prairie Grove 
perhaps, or may he to Antietmu or Gettys
burg, mine to Dallas and Mill Kpriugs, 
aud those o f all of us to Bunker Hill, mid 
Suratoga mid Yorktowu, and Palo Alto, 
and Chapultepec, aud together they so 
girdle and enmesh this Uuiou id states 
that, only the ouiui|K>tent sword of Uod 
can cleave it asunder.

Thus tar it bus bceu the American sol
dier generally, and more generally still 
the Holdier of all count ries, I have endeav
ored to extol. Let me siieuk now of the 
soldiers ol that last and greatest o f onr 
wars, and to honor whom wo reverently 
assemble aud set apart this day. But 
what can he said that will not seem trite 
and commonplace, and that will not fall 
short of that measaro o f homage our hearts 
would render, but our lips cannot express.

For a full quarter o f a century that war 
tins been the fruitful theme uf discourse, 
and its soldiery the subjects o f lofty eulo
gy, and yet there lack* i lie simple, com
mon words we fain would iiml mid use, to 
condense nnd express the character aud 
underlying motive o f the two.

I  do not hope to Hml mid use them. 
Puilosophy and history ninstdo that, us 
ounces are studied nnd sequels are unfold
ed, Let me say, I owever, as the littest 
characterization ol th ■ struggle, and the 
men who engaged i. it, that it was a war 
o f principle. I  iue.ni no common priuci 
pie, low down ou the list o f  things which 
men call right.—a something which con
cerns mere theories of government, or 
matters o f commercial advantage, or testy 
questions o f national honor, ns the mo 
tiVe for most wars linve been, hut princi
ple, as it is involved in tho essential and 
eternal natnro o f things, anil in the divin 
ity which actuates mid controls mankind 
What that principle in its larger^cnse may 
lie I will presently try to show. Hnfficoit to 
here to say, as indicative of its character, 
that no uation ever before went to war to 
liberate an enslaved an alien people, he 
cause, disguise it as we may try, 1 hat was 
a conscious, even i f  it w as an uuavowed 
purpose, o f the wm . No people over be
fore took up arms to preserve the unity of 
a government under which they claimed 
nothing hut, a barn equalHy. Other na 
tious have fought to subject their discon
tented parts to the yoke o f mi ..... ..
burden, hut no people over before fought 
lor the simple privilege o f living together, 
iu fraternity with their fellows, under a 
government o f equal ami impartial laws 
Other people have fought to free them
selves from the tyranut •• m> unequal and 
nnjnst laws—patriotic and praiseworthy 
indeed, hut such have always lound their 
sanction in the selHshuess o f some mate 
rial or commercial advantage* to lie gain 
ed; bat as against all such I  make the 
point, that no other nntioii ever hetore 
took up arms, whose guiding motives andprove lheir Iespwuvim■■ ‘a w  i t o  * »■» Jp bnus, w im e giiiuiiis niuiiics suu

Moral victories are Mid to be the greatest controlling luipulaea were keyed alike,

1 and solely, to tlie sentiments o f equality 
- uud fraternity. Run over tbs list ot wars 
' with which recent history and the obser
vation o f our own generation lias made ns 
familiar. I t  uiuv safely he affirmed that 
England has fought none except, tor 
couqnest or revenge. The wars o f Napo- 
leou were wars o f unholy ainhilinu uud 
lust o f power.

I t  is an historical iaet that thu Crunouu 
war, the greatest of modern times except 
our own, owed its origin to a dispute be
tween priests of the Greek Catholic and 
Hoiiiaii Cat Indie churches, over possession 
and guardianship o f certain holy places 
iu the city of Jerusalem, hut which nar 
rowed itscll to a contention between rival 
tactions o f the Greek church, aud in Unit 
shape iuvolveil tour great uutious in a two 
years’ war. No one unless versed iu the 
subtleties ot European politics, cau give 
a reason for the Austro German war of 
lHliti, or the Franco Prussian war ot four 
years later. In a vague way wo know 
that the former iuvolveil some balance of 
power question bet ween some o f tile Ger
man speaking states aud Ikut tile latter 
grew out o f the supposed recognition hy 
Germany o f some claimant to thu Spanish 
throne, hut in the tearful history o f all 
these bloody feuds, or iu thu motive for 
the existence o f tlie millions o f armed 
men which even in time o f peuce eat upon 
the vitals o f the European states, we 
search in vain fur a single principle which 
tiuds any sanction iu tlio nobler passions 
o f the race. Turn we now to the wars of 
our own land. The Declaration o f lude 
peudeuce contains twenty-six statements 
ot grievance; twenty-nix counts in the in
dictment, os it were, uf the British King. 
The first twenty-one are hut. grumbling 
complaiuts about commercial and fiscal 
wrongs, and methods o f governnumtal ad
ministration; aud the last live are simply 
recitals o f the cruelties and barbarities of 
the war, which had then been on hand for 
more than a year, and w hich the colonists 
themselves had begun. The war o f 1812 
hml a materialistic origin entirely. It 
grew out o f the over weening commercial 
cupidity o f  Gleat Britain, und the conuter 
cluiui made by us tor our share in thu ail- 
vantages o f trade upon the high seas. 
Tlie war with Mexico was a simple dis
pute whether the Nueces or the liio 
Gramle rivers should he the national 
boundary line. Far bo it from mu to dis
parage thece national strifes o f  ours or to 
Uiscretlit thu noble statesmen who gave 
their (auction to the same, or the patriot
ic men whoso blood achieved the victor
ies fur ns, buk hy comparison the princi
ple of that wa”, fought for tlie upliltiiig 
o f an ignoble race, the unity o f a Nation, 
and the fraternity o f n common people, 
rises to heights where rests the benedic
tion Diviue. That war rallied under its 
banners a soldiery o f  a character iu har
mony with the lo fty  principles iuvolveil, 
I t  wusan army ol geutlenien. Thu world 
has never seen its equal for morul worth 
and general intelligence, Its ranks were 
tilled as well from the higher as the mod
est walks of life, und noil« or hut little 
frum the turbulent and unruly classes of 
society. Ministers, teachers and magis
trates, no less than the laborers ot the 
land composed ita body, ant1 when the 
trappings of rank were put tiff upon its 
muster nut, the general was uudislin- 
gnishuble from the private.

The disbandment o f large armies at. the 
close o f  every great war, has always been 
an occasion o f suxiolis concern to flit ' peo
ple among whom they were to be dis
solved, and was so to our own |set>ple 
tweuty five years ago, because o f the m or
al abandon which it was supposed woo d 
Vie brought int*> the life o f  the mass. 
Such fears have been realized too, in other 
lands, though their troops ill the main be
longing to the standing iurcu, were In no 
great extent discharged, hut. were retained 
in service under military control. I t  is 
said that the most lawless and immoral 
period iiiEuropeau life was during and at 
the close o f  tlie wars o f the Crusades, when 
the|uiany thousand knights hud returned 
from their task to deliver tlie Holy Land 
from Moslem rule. Even the plagues of 
physical disease, from vicious habits con
tracted iu those fierce campaigns stalked 
through the land, aud added to the social 
disorder. Cau you realize that during 
our four years o f war there were, taking 
both sides together, at least four millions 
o f men, out of a total population o f less 
than forty millions, that bad been under 
arms for longer or shorter periods, and 
most o f them for long periods; subjected 
to tlie temptations o f ariiiy lile, to tlie in
ti lienees o f  moral prnlligacy, physical de- 
fileuieut, cruel butchery, fierce passion, 
ceaseless strife. The proudest eulogy that 
can be pronounced upon the American 
suUliuY is that, out o f this Gehennu ho 
came, unpolluted iu his manhood, Ins grip 
upon the great verities o f life unshaken 
strengthened rather by the exercise o f the 
severe tests to which it had been subjected 
Lost somewhat to the wu.vs ol the market 
and of trade he was and is filled with 
that ideality and sentiment which unfit u 
man for the practical coucerns o f life, a 
littlo too fond ot day dreaming and dwell
ing on the past, to battle successfully with 
the exacting realities o f  the present all 
these with whatever faults they imply, 
may justly he chargeablu to him; Imt I 
appeal to those who may have observed, 
whether the disbandment o f the monos of 
the north, i f  not thu addition nl a new 
moral element, was not at least the return 
of ail old one, into the social and domes
tic life of the nation, Who have lieen 
more active and lender in binding up the 
wounds o f the warthan the men who made 
Miemf The bloody shirt has been Imt lit
tle Haunted hy the man who wore it, who 
stand to-day, and liavo always stood iu 
the froirt rank of the armies o f tern iterance 
Hudson, Anthony, Cumpbell, Kelly and 
St, John o f  our own state, nil ot them 
soldiers, and Dow, lligginsou, Blair und 
Green Clay Smith, and others to numer
ous to name, o f the country at. large, sol
diers. too, nnd Harlan one o f tlie dissenters 
from the original package decision, tlm 
only Holdier on tlio bench. Who at tlm 
close o f the war, when that mountain of 
debt contracted in its prosecution, lower 
ed up und seemed tall enough to topplo 
over mid crush us with its weight, and 
when thu faithless treasonable cry o f re
pudiation was muttered on every hand, 
who hut the returned soldiers rose in 
wrath and with Jacksonian emphasis 
sworn that by the eternal it must and 
should he paid aud they would w ait till 
it was done for their dues. You may have 
forgotten it, or may have lieen tisi young 
or too unobservant to notice it, lint it is 
true, nevertheless, that it was the sus
taining sentiment o f the ex-soldiery o f the 
land, which upheld the national honor 
and compelled tlio payment of tlie nation
al debt. That was the last and proudest 
victory of the war. There was another 
victory, won after the war. o f  which I 
wish to speak, it was o f a far different 
character ftom any others. It  was a tri
ll nqili personal to  every man who had seen 
any considerable service, and it was over 
the gnawing, wearing, nervous spirit of 
unrest, that ennui which came to every 
man soon after bis return to home and the 
quiet walks o f life. No one lint a soldier 
iu the prime of vigorous manhood, whose 
recent years had lieen s|»eiit ill the wild 
and free abandon o f army life, in a con
stantly broadening field o f experience, 
viewing strange scenes, acting iu groat 
dramas, under the constant impulse o f 
lofty thought feeding upon excitement, 
living iu nn atmosphere o f romance and 
adventure, his blood coursing to the daily 
music o f heroic drum and bugle, can real

ize the utter depths ot loneliness and dis
quiet, into which the returning veteran 
was compelled to walk over tlie common 
putlis o f life. More tumble than mi army 
with hauliers wus the heavy, brooding, 
sombre pall o f stilluess mid inaction thut 
hung i i|h>ii the hours, uud seemed to clog 
mid smother the pulse« o f thu heart itieil. 
In that four years the soul had grown lug 
upon the food o f great events uud the in
sipid sustenance o f pence was no fit nour
ishment. 1 appeal to every comrade here 
who saw service at the front, i f  one o f tlie 
hardest struggles of life was not to con
quer tlie feverish demon ot unrest which 
beset you soon after your return. 1 do 
notask you to speak out openly iu verifi
cation o f wlmt 1 say. You liuyo never 
confessed it yet, mul have been, perhaps, 
us Ii anted to do so, aud preferred to keep 
the secret to yourself. A ll tlm same, how
ever, it is true. Haid a friend o f mine 
some years ugo, a man o f education and 
superior intelligence, aud possessed 1 al
ways thought, uf a steadying and control
ling philosophy, hut who hud served alt 
thiough the war, said he, as we stood to
gether on the grounds at Ft.Leavenworth 
watching a battery drill, ‘ T  am getting to 
lie an old man now, I have a family I 
love ail wish lo live with, but I went up 
Missionary Kiilgo when a hoy, iu Harker’s 
brigade, und I ’d take my chances doing so 
again, fur one tliiug only, uud that is to 
fuel the lire uud elation o f soul I  felt that 
day.”  W ith such men aud there were 
hundreds o f thousands o f them, the battles 
o ith e  Mexican people going ou at the 
close o f our war, ill resistance to the usur
pation o f Maximiliun, mid the Feuiuu up
rising in Canada, uttered uuew the wild 
excitement of a disordered life, ant) it is 
uu open secret that the gallant and gitted 
author o f Beil 1 Inr endeavored to organ
ize a force out of the disbanded armies of 
the Union to tender to tlm Mexicau gov
ernment, but the great mass oi the veteran 
soldiery resolutely turned their faces from 
the alluring oxcitemobts uf armed strife, 
put their hands to the plow und liuve 
never turned hack. I cull that a victory, 
and a great mm too. But I must hasten 
ou. 1 would like to speak o f other virtues 
and characteristics ot that wouderfui 
body o f men, mid other 'victories won hy 
them, hut thu subject is limitless almost, 
and hours might he cousuuied without 
hinting at all o f them. I would like to 
speak ot thosegreat leaders whosecouiagu 
iu battle and genius ill command have 
■mule the fume o f American soldiers as 
enduring us history. Aud especially would 
I love to dwell upon some whose names 
are not the uftuuest upon our lips; ol 11c- 
Ulellmi, the incomparable drill muster mid 
disciplinarian; o f Rosecrmis, tlm captaiu 
of all the strategists, iu my humble view; 
of Thomas, the uncomplaining, unambi
tious, grim, heroic man, tlm all around 
every day general, who could plan a cam
paign, lead a forlorn hope, or hold to thu 
last a battle line ugaiustmiperior numbers 
of Fremont, tlm misjudged, upon whose 
political strategy the was w us liuaiv (ought 
ot many others whose names I cannot even 
take time to nielitiou'

1 would love to »peak o f the confederate 
soldier as I believe lie deserves, and as is 
not inappropoiute even oil this day; and 
you soldiers will permit me and will join 
with me I know iu a departure from tlm 
ordinary nnd natural course o f eulogy on 
such occasions as this to dwell somewhat 
in guuerous praise o f our oimiuy, the con
federate soldier in tlm war o f ’d l. Our 
own cause first, our own dead first, our 
own surviving veterans first, hut orators 
have sounded their praise mul wrung 
tears from willing eyes, and inspired plau
dits from willing hands hy tlm story uf 
llieir great struggle and our great cause. 
The teuderest memories our hearts con
tain are theirs; words o f praise o f their 
great deeds would seem to detract from 

'i  heir nobility and name. I yield to liu 
1 nan in my miniiration for the Union yol- 
uitXeer, nor in my loyalty to the Uuioa 
cat'll'. Friends I had, brothers even, who 
gave their lives that the union o f states 
inigii t still exist, and an inconspicuous 
part l  icok myself witli them, and while 
life wf.tli me shall lust, the uiemory o f the 
noble iitedi who fought iu that righteous 
cause ai.vl o f  their patriotic deeds shall he 
likcHweetf. incense to uiy soul; hut for the 
gallant eiivmiy, who for four years, in de
fense o f a Micory of political right, mista
ken though it w:ts,fought, naked for
clothes, huttg.-y for food, hopeless o f 
result, hemmed iu hy onoireling armies on 
one side tlm h'oekaded Heas upon the oilier, 
liis Hag unrecognized, the world aguiiisi. 
him,Ins kindred only for him, I have the 
profouudest ad.uii at ion and respect. A 
lew mouths ago I  stood hy the graves of 
tlie twogroutest ill'confederate chieftains, 
.Stonewall Jacosoit and Robert Lee. They 
lie buried in the liU l.s mountain town o f 
Lexington, Virgini.t. the old state they 
loved too well,tlm first ill the village 
churchyard, under n  small and simple 
nionnmeut, the other in the basement 
vault o f a village cl/virnh. Instinctively 
I uncovered my uead ¡«* 1 approached the 
ashes o f these great iiicti. I felt that 
moral wortli und dazzl'iny* genius, oven 
though mixed with polit icnl error, were 
buried there. The dross .»f i heir lives hml 
been melted out ill the hoi' crucible o f 
war, lint they bud gold iir their composi 
lion, for the heritage of thetiai ion at large, 
aud now thut the passions o ftn e  war have 
subsided 1 teel that nojuster tribute cau 
lie paid hy man to man than is duo from 
the aoldier o f  the North to t.W soldier of 
tlm ¡South, for his manly cour.ige, desper
ate venture and chivalric heating.- Out
side o f tlm moral qualities o f i lie conten
tion as waged by us o f the Nort h— biitsido 
of that superior couoioitsness o f  right, 
which in uiy Judgement furnished in neli ol 
thu stamina and fortitude o f the iJuion 
armies, there wits a difference iu nn thud 
of lighting, growing out o f diff erences iu 
immtal habit and physical temperxui.'nt, 
which weut far towards determining t he 
resul t.

It  is important enough to notice, anil 
yet has not been sufficiently noticed. Tint 
southern soldier was all fire ami dash. Jtc 
Nought victory hy onset unit assault. It 
his blow rebounded lie rarely could niriV" 
again without retiring to gird up liis loin’s 
and screw up his courage. I f  Ins assaul t 
wassnccesstiil, liis fatal delay to follow it 
up with another rohlied linn o f all advan
tage. Not so with the northern soldier, 
lie  wn* ull coolness and sustaining stead- 
tastuess. His fort, was not in making di
rect assaults Imt in repulsing them, and 
then advancing to another line. Fred- 
ricknUurg and Missionary Ridge, it is true, 
uru exceptions, hut in the main it ntay he 
truthfully admitted that in a battle cliarge 
tbo contederatu soldier rose to the loftiest 
heights ot desperate valor, while the nor
thern soldier sliinio best ill bis unflinching 
stubborn resistance at close quarters to 
superior numbers'

The world has never »ecu a more heroic 
rally and desperate stand than tlrnt of 
Thomas at C'hickaiimuga, which saved the 
Union army, no more magnificent exam
ple ol bravery than Corse holding at buy 
the surging reliel hosts at Alatoona Pass, 
hot tor sublimity o f reckless courage, the 
spectacle of the confederate Rogers riding 
to certain tutu at Corinth; the human 
whirlwind which the gnllatibClehiirn let 
loose against our battle lines at Franklin; 
the massiveeniuins which l ’ iekett inarched 
with luensured tread and well-dressed 
lines iu!o eternity at Gettysburg, have 
never lieju surpassed ill all the annals of 
warfare.

’1 iiere is n class o f Comrades not often 
spoken, uml who till hut an inconsidera
ble place in our thoughts and eulogies,

hut o f whom I cannot forbear to speak. 
It is of that army of heroes, lu number to 
tlm oilier us legions to one almost, who 
fought llieir fights prone an lielples upon 
tlie couch of paiu, uod not upon the field 
o f glory,

Thu summit of heroio achievement is 
supposed to he tlm facing o f an enemy up
on tlm field o f strife. It is painted as tlm 
battle charge, where with the blast of bu
gle and roll o f drum, men rush into tlm 
yawning jaws o f fate. This is the part of 
the soldmrs life which passes iuto history, 
amt is read o f hy mull, hilt I speak to you 
ot braver men uud braver deeds than these. 
We associate courage with pride of 
strength uml frenzy of passion in the wild 
excitement o f battle, where men with fiery 
eye and knotted muscle give blow far 
blow, reckless o f tlie whirling bolts o f 
death. There is a fascination iu such dar
ing, an inspiration in the terrible roll uud 
thunder o f strife, a consciousness of phys
ical power, a magnet ism iu the elbow 
touch of comrades which nerves uml sus
tains tlm lighting soldier, and makes him 
oblivious to tlm wrathful destruction 
around liim, hut the hero o f war is tlm 
patient sick. I ii the fierce wrath o f hat 
tlo we may defy the angel o f death; at 
home tlm suit beds spread hy loving hands 
temper his pains, while loving words sooth 
the dread o f liis approach, until concious- 
uess iadus, first iuto dreams und tlmu iuto 
nothingness, hut the unnumbered dead of 
the teeming hospitals have fought a grim- 
er light than these. Tlm number known 
to have been killed outright iu battle 
from the Uniou ranks, is scureu fifty thou
sand, while those who died o f disease ex
ceed two hundred thousand. No record 
Inis lieen kept, o f the gallant light iu 
which tiiey yielded up tlmir lives. On 
this coiiiiiieiuorativu day, when the rich 
est eloquence as orators dwells upon the 
heroic deeds and victorious death o f the 
strong limed, proud smiled warrior o f the 
fight, let me pluek the choicest flower for 
that almost forgotten comrudu, who, alone, 
unaided, met tlm blue lipped monster on 
liis chosen ground, and dared liis uupity- 
ing wrath with a heroism which the sol
dier of the light lias never known. To 
Ransom uml Mitcboll, aud C. F. Smith, 
and Edwin Simmer, and tlmir unnumbered 
troop of gaunt ami wasted skeletons, hon
or and sweet blossoms this day.

That war is over. More rapidly than we 
think, unless we pause to think, its uu- 
abeeteil dead are gliding iuto the diui per
spective o f tlm past. More rapidly than 
we realize, its surviving votcruns are mov
ing off In join tlmir company. lint a few 
years more and the last o f these aging 
men, with tlmir reminiscent tales o f light 
ami mareli and camp, will cease to tell to ) 
til is heedless und unappreciative age tlm ' 
story of tlm greatest struggle o f tlm world. 
To him whose heart cau he stirred or soit 
eued, whose eye can he moistened or grow 
bright at the story o f valorous Tight or 
lofty sacrifice, there w ill then remain, as 
visible reminders o f  that time, only the 
voiceless cemeteries ot the dead.

1 mean not those we visit to-day, where 
aching hearts have followed from mourn
ing homes tlm mortal purls ot father, 
friend or brother, not those where loving 
memories have been quick to inscribe on 
moniiments ol marble the names and v ir
tues o f those who died at home, and, 
where the record always seems to long to 
note the story of a soldier’s life, hut those 
curious, thick tenanted court yards ol the 
ghosts, w Imre the little houses stand iu 
ranks, long and straight,uud close behind 
each other, like battalions closed in I'lass, 
where the summer's grass seems greener, 
and the winter’s snow seems whiter, and 
a hushed and solemn stillness, more than 
elsewhere, seems to brood upon the air, 
aud where ns you enter tlm little gate, 
you pause aud read upon a marble tablet.

‘ •Tlie imiivnicil drum’s sad roll has heat 
Tlie soldier’ll last tattoo.

No more on life ’s parade shall meet 
That brave and fallen few.”

And where, when you pass on, thick 
among little white headstones you read 
•’Unknown,” “ Killed at Malvern H ill.” 
“ Unknown,” “ Died at Frodricksburg,”  
nnd then ou another slab you read.*

“ On famo's eternal camping around 
Their silent tents me spicad,

lint glory guards with solemn rouud 
The bivouac o f the dead.”

And then you pass on and read more 
headstones, some with names on 
“ Died in hospital at City l ’oint,”  
“ Starved todcAthat Anderaonvillc,” 
Killed at l ’etersburg,”  and then when 
you raise your eyes again, I f  your 
tears will give you leave, you read on 
still another slab:

“ Heston embalmed and «tainteddead.
Dear ns the blood ye j*ave.

No impious footsteps here shall tread 
The herbage o f your grave,

Nor shall your glory be forgot 
While fame her record keeps,

Or honor point« the hallowed spot 
Where valor proudly sleeps.”

And then when your eye* are too full to read 
more, and your heart is too heavy to bear more 
you look up among the trees, and the Hag of 
beauty and o f glory meets your ga/.e, waving 
in guardianship over this cemetery o f the uu- 
tion’s dead.

Hut ull these will pass awav. The tnarh.c 
inscriptions will crumble to dust. The little 
headstones w ill fall down, aud no one will put 
them up again. The green trees will peri*h 
like the grass beneath, the Hag will be another 
kind, or none at all, anil history in its crowded 
chapters w ill devote hilt a hare page to the 
itory o i the American war; a page too brief to 
note the name* even o f its most illustrious sol
diers; a page whose only chronicle w ill he that 
it was fought, and what for. and won. Hut 
the principle for which it was waged 
will live eternally on, and like a 
tree will grow and blossom, and will hear its 
fruit, (iive  me leave to tell wlmt that is. It is 
the brotherhood of man. I will net believe 
that war wus a mere strife over technical theo
ries of trover unent— whether the nation hail 
been mode out of the States, or the states Imd 
been made out of the nation; whether the gov
ernment was a political partnership, or a polit
ical family, I cure not whether tneaction o f the 
south should bo dell ned ns secession or as revo
lution. These are but surface questions, and 
arc involved in the procedure and not in the 
purpose of government. I fain would discover 
something in the essential nature and ultimate 
destiny ol man to which the music of that fierce 
strife was keyed. And it exists. It is the uni 
ty and fraternity o f the human race. Think 
vou that disunion was all that war prevented? 
I f  so, the «lew* o f  heaven would have fallen as 
Wildly the sun would have shone as brightly, 
i be harvests would have yielded a* bountifully 
in* a divide«! as a united land Was it fought 
th. it slavery might no longer disgrace the laws 
an«1 belle a people pledged to freedom? I f  so, 
the conscience of the age was surely and speed 
ilv ¿’ uilding the minds and hearts of men to 
peaceful emancipation. Was it. according to 
t he c.p ious philosophy of some, that the utill- 
tiiJian spirit of the times might have freer scope 
and wider range to achieve tho material tri
umphs o f civilization? I f  so, bettor tne humble 
ho.ues .Mid primit ve ways, consecrated by the 
liv ing presence of father, husband, son and 
brother, than great cities, ami gilded palaces, 
nnd i'«inn ing iuventiOn*. and throbbing miles 
of railway bought hy the death ol those wo love. 
No! it w h s  none nor all o f these. It was that 
the ns I drat roim of the human heart lor wider 
frcedcM 1 , more settled order und securer ponce 
mi »hi n ot be stiflcl. awl the race t urne.1 Irick- 
ward lo It. mar. h. HeifinnHiK with that time 
when me u lived, ns beasts do. in tlie state of 
*aturcT! J  «® wo may cnoelrc  two o ia ll the 
number a- itnir upon ihe impulse, uml Irom the 
i u ^ l t v  r .f.aw tu .l protect .on, n«oel«te,l 
themselves touether, on through the night nr 
n n nS m W »l V »  past, throuuTi sll thermic 
rorms iif «Verbmene, pstrierchlel. priestly, 
¿ » " ¿ r a t i *  arlotoeratlc. monarrhial, tho as- 
iiiratiou of th-' hum«" ran« bn, liceii Inr w ttlo l 
iir\er anil settl«'1 rule, through closer unity and 
wilierV.rSanUafi»11' 1hK growth ami tendency 
of aaes has bee“  to ’ “ l" ‘ tl,cir " ’"•‘ 'on
can only he fount* tlm* government which 
unites ull ueopliVl®« in«' rare and blood and 
litiitfiiNxe w ithin a territory or common soil 
anVfsimfiarchartafertetlu», bonded only l,y 
tme natural llm lu lJ*n< «** «»nd zone. Only 
under «ucli a govc. tempering and har
monizing con u lot l*'vpn to rests, (ottering varied 
industries. developing varied resources, 
blending ull Into on » mighty whole, bringing 
the power of the win»!« to the repression of the 
»elAshiies* ot rebellion or any of iU parts or 
units, nnd in the um jifty o f all encircling Us

outermost boundaries with the bulwark of na
tional protection, can order and organized gov
ernment be maintained, aud the destiny of tho 
human race be lullillcd. To have split this 
country iuto separate and discordant state*, 
each by itself pursuing its own ends, would 
have turned civilization back toward* chaot 
aud savagery, made each the prey o f warring 
factions within, und overmastering power* 
without, lint it was not so ordained. Thi*

f;overniiient, imperfect though it be.nmfet near- 
y fulfills the dream of man kind in liberty uud 

law. it cau not perish from the earth, except to 
make loom for one oi larger freedom, wider 
ilomiuion and firmer ru'e. Every battle that 
lias been fought, every government that ha* 
been set up or cverthrovvn, has been uatep out 
of the night o f anarchy aud discord, into the 
sunlight of order ami unity and organization
Every martyr that litis perished has added to 
the attesting evidences that man must live un
iter law, iu harmony itml union with his fellow*
God wills that men do not draw apart from 
each other, hut th.it they draw nearer to each 
other, lie  has compelled u* 10 do buttle to thi* 
end and will do ho  again. 1 know not why. 
I know m»t how or when 4ie muy do so again, 
but I know that brave soldiers have not died 
nor w ill not die in vain, that ouch tierce light 
is for the huimtu race, and bring«, us nearer !•  
the end when law and liberty, in measurement 
exact, shall rule iu all the laud, und iu tho 
mi ml* ami hearts of men.

4th. Of July At Strong City.
A  meeting was held on Friday even

ing, June 5th, at City Hall, for the 
purpose of making arrangements to 
celebrate the 4th of July, at Lantry’* 
Grove, near Strong City. The meet
ing was called to order by Mayor 
Matt McDonald, as chairman, and J. 
M. Clay was appointed to act as sec
retary.

The following eommittec were ap
pointed:

Committee on Soliciting—A. F. 
Fritze, U. Handy and Jos. 0 .Byrne. 
Committee on Arrangements—Matt 
McDonald, J. F. Kirker, Wm. Doyle, 
M. R. Dinan, G. K. Hagans, Wm. 
Richards andlD. C. Ellsworth. Com
mittee on Speakers—W. V. Morgan. 
0. I. Maule and C. J. Lantry. Com
mittee on Grounds—A. F. Fritze, 
John Frew, C. J. Lantry und Albert 
Berry. It was desided to have fire
works. at night, and a Grand Ball, in 
the Opera House, after the fire-works.

Adjourned to meet Friday evening, 
June 12th, for further arrangements.

Ma tt  McDonald, Ch’rman.
J. M. Cl a y , Secretary.

S C H O O L  REPORT.
Tho follow ing Is tne report of Cottonwood 

Falls Svbools, for the school year ending May 
2i, 1N91.

Miss Maggie Breese’s room,
Klist Fruit iry...................

Miss Anna K  Kookivuod's 
Oroom, Second P,in,ary, ... 
Miss Anna A. Eltswottb's 

room. First Intoimediate.. 
Miss Mattie A . Sheehan’s 

room.Second Intermediate, 
Miss salilo I* A-'kley’s room,

Gra nniar School...............
Mrs.Hattie K. Dart and Mrs. 

T. It. Urishain, High Hcb'l,
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Names of those neither absent nor tardy— 
WalterYenzor. Stanley M. Jones, Goo. Cai>- 
woll.Hermi Hazel and Ella Alihart

The Higli School room will be open every 
Saturday a.'ternoon, from i to 4 o’clock, for 
accommodation of pupils wishing to t ko 
books from the library Either th« librarian, 
Miss Nellie Howard, or ihe assiatant, Misa 
Estella lireeae, will be in charge.

Alas. Sa o ik  F. gh ish am , Frin.

COMMISSIONERS’ PROCEEDINGS.
The Hoard of County Commissioners met, 

on Monday, June 1st. Instant, as a Board of 
Equalization, and. after making several 
changes in iho asscosenent, and notifying 
Others to show cause why their n-sessincnts 
should not Ire increased, adjourned until 
Monday, July 0.

The Board then met as a Board o f  County 
Commissioners and considered the bids to 
build the culvert across Buck creek, and 
awarded the contract to kettiger Bros. X 
Co., at f  1,177.75, there being three bids, vizi 
John Shofe, ll.CUft; Chase County Slone Lorn- 
gany, $ .Mu: Kettiger eros. X Co., | l,m  75

Tne d iv e r t  w ill IK! 20 foet wide and 1»  feet 
between keystone and uaterlme,the roadway 
to be 20 feet wide.

HOTTER BYE A NO BYE,
This is not a sermon It Is only u railroad 

mis-lonary tract. I f  you take a vacation this 
summer, why not go to Colorado Y Nestled 
around Pikes Peak, there uro plenty of 

-----------------------------  fut,*- ------------ ;  ,‘*v “  » Yim, lu c ic  arc piuui
places whero ane can cool off for a very mug 
money. Mnnlton,Cascade, Ureun Mountain 
Falls and Woodland Park, in the famous Cte 
Pass, w ill Im) lovelier than ever, this year. 
They are m st directly reached via Santa 
Fe Kotitc k ou edtangu curs In union depot 
at Colorado Springs, and take broad gunge 
trains on our Colorado Midland division for 
destination No tedious transfer acres- the 
city, kbeap tourist tickets now on sale,rood 
until Oct 31st. returning. Inquire ot C C 
Comer, local agent, hunts Fo Route.

LETTER LIST.
Letters remaining in the postoffice 

st Cottonwood Fails, Kansas, June 
11th, 1891:
Miss Barbara BeUfra, Geo.W.Davis 
Mrs M. M. Pearson, M. 8. Forlet 

C. Wood falls.
A ll the above remaining uncalled 

for, lane 25th, will be sent to the 
Dead Letter office.

8. A. B k e k s k , P . M.

BUSINESS B R E V IT IE S .

I  want farm loans badly. Corns 
and see me at once. [ will give you 
good rates, and privilege to pay part or 
all. No delays.

J. W. McW illiams .
May 13th, 1891
For abstracts call on Frew & Bell.
J. W. McWilliams wants town loans 

—large and small.
Roland Roberts guarantees that be 

will cure fistula and poll evil in 
horses, with one application of medi
cine, and desires owners of horses af
flicted with these diueases, to give 
him a call. dec26 tf

For farm loans call ou Frew & Bell.
Loans on farms; money ready; no 

delay. Papers made and money paid 
same day. Come at once, this mon
ey must go. J. W. McW ill iam s .

Geo. A. Scott, Anita, Iowa, Breeder 
of Rose Uornb Brown Leghorns. Eggs 
in season, at $2 for 13. or *3.50 for 26. 
Stock for sale after September IsL 
Satisfaction guaranted. myl4-4m

Something new, neat, and nobby. 
Pete Kuhl will show it to you.

THE CREATEST D I-COVERV OF THE 
ACE.

Catarrhal Deafness Cured. N o  
More Use For E ar Trumpets.

Triumph at Last.
An Infallible remedy for tho on re nf iftt* 

arrh and deafness In all its stagcR by one 
who haH been a fl'ioat sufferer from cetarrll 
and almost tot*I cenf»e*a.

No eatftrrh or slim? srrern and yellow 
sticky matter disrhartfinK iroin the none. 
No deafness. No ringing cracklings sound* 
in th« h<*Hti. No mucous matter lodging In 
the throat. No occasional huckinu: cough 
with throwing up si my gr<($n and yellow 
sticky matter. It is a blessing that word# 
cannot describe.

For furl her Information wrlla for clr, 
cuiars. Address Frftak Wortf. A O..Wau**u 
Wis. Drawer 10211.
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í r t f  e i - n a s r  M t t t t t ÿ  f o u r n i

SUPPLEM ENT.
C O T T O N W O O D  P A L L I . K A I . ,
THURSDAY, J U N E  11, »891.

W. E TIMMONS  -  Ed. and Prop

The May P a n s y  is on our table; fnll o f 
good stories, poems and pictures. It is 
Intended for Sunday as well as week-day 
reading. $1 a year; locts. a number. W hy  
don’t some o f our boy and girl readers try to 
secure one of the handsome Safety Bicycles 
offered by the publishers for new subscrib
ers? D. Lothrop Co., Boston, Mass.. Pub.

B a b y l a n d  for May is a delightfull num
ber of a delightful little magazine for the 
babies—and by babies we mean the young, 
sters from one to six years old. The many 
pretty pictures and bits o f stories and Jingl^B 
make B a b y u a n d  a welcome visitor—a 
source of help to every mother. 50 cents a 
year; 5 cents a number. D . Lothrop Com
pany, Boston. Mass.

“Our Little Men and Women” for May is 
a trifle belated, but none the less a most wel
come visitor. For the boys and girls, six to 
nine—“youngest readers” —this magazine is 
unexcelled. The publishers. l> Lothrop 
Co., Boston, offer to send a specimen (back 
number) for 5 cent». $1.00 a year; lOcts. a 
number. Better get a copy, Doys and girls, 
and look up the Jafety Bicycle offer the 
publishers are making, something remark
able.

“ Can the charaeU ? bo read from the hand
writing?' Most as» redly *i can. Everyone 
can remember being influenced favorably  
or unfavorably by the pi amansh'p of some 
Unknown person and ha- been astonished to 
find how true .h. conclusions were; and 
some of tb world’s fore mst thinkers have 
maintain It ’- be hand v iting furnishes a 
more exact k .y to the umincter than the 
head, ' ice, or form. Character-reading from  
hundtt riling is u fascinating study; and if 
you wish to lean; -til a' tut it. you must road 
the excellent and profusely illustrated 
article, “ How to Head Character by H and
writing,” y Prof. ¡Seism Thorpe, published 
in th July numDer oi D auo .u sT ’s F a m il y  
M a u a z in e , and you wi l l  la  still more in 
terested In the subjCi.i. In ihe same num
ber is a splet, ’ 1 article on “Chi' i,”  which is 
particulaiy ‘ apropos at present: “ Foes
Afield: Plants Poise,mug to the Stomach”  
is quite as seasonable, and every one can 
recognize the plants from the accurate illus
trations; in “ 3ummer Outdood Games: 
Lawn Tennis, Badminton, Colors,” they are 
so clearly described and illustrated that the 
veriest novice can learn how to play them 
without other instruction; and the amateur 
china-painter may rival the professional by 
following the <|ireotions given in “The Use 
of Matt Colors!’’ Besides, there are stories 
and poems, and over 200 illustrations, in
cluding & superb water-color, a French 
costume study under the Empire, and the 
numerous departments are fu ll to overflow
ing with valuable matter. B riefly, this num - 
ber fully maintains the justly earned pres
tige of being the Model Family Magazine, 
and it is published for $2 per year by W . 
Jennings Demorest, 16 East 14th 8t., New  
York.

H A V E  Y O U  E N T E R E D  T H E  C O M *  
P E T IT IO N .

$750 in gold, three organs, a sewing mach
ine, a letter filing cabinet, gold watches, and 
other prizes to the number o f 100 in all, 
aggregating in value over $3,000. the small
est being valued at $5 That is the list which 
the Do m in io n  I l l u s t e a t e d  w ill distribute 
among subscribers at the close (o f  the cur
rent six months, in connection with the 
prize competition now in progress, and 
which is still open to new subscribers. For 
sample oopy and ail particulars send 12 cents 
in stamps to the Sabisten Litbo. A  Pub. Co 
Montreal.

I N F O R M A T I O N  W A N T E D .
On. May 24th, U>»1. W . Louis Locker, in

sane, escaped from a private asylum at Atch. 
ison, Kansas, ami has not sinoe been heard 
from. He is 47 years old. height 5 feet ft 
inahos, weight 150 pounds, black hair, dark  
eyes, of German descent, ami speaks broken 
English. Any information regarding bis 
whereabouts will be thankfully received by 
his friends at Hav:n. Reno county, Kansas.

R ic h a r d  H o w a t t .

Pure drugs, and prescriptions care
fully compounded, at A. F. Fritze & 
Bro.’s, Strong City.

A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W .

J O S  E P » r ^ W A ? i Ì ! S &
A T T O R N E Y  - A T  - .LAW

T o p e k a ,  Ka ns a s ,
(PostoiUce box 406) will practice in Un 
District Court ol the counties oi * ha-? 
Marion, Harvey .Bono, Bice and Barton 

fe'23-t.f___________________

8. N . M o o d , T h o s . H . G k is h a m

W O O D  A  G R I S H A M .
A T T O R N E Y S  - A T  - U V
W ill practice in all State and Fed. rai 

Couits.
Ollice over the chase County National B;uik. 

C O T T O N  W O O D  F A L L S  F A N .

c. M. steIrry,
a t t o k w k y -a t -l a w .

E M P O R I A ,  KANSAvS,
W ill practice in the severulcourts in I yon 
Chase, Harvey, Marion, Morris nnd Osage 
counties, in the Stale of ha sas;in  ihe >u- 
pseme Court o f the State, and in the l-ed> ral 
Courts therein. 7-13 it.

F  P ,  C O C H R A N ,
A T T O R N E Y  -  A T  - L A W ,
C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S , K A N S A S .

Practices in n*l Smt- ami Fm« r 
a i c o u r t R

P H Y S I C I A N S .

A. M.  CONAWAY.
PHYSICIAN anil SUftttSlM

Residence and office, a halt mile north of 
Toledo. tyll-t

J .  M l .  H A M M H ,
PHYSICIAN & SURGEON

Office, Corner D rug Store. 

COTTONWOOD FA LLS , - - K A N S A S

F .  J O H N S O N ,  M .  D .
C A R E F U L  attention to tue i.iacticeo f 

Medicine in all its branches— Extracting  
teeth Etc. v

O F F IC E  and private dispensary two  
doors north o f E ireka House, flam  
Residence, firm house south o' the W idow  
G ille tl’a.
Cottonwood Falls, -  -  Kansas

C L O S I N G  O U T  S A L E .

Fine Poultry ai one-half Frier;

Rose & Single Comb Black Leghorns

Silver Laced Wyandottes;

M o M - c l s S t t ;
Warranted Pure Bred;

Eggs—One sitting, Tftcents; two sitting* 
or more, 50 cents per sitting Stock- 
Pairs, $1 50; Trios, $2.

L E V I  J A R V I S ,  I N W O O D ,  I O W A .
m avl4-2m »i

ftnw«r ||H V  r u •*»•* ’ ».*<H n
W o l l t  f o r  V ' ,  L a  \ i . i t a  I • g » ,  ,

tilt»» .1 i ( hi UH, í Oil I
r- « t i l. Ullirra art* ilciiifr $•« vtr .i. TV he 

;£»»«it v-M»? Snmfl eitm out i
»'*?h. V mi • »ui ilo ili«1. t\ t»rk hue H'h 

!5at »i li.TFver Vi hi ini*, I 'lv io j  • -
f aiuti*«-* *av e»iivtillin' Lou« $♦> ' »

fliiv A ll»#**. Wt*Allow vuu Imw 
agd Afnri von. in n  work In time
or «11 th»* ’ luio. U lf  money lor work 
e»», ru llino nnkitowti n m c n flh i in. 
N K W  «m l wonderful. Particulars

I I . H  nlVelt P o . , l t i »v  MHO Hort I m id, AI uin»j

YOU W Arili L À  L -I i
eniMXjst ».

OV THe.
l i í L ü B r i A T r .  y

J .  W .  M C ’ W I L L I A M S ’

Gbasi comty La o l A p n c r ,
Railroad or Syndicate Lands. ill buy or 

•ell wild lands or Im proved Farms.
----- A N D  L O IN S  M O N E Y .-----

C O T T O N W O O D ,»  A L L S .  K A N S A S
S P T T -Iv

G J .  SEDGW ICK,
Manufacturer anti Dealer in

P r a m ’ Supplies.
OF EVERY DESCRIPTION .

PAPER JOGGERS
BLOOMFIELD N. J.

Send for Catalogue or 
Price List.

. s s a i }
j a c k ? o m

f ^ B S ET 'W iU S T S .
el' j:i \  cnlv  «tv rii.:

M  iaskion Cortei Co.
j j* * "«»* *  ’ J r .C a Z O N , M » C * .

*•• • - -■ • t.» w o i i r  yti<" $*■
® "d Cornei*, »>■*
I n v i t e l i  1 «  t r y  t h v m .
They a re  approvo«! b y  > 
phyaici.su», endunt-d  b y  $  iioL ' • 
drena inakers, .imi jrwe- J V»}(•'’; • *  \  
om uienùod by  ovtjryljiuy £  Ìi K J 
lim i h a i n o ra  ih  m.

3EfTI> roa CIRCCrLAR. i >
E. B. OS80^ fonthorr Afsvt,

60 RICMAftDCON BlCCK,
Cu t i V atièfmI.  Tf e

Yoarin their nw 
the »ituation o r  «1  
No inoiivv f<>i in 
learned, f drain * 
have alrea dy trim; 
number, who m • 
and H U M  ‘ J. 
JE* €J* Jii..

A  Y F A  121 !  I undertake to brlrfly
teseh imy fairly intslligent person of either 
«•$, nhn e,ie redd and write, and who. 
liter i«i>tri!*fioii, will work industriously, 

>»* Three Tlmusand bollars •*
. *‘ s. i;i.-" rr t hey live.I will also furnish
■;» v'ii-!i ,nf w ‘iii ii y< u caneam that amount. 
d id *■ > > '** »• i uii shove. Knsilyand quickly 
. i c vorktr from etieh district or county. I 
**f • i*i j«.- »videii with employment a .ii;p

cl«i.;ff over vUOtfO i. yonreach. It ’s ]V’ F \ V  
J* *U i irtieut. F i t  E l i .  Address nt once. 
■**». l i o x  a x e ,  A u u n sU i, M a in e .

-.sw»« ä i <w s'.’.æ » %ÎÎHr-‘.:V
I f  to u r  l l t l to i  uà *1i!w M  Ix» WL f r  Tü -H JÎdY  *  *'

o m tw i ir  . " i  " » o i j v a  flo'f p’ i v iu U «  un» ¡ vt
Its Ille f ,

5 I •''•T-; s* j
s p s i s ^ e ^  k a i a d vr • » •' - • &'

Is Atasteleeo.hamilco^posvder, m.O 1h * > only safeguard. Ti* 
BO years it has never failed, tinier from your drugyiat

ns. Price, 60C. A ttampij p*»wder by mailfor *oe.
INE ÙR. BUON PROPfiiSTARX CO.. IAMAIRÜ. H.Ÿ-

A NEW BOOK
FROM C O V E R  T O  COVER.

F u lly  A breast w ith  the Tim es.

f a

WEBSTER’S 
INTERNATIONAL 

DICTIONARY

A G R A N D  I N V E S T M E N T
for llio Family, Sclmol, < r l'rofessioual Library.

TLo Authentic W elie ier'» Una« 
bridged B irtiouarj', comprising the 
is«ice c f  1S34, ’TO &  ’84, copyrighted 
property o f the undersigned, is now  
Thor oughly Revised and Enlarged, 
and as t: distingrzisliing title, beers 
the uauo  of ^Webster's Interna
tional UicMonary.

E litoria 'l rvoali upon this revision 
baa be .n L.i aoiivo progress for over 
Ten Years. Not less than One Hun
dred paid editorial laborers have 
been engaged upon it.

Over 9300,000 expended in its 
preparation before the first copy 
was printed.

Critical comparison w ith any other 
Dictionary is invited. Get the Best.
G. A C. MKBK1AM Ss CO., Publishers, 

Springfield, Mass., IJ. S. A .
Sold by si 1 Booksellers. I Dust rated pamphlet frse.

WOVEN
BEST 

STEEL 
WIRE WIRE ROPE SELVACt.

: CgÍ i ’}'*

feb. 5-5mos.

----- — I O W L E D C E —
for Lawns, Gardens, Farms, Ranohes and Rateis.
FJIICES 15E.D15CED. Sold by dealer». F U tlC ll i 1 S.: .  
HcMDLl KN’8 rill'LTUY NLTT1.H0, New I t.»»* t
So »"•fKlnc’! No basriclnir! Kxtra Heavy SeM *«.«. 
The Men mien Woven Wire Fence Co,. CluciC'b la

l



fite ® o m n t
C O T T O N W O O D  P A L L S :  K A N N . ,

T H U R S D A Y , J U N E  11, 1891.

W .E . TI MM OH 3, Ed. amd Prop .

‘ .So fear solili »«ru, oo favor sway :
Hew to the Hue, lati be chip, fall where they 

uiay. ”

Term" '» »  <1 .¿Oman to advanee; al
ter ture.. ii.uu.ua, s i.lt ; alter tlx  montOa.fl.Od. 
fo r  six month»,*1 00 casti in advance.

A D V E R T IS IN G  R A T E S .

LO O AL SNO RT STO PS .

B us tauss locals, under this head, M ceoU a
*ne, drat I inerti on, and 10 cents a line for 

each subsequent insertion.

lin . l i a . Sin i Sin.

1 week . *1 00 j i  so f i ou 13 00
1 weeks l 50 1 00 i  50 4 00
S weeks . 1.75 2.50 J 00 4 50
t weeks 2 00 3.00 fi 25 5 CO
S month« 3 00 4.50 5 2.1 H 50
3 mouth« 4 00 0 00 7 LO 11 00
s months 0.50 0 OU 12 O'* 20 00
1 vear— 10 00 18 00 21 PO 25.00

fit 50 $10 00 
7 DO 18 I »  
tt .25 15 feO 
9 501 IT.00 

1A U0 25.00 
21) 001 82.50 
SS W)| 56.60 
66.001 85.00

sortion ;and 5cent» aline for each subsequent 
insertion ; double price for black letter, or for 
Items under the bend of “ Local Short Stops”  

No duo bills for patent medicines or other 
goods taken on advertising; that is, we will 
not advertise for manufactures of goods and 
then pay them. In addition to the advertis
ing, as much cash, if  not more than the arti
cles advertised are worth, for the privilege o f 
advortisoining their goods.

CLOSING OUT SALE !
I am selling My entire Stock of 

Goods

At Cost, For Cash,

Consisting of Hats, Caps, Boots, 
Shoes, Gloves, Gents’ Furnish
ing Goods, and Groceries.

Call and examine the goods.
The reason I am selling oot 

is, Mr. Sbaff is going to move 
to Colorado.

W . H . C A R T T E R ,

A. 0. 81IAKF, Manager.

S T R O N C  C I T Y ,  KANSAS.

PENSIONS.
THE DISABILITY BILL IS 1 LAW 

Soldier» Distilled Sin o the W ,r  arc Un
titled; Dependent widows, and parent» 
now dependent whose sons dtnd Irom el- 
feet o f tru p  servlco. u-e Included. It  you 
wish your clilm  speedily and sncee-eiully
prosecuted, JAMES TANNE ..address

JeA-lyr
Late Commissioner of Pensions, 

Washington, D. C.

D O W D ’ S HEALTH EXERCISER.
For Brain-workers and h©. 

Idontery People: Gentlemen, 
■ Ladies. Youths; Athlete or 
11 n valid. A complete gym 
Inu>inm. T ab  s uu but 0 in 
■square floor-room: new. sci 
ontlflc,durable, comprehcn

_______________|sive, cheap. Indorsed by
au.imu physicians, lawyi-r*. clergymen, edi
tor, and others now using It. Scud rorll- 
Jastratec clrculft", 40 cnyrnvinps, no charge. 
Prof to. L . Dowd. Hclentlflc, Physical and 
Vocal Culture, # East Hth 8t.. New York

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS.

Hca'od proposals to bnIM an addition to 
the stone school-bouso in th*s Htv w ill be 
received by the School Board of ihe district, 
up t o 6 o’clock, p. in. June 18, 1891. Plans 
and spcledcatlons for the same can be seen 
at the office of James MeNee, rotlonwoo« 
Falls, Kans.. on and after June 15,1801. No 
bid will bo considered without a bond ac
companies It. The right to reject auy or 
all bid« is reserved.

L. A Lowther. Director.
Jas. McNee, Tress.
F. B. Hunt, Clerk.

T U I E

-.-STEARNS WIND MILL-:-

Tbeotily flexible wheel Wind Mill manufac
tured; w » h ivo had more than 16 years’ experi
ence In the m i mi far tu re and sale of this line 
of goods . wo build all «dies o f both Power and 
Pumping Mills, Tanks, and general mill 
supplies. Goods are reliable and fully 
guarintoed.

We w  II give Kar.ners an l ethers wholesale 
prices wh-ro wo have no Agents.

Address

F. B. STEARNS,
RUSH V ILLE , INO., U S A. 

Mention thl. t a or.

(JEHERAL AGENT
WANTED

AGElfTBirsmaklng 
from S 7 5 to« 1 5 0
___PEW MONTH.___

F A R M E R S  MAKE 
$ 2 0 0  to  * 6 0 0

DURING TMEWIN TER 
ri-a* wrfMH selling thl» W»»h#r.

manufacturers' lowent prices. 
w.Tlctent Investigation. Bend your 

Address on a postal card for further particulars.
L O V IL L  W A S H E R  CO.2Q3Huron St.ERIE.PA.

LADIES havt^rea«
Ketatl prlGMÉRv $fl.

We Invite vie *.‘riete

Mrs. Strickland is again very ill.
Bran and Shorts, at Smith Bros.
E. F. Holme» went to Cedar Point 

yesterday.
Charles Miner was down to Emporia 

last week.
Mrs. J Johnson was out to Florence, 

last week.
Miss Minnie Wise was down to 

Emporia. Saturday.
Mrs. John Pitzcr arrived here, Fri

day, from Elk Falla.
Mr. N. B. Berry, of Strong City, is 

now at Akron, Ohio.
The evidence in the railroad bond 

case has been closed
Ralph ilrecap has gone to Man

hattan for a short visit.
Smith Bros, have just received a 

o ir of Bran and Shorts.
Mrs. M. Oliver has moved back to 

her farm on Buok creek.
John Whalan, of Strong Cily, went 

to Colorado, last Thursday.
It rained very hard last Thursday, 

Friday and Saturday nights.
Mr. Henry Lantry, of Strong City, 

went to Topeka, last Saturday.
Miss Alice llomigh has gone on a 

visit to relatives, at Wakarusa.
Mrs. Geo. W. Hays, of this city, 

went down to Emporia. Saturday.
Mr. W it Adare. of Strong City, was 

down to Kansas City, last week.
B. Lantry & Sons' crusher, west of 

Strong City, has started up again.
Mr. C. 11. Simmons returned home, 

Saturday, from a visit at Emporia.
Mr. K. P. Hickman, of Strong City, 

was down to Kansas City, last week.
A  hook and ladder company is 

needed in this city, as also in Strong 
City.

Miss Katie Rettiger, daughter of 
Mr. Wm. Rettiger, of Strong City, is 
quite ill.

The best set of teeth only $8, at the 
Central Hotel, Cottonwood Falls, till 
June 13. jc4-2w

Master Ralph Zano, of Osage City, 
arrived hero, yesterday, on a visit to 
relatives.

Miss Luella Kirkor, of Strong City, 
is visiting her grandparents, at
Quenemo.

Mrs. Hattie K. Dart and her daugh
ter, went to Lawrence, Saturday, for a 
short visit.

Geo. O. Hildebrand, of Strong City, 
has returned home from a visit at 8t. 
Joseph, Mo.

Barney Lanlrv, Jr-, is now at the 
Needle», Cal., in charge of a pile
driving engine.

Wm. Swank went to Belle Plain, 
Sumner couuty, Tuesday, to be gone 
about a month.

Chas. K. Hughey and family have 
returned to Oswego, to again make 
that place their home.

Mr. II. W. Smith, of Hutchison, 
was visiting lion. C. I. Maule, of 
Strone City, last week.

A. J). Rilea painted the roof of the 
J. C. Scroggin building a*id of J. M. 
Kerr's residence, this week.

Mrs. John Davidson, of Strong City, 
took her son. Hoy, to Emporia, last 
week, for medical treatment.

Mr. John Boylan, of Strong City, 
has gone to Austin, Texas, to do a 
large quantity of stone work.

Mrs. Chas. W. White, of Council 
Grove, was visiting friends and rela
tives in Stroug City, last week.

On Tuesday night of last week Miss 
Luella P. Pugh gave a very enjoyable 
musicale to a few of her friends.

Miss Sallie P. Ackley has returned 
from Marion, to attend the institute, 
and is stopping with Mrs Sheehan.

The Alliance Herald and Guard, of 
Council Grove, have been consolidat
ed, with L. McKenzie still as editor.

Mr. Chas. M. Frye’s father, a very 
old gentleman, of C'hctopa, received a 
fall, recently, dislocating his shoulder.

Mrs. J. M. Patterson, of Malfield 
Green, is eujoying a visit from her 
mother, Mrs. Kent, of St. Joseph, 
Mo.

A  substantial stone crossing has 
been laid on the west side of Broad
way, at the intersection of Main 
street.

There will be a strawberry festival 
at Mrs. Sheehan's to-morrow (Friday) 
evening, for the benefit of the M. E. 
Church.

Mr. Geo. B. Carson is enjoying a 
visit from his mother, Mrs. G. B. 
Carson, and sister. Miss Frank Carson, 
of Joplin, Mo.

Miss Kato Rosier, of South Fork, 
returned home, Saturday, from Km-

Soria, where she was attending the 
ormal School.
W. II. Winters, of Strong City, 

w ent to Emporia, Saturday, after his 
wife who was down there receiving 
medical attention.
Miss Anna Iv. Rockwood gave 
very pleasant party, Monday evening, 
at her home, to the teachers in attend 
ance at the Institute.

Chas. M. Gregory returned home, 
Friday, from Howell, Mich., where he 
was called to the bedside of his 
mother during her fatal illness.

The Topeka Painless Dentist, at the 
Commercial House, Strong City, on 
Monday, June 8, and Monday, June 
15, during the day of each date.

Cabbage Plants—Late Flat Dutch.— 
I have a few more thousand plants 
left, at 15 cents per hundred. 

je4-2w * Geo. Georiie.
Mrs. D. C. Ellsworth and children 

returned Saturday, from Montana, 
vfr. Ellsworth and family have again 
gone to house-keoping in Strong City, 

Claude, the nine-year-old eon of 
W. F. Rightmire. of Topeka, while 
playing with some older boys one day 
last week, fell and broke hia oollar 
bone.

Mrs. A. P. Whitson and family 
near Elmdale, are enjoying a visit 
from her father, J. Harrison Cline, 
Esq., and wife of Burlington, Coffey 
county.

Miss Anna K. Rockwood intend» 
spending the summer in Iowa and 
Minnesota, and will, probably attend 
the National Teachers' Association in 
Canada.

Lost in Strong City, or between 
Cottonwood Falls and Strong City, 
a bunch o f keys, for which the finder 
will be rewarded by returning them 
to E. F. Bauerle.

Teeth cleaned, without pain, by the 
PainleHS Dentist, at the Central Hotel, 
Cottonwood Falls, till June 13, and 
Monday the 8th and Monday the 15th, 
at Commercial House, Strong City.

A t a recent meeting of the Angola 
Lodge I, 0. O. F., the following 
officers were fleeted: J, W. McWill
iams, N. G.; Clark Hunt, V. G.; Geo. 
George, Tress.; G. M. Hayden, Secy.

The Quartette Club (J. II. Mercer.
K. F. Holmes, Geo. W. Somers and 
E D. Replogle.) have organized un 
der the name of the Hayden Club, 
and will soon give an entertainment.

Smith Bros are hcaequaiters for 
Flour end Feed.

Mrs. A. G. Miner, of Topeka, who 
was visiting friends in this city, re
turned home, Saturday. Sho was ac
companied as fur as Emporia by Mrs.
J. M. Tuttle who visited relatives in 
that oity.

Mr, E. A. Hildcrbrand. of Kansas 
City, was at Strong City, last week, 
returned home, Fnd»v, taking with 
him his son, Charlie, who was visiting 
his grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Isaac 
Matthews.

Miss Mattie Sheehan will leave, to
day, for an extended visit to relatives 
in Illinois and Kentucky. She will 
be accompanied a» far as St. Louis, 
Mo., by Miss Bertha Perrigo who will 
visit relatives there.

Mr. Geo. Estes, having taken the 
census of the Cottonwood Falls school 
district, has made a return of 481 
electors in the district, thus showing 
that the $5,000 bond proposition 
carried by 51 majority.

The Rev. Herman Halim, of Offerle, 
who was attending the German Luth
eran Conference at Strong City, last 
week, returned home, Saturday, ac
companied by Mrs. C. Fntze and Mrs. 
A. F. Fritze, of Strong City.

Teeth filled, positively, without tlu 
least train, at 50 cents, by the Painless 
Dentist, at the Central Hotel, CottoB- 
wood Falls, till June 13; and Monday, 
the 8th, and Monday, the 15th. at the 
Commercial House, Strong City.

Mra. Kate Hegwer returned home, 
Saturday, from Ottnwa, where she 
was visiting her brother, Philip Horn- 
berger, who is now in the railroad 
hospital at that place, but who will 
again be on the road in a few days.

Last Friday being the anniversary 
of the birth of the Ilev. Carl Eber- 
hardt, pastor of the German Lutheran 
church. Strong City, the members of 
his oongergation gave him a very 
pleasant party at the parsonage, that 
evening, and fifteen dollars were put 
under his plate at the table.

Did you know that C. B. Hager 
will repair Gasoline Stoves or Tjn- 
ware, or put new bottoms in Chair*, 
and guarantee all work; or will sell 
Pocket Knives, Hosiery, Stationary, 
Notions or Tinware cheaper than auy 
other man in the oounty. Call in and 
get the pnof, for proof is free.

C. B. IlAUEtt.
As it is now Strong City’s turn to 

have the 4th of July celebration, 
would it not be a good idea for the 
citizens^of Cottonwood Falls to meet 
at the Court house, next Saturday 
night, and appoint committiees to 
co-operate with the Strong City com
mittees. and make the celebration one 
of which both of the cities may well 
feel proud?

Mias Nannie Pugh, having gradual 
cd from the collegiate department of 
the State University, at Lawrence 
last week, returned home, Saturday, 
and is now one of the instructors at 
the Teachers’ Institute now being 
held in this city; and her brother, 
Wm. P. Pugh, who graduated from 
the pharmacy department, returned 
home, yesterday.

Children's day will be celebrated 
next Sunday, in the M. FI. church. 
In the morning there will be a pro 
gram by the little folks. In the 
evening the exercises prepared 
especially for the day, entitled “The 
Pearl Gatherers,”  will be rendered by 
the older members of the school. They 
hope to make this a pleasant and 
profitable, eceasion, and extend 
eordial invitation to all, who can, to 
meet with us.

R ev. J ohn Maclean , Pastor. 
About 9 o'olock, Monday night, the 

residence of Mr. Wm. F. Rockwood 
was discovered to be on fire, in th 
kitchen, and the alarm was sounded 
by the Court-house bell. The kitchen 
and its contents, including the clothes 
washed that day, were a total loss 
but the main part of the house was 
saved by tearing away the kitchen 
the back room being, however, very 
badly burned. The furniture and 
everything else in the main part of 
the house was saved. Insurance $250.

We call,the attention of our readers 
to the advertisement of the Stearns 
Wind Mill Co., in another column 
They manufacture a full line of 
Power Wind Engines and Pumping 
Wind Mills. They will give farmer* 
the benefit of strictly wholesale prices 
until they have an agency established 
in this county. This firm guarantee 
their goods to be strictly first class in 
everyway: they give good bankable 
reference and are reliable. Parties 
wishing to handle mills or buy one for 
their own use will find it to their in 
tcrest to write them.

Bran and Shorts, at Smith Bros.
A  woman, on Pearl street, was call 

ing after a hoy who was going down 
the street the other day. A  pedest-

I t T I E W  F I R M .
U S T E W  O - O O D S ,

Having purchased the gen eral merchandise busi
ness o f P.C. Jeffrey, we will continue the business at 
the old stand, under an entirely

NEW MANAGEMENT,
and we desire to say to the public that ice will be 
glad to receive a liberal share oj their patronage, 
and W ILL G TJARNTEE SATISFACTION in Goods 
and in Prices. Our terms will be Cash or its e (pi iv cl
ient. Come and see us and we can convince you that 
it will be to your advantage to

TRADE ¥i?iTH US.
Our buyer is now in New Fork making oar Spring 

purchases of Dry Goods, ladies' Shoes, etc., etc., etc- 
which will soon begin to arrive, and be ready for 
your inspection. Remember the place.

J E F F R E Y  B R O S .  &  O O . ,  MAIM S T . ,
ELMDALE, -

J* A. GOUDIE.
D E A L E R  IN

F U R N IT f lR E ,

P ICTURE

FRAM ES,

E TC .,.ETC .

3TR 3N C

C IT Y ,

KANSAS.

W i l l o w  G r o v e  P o n i i r y  y a r d s -
HIAWATHA , - - - KAN.
Barred Plymouth Rocks.

Black Langshans.
Of the above vaiieties, I bave l he finest stock in 

the State, and I \?iint to leur frein iv e iy  ou© who 
13 interested in either variety.

There is no use raisin# dunghill fowls when 
tt<ironghbredsare «o much uioto j»ruil table and 
satisfactory.

W h y  net stock up this By-rlii#. Jean ship eg#* 
for hatching- to un y part of ibo country, nnd will 
quAKANTKK them to h a tu ii. I'rices per setting 
£1.00 to $3.00 . Crop rue a postal for further par
ticulars. U. (J. Watkins, iiiawutha, Kama«.

rian, who thought the bey might be 
deaf, halted him and queried: “ Isn' 
that your mother calling after you? 
“ Yes." "W ell, why doa't you pay at 
tention?" “ Oh. you don't understand 
pa was reading the Courant this 
morning and he ssw an advertisement 
of a Soda Fountain made by Chap 
man & Co.. Madison, Ind..and T want 
to catch the mail with this letter to 
the firm asking for a catalogue. Pa 
lij^es soda water and so do I, and you 
bet wo are going to have M. Wisherd 
buy one.” “Oh go a long, you’ll be 
late for the mail,” replied the pec 
estiian.

On the evening of May 25th, nltmo 
N.'A. Dobbins struok a man named 
Harry Cole, over the head, with 
44 caliber revolver, in Puoblo, Colo,

M A K E S  A  SPE C SA T Y  O F  R E PA IR IN G .

B. U. SCHLAUDECKER, ROLAND ROBERTS.

ERIE MEAT MARKET.
8CH LAU  DICCHIR & ROBERTS Proprietor».

------ l'oalor« in-------
All Kinds of F R E S H  M E A  T. 

C O TTO N W O O D  F A L L S , -

Cash paid for HIDES.

- -  - - -  K A N S A S .

O IA R IJ M , w o . faear St. Louis)
2* thorough. I*c»tiva
•k/al and beautiful. Ar« a»urto 
kéttm. Ohristian Hai»*  WIhnP. 
a  M T u r  caUlogtMw of*.-., »M n n .
5, ROOT.IRWIN. D. D..ft-96'i.

1

P O R T A B L E  S O D A

F O U N T A I N S
Completo$35

Oyer 2G Years ir. Uss :l! Over fta World.
No g a n o ra ta ra  or pxtrno, Dn-r- 

Rtad by  a  child, W ill  sta;id  by rm y 
Si4 DDU G-as F o u n ta in  a n a  call 11 uu 
glasses to its one.

C H A P M A N  8c C O .
M A D I S O N , ................... INDIANA.

where Dobbins was then a policeman 
fracturing his skull, breaking his jaw 
and severing his ear, from the effects 
of which Cole died in two days there
after. It  appears that Cole had, on 
several occasions, during the past 
eight or ten months, been stopping 
Mrs. Dobbins on the street», or follow
ing her, and that, on the evening of 
May 25th, he had molested her and 
Miss Mary Giese while they were on 
their way to Mr M. Heintz’s, to take 
tea there, Mr. Dobbins also taking 
tea there. A t supper he was told of 
the affair, and, when the ladies went 
home, he followed behind them about 
ten feet.and Cole again accosted them, 
when Dobbins went up and asked 
him: “ What do you want?" repenting 
the question, when Cole pulled a 
revolver; and then Dobbins, with his
left hand, pulled his revolver from his
pocket ana Btruck the fatal blow. 
Cole’s employers sav, so the news
papers state, that Mrs. Dobbin s I re- 
quent ealls on Cole during business 
hours caused them to discharge nun: 
but we have been told it was Mrs. 
Dobbins’ sister whom they mistook 
for Mrs. Dobbins. The Coroners 
jury rendered a verdict that Dobbins 
»truck Cole, with feloneous intent. 
The Mayor suspended Dobbins from 
the Police force until after his final 
trial, whioh is now in progress.

P A I N L E S S  D E N T I S T .
Tim  T o pe ka  D e n tis t , Dr. Mnffitt, 

is now at the Central Hotel, Cotton
wood Falls, and will remain only T en 
Da y s , that,is. until Saturday, J une 
13th. Take notice of this announce
ment:—During his first visit he will 
make the best set of teeth for only 
$8.00, guaranteed in all respects, and 
worth «1500. He will fill teeth, posi
tively  without pain , at only 50 
cents and upwards, according to the 
material used. Toothache cured per
manently, without pain. Sore mouths 
and gums treated, and cured in a short, 
time. He makes a specialty of clean
ing teeth, without pain. The worst 
looking teeth soon made the best lock
ing, and restored to health. Dariag 
the day of Monday. thnSt-h. and Mon
day, the 15th of June, he will he at the 
Commercial Hotel, Strong City; all 
the rest of the times in Cottonwood 
Falls. je4-2w

E L E C T R IC IT Y
an Mij-pltetl l i j

FU LLE R ’S ELECTRIC BELT
will cure nioro (liafnacs thm any other »vent 
The current is constant nnd perfectly reftu* 
luted an<l apnllealdc tor all chronic ntimunts 
Hend 91. for Trial Belt or write for further
particulars. W . (J. I tflL iK ,

icbUKhnoB. Kirwin, Kan.

UCCESS!
[nlllO  Mu-cess ol tin- l.awrcnecliurg Land 
j and Mineral Company 1» already a»-
1 sored.

W ltb lii the past eight (8) weeks wc have 
located a college, (ami a good one, too,) a 
toiler procets llourlrg mill, stave and 
barrel (aetory (with a pay roll o ( $,1,000 
per week to start with), a planing milluud 
another woodworking esluhli.htuent.

Seven brick utr.rea ure in procu.» o f 
oreetlon on the public sqr.are, b e  ati»e the 
trade of the town absolutely demands 
them. J

W e still want a sasb, door and blind 
f  ctory. and them Is not another vueh 
piece iu Am erica lor one to succeed in. 
Our splendid oak timber ought to encour
age some entei prising person to etsrt a 
lurnliuro factory 'I be mutket Is certain, 
for the South 1» developing »n (nst-

Many residence» aru being built, overv- 
tbinir prosperous, everybnify bu«y.

IO W  iv a good llm a fo  v e t  Lawrence- 
buiy- Ton can see the cropa on tbs 
r.hound  and tbo fru it» on the trees. Just 
th nk o f i*. all tills prosperity, and we 
have not been asked lor one dollar o f 
bonus, 'flic  natural advantage» o f Law- 
renceburg would make a city ol it aud you 
CAN NOT »TUP IT.

I t  would be a splendid place lor a cigar 
and tobacco lactoiy, a» Lawrence County
ruisca good tobacco.

Farmer», write to W . R. K ing. L%w- 
ren. eburg, T tnn .. lor lift o f  cheap and
good farm».

A »  summer is coming on manv arc look-
irg  lor a suitable resort, combining bealth-
lutness, good.water; cool nights, good so- 
< rely anil quirt (with, perhaps, a little 
fishing and bathing).

LA WRENCH BURG H E IG H TS com
prises all these requirement».

TK; LAARE NCEOUF.G HEIGHTS COMPANY 
ha- li!9 bcautllul b>r»on .Shoal Creek, high, 
mostly covered with lawn tree», and very 
beautiiul. which tv proposes to make Into 
an i leganl ami exclusive resort.

100 0KTHES-E LOTS TO FIRST riTRCH- 
ASKilS, for fro D>r Inside aid  fib  for 
core« r-; CASH Titles «re  perfect Lots

\iMl feet. Every lot good Iu order to 
gi t more men lntcri—toil In Lawreneehurg 
and vicinity, this company has undertaken 
to help the Lawrcncchnrg Heights Com
pany to dispose of some of its holdings. 
Every per-on buying Otic of these lot», wilt 
nt tke seveiul hundred per cent, on hi« in
vestment. The Lnwrenrohlitg Land and 
Mineral Company w ill mnko selection of 
lot. for non-rosid'M't Investors.

Remit by New York orChicago DrHfl.
The Lawrencellbrg land nnd Mineral 

Common has not offered any o f Its lots for 
rale, but w ill plane a few  on llm market 
June 1 -I, tit 15.00 per front foot for resident 
lots in giHut location

Terms, om -flllh  east, balance In 1, ‘J, 8 
and 4 year», with (> per tent. Interest. No. 
such iovestmept was ever offered Every 
lot wc own is goad, there 1» not a bad lot 
In our plan. S.ml for pro-pectu».

Address the company a*. Lawrencobtug.

Tiie Lawrenceharg Land and 
Mineral Company,

Lawrencoburg, T e n n e s s e o ,
or Room 63, 185 Dearborn
III DOiS.

Street, Chicago,

H u m p h r e y s ’
Dr. Humphreys’ Sprcifio* are scientifically and

carefully prepared jiniscrlutions ; u$od for many 
years In private practice with succeftA, and for over 
thirty years used by Uio people. Every g ingle Spe
cific k  a special curt* for tho disease named.

Those Specifies cure without drugging, purg
ing <>r reduciug the system, aud are lu fact mul 
deed the sovereign  re medics o lth eW orL *

U S T  OK PRINCIPAL NO«.

H
1 i>

Fever#»Congestion. Inflammation... 
VVoniiM, Worm Fever. Worm Colic.. 
C rying Colle* or Teething of Infanta 

. Jlinrrlion , or Children or Adults.,.. 
Ü Dysentery» Grlplug, Bilious Colic.... 
<ï i fiolern Hi orb us, Vomiting.........
7 Cough*, Cold, Bronchitis...............
8  N eu ra lg ia , Toothaclio,Faceache.... 
It 1 1  caduc ben, Sick Headache, Vertigo

10 Jtyapepftin» Bilious Stomach..........
11 Hu»profl*cd or P a in fu l Periods.
- g Whiten, § ■ --------, too Profuse Periods......
J :i Croup. Cough, Difficult Breathing...,
1 It H a lt 1 Mi ru m . Erysipelas, Eruptions. 
15 R h en iu a tlsn , Rheumatic Pains....
1 U F e v e r  nnd A gu e. Chill«, Malaria.... ,
I T  P i le » ,  Blind or Bleeding........... I
IU  C a ta rrk . lnfluenea, Cold In the Bead , 
iJ9 W hooping Cough» Violent Coughs. , 

General He l>i Itty. Physical Weakness , 
*JT K luuey D laenae........................... ,

Bnlrt h , IiMutr).», nr « u t  Matpafct o »  iM rtpt 
• iff*«- U«. cm m ar* (lit paga.)
rti'hljr bnund tn t-lnUi »ml gold, mallo(1 rr»s. 
H Bini»breyn'.Hed lc ln cC o .li»FultonBt. N Y.

P « ? C ) F I C S .
Impcrlant io Ladies Only.

W© wafit n worrnn in cveiy connty to 
e-tabiista a < orset Parler for thè sale o f Dr. 
Niooolg* CcloLmU'd Spimi Sprint Cometa 
nnpCln8pf. vmrnintOfl ttover lo break, w ili 
outwoai any ttncfi ordlnary corsets. Waitc» 
$40 to $..* |»-r lìjotjth aliti r\|»n»(a; wu 
furtii-h ( ’oinpiolo »teck on OnBifrnmrnt 

Nomenietif* Montili)' : ptsltion priinuncnt. 
*8.(41 oli'IH Iter; inibì e 1» rem » tfamp» tó 
pav-| H>tii(fr, i le., mblrr«-. wlth letcri'itera.<i i> nii’ik'L» a co.,

M Fast Ulti s i.,N e « York.



NEW YORK LETTER.

What Alex. E. Sweet Knows About 
Ootham Polioomen.

th e y  A re  N ot u  Innocent end Valoron 
A * the Dally r a p e »  Claim—Good 

Policem en. L ike Good Indians,
A re  A ll Dead.

|Special New York Correspondence.!
AM to all in

tents and pur
p o se  a a New 
Yorker. I have 
lived here con
tinuously f o r  
the p a s t  six 
years. At stated 
intervals 1 have 
b e e n  incarcer
ated in the jury 
box. Every year 
I am mulcted, 
actually mulct
ed, for t a x e s  
with which to 
carry on t h e  
city g o v e r n -  
ment. I  am no 
longer as inno
cent as when I 
f i r s t  a rrived  

here from the Lone Star state. When 
the ticket seller at the elevated station 
shoves off a lead nickel I find it before 
I get on the car. The bunco steerers 
have long since given up their efforts to 
take me into their confidence, so I 
think I can claim to be a Gothamite.

There is, however, one peculiarity of 
'the New Yorker that I have not been 
able to acquire, and that is unbounded 
admiration for all the local institutions 
o f this great city. The genuine New 
Yorker in season and out of season 
expresses his unqualified approval of 
everything in and about New York, 
from nasal catarrh to the statue of Lib
erty on Bedloe’s island.

A genuine New Yorker whose limbs 
are warped all out o f shape by rheuma
tism, and who is suffering from chronic 
bronchitis, w ill talk by the hour about 
the glorious climate o f New York. I 
have got the rheumatism and the bron
chitis, but thus far I have not been 
able to acquire the desire to indulge in 
eulogistic meteorological mendacity. It 
is my private opinion that this enthu
siasm cannot be acquired by anyone 
who is not born and raised on Manhat
tan island.

One of the local institutions of which 
the average New Yorker is very proud 
is the police foroc, which he declares is 
the finest in the world. It is Undoubt
edly a fact that physically the New York 
police force is a remarkably fine look
ing body o f men. It  is, also, a fact that 
the great majority of them are worthy 
and efficient officers. A t the same 
time, it is, also, indisputable that in 
no other city outside of Russia are out
rages by the police as frequent and as 
unpunished as they arc in New York. 
In fact, so frequent have these outrages 
become that they no longer excite sur
prise, much less indignation. On great 
public occasions, when the streets are 
densely crowded, I  have seen mounted 
policemen back their horses, without any 
provocation whatever, into the jammed 
crowds of men, women and children, 
.and cut and slash with their whips at 
everybody within reach. Outside of 
New York the infuriated citizens would 
iiave torn the policemen limb from 
limb, but in New York everything the 
police does goes without remonstrance.

It  is amusing to read the comments 
o f the local press on the constantly re
curring outrages. For instance, we 
read on Monday that Patrolman Mc- 
Guzzle has been running amuck on 
Broadway, firing off his pistol and club-

it is Impossible to convict as a cloud of 
witnesses appear and perjure themselves 
so copiously that even the hardened 
court officials shudder. Experience has 
demonstrated that a policeman can be 
as formidable on the witness stand as 
anywhere else.

There are, however, some people in 
New York whoso admirntion for New 
York does not warp their good judg
ment and common sense. One of these 
is my friend Sykes, who keeps a 
grocery on the corner. lie  grew elo
quent on this subject the other day. 
“ They arc a bad lot, and I can see no 
improvement,” he said. “ The new 
policeman on the beat is very much 
like tho old one. lie  was on the beat, 
too, all the time. I was in court on« 
day, and the justice asked the police
man who made the arrest if the pris
oner, who was terribly beaten, had re
sisted arrest. The reply was that he 
had not, but had come right along to 
the station house. ‘Then why did you 
beat him that way?’ asked the justice. 
‘What else have I got a club for? 
asked this officer o f the law.

“ Another thing," continued Sykes, 
“ they don’t enforce the law. On Sun
day it is as easy to get beer as on any 
other day. There is nothing so sight

less as a New York policeman on Sun
day in front of a saloon that has ‘pro
tection.’ And at night, when they 
ought to be looking out for thieves, 
they are asleep. When they are not 
wrapped in slumber they are rapping 
people on the head, liowever,” added 
Sykes, “ there is one policeman in New 
York who is a model in all respects.”  

“ Does he never drink to excess?” I 
asked.

“ He never touches a drop.”
“ Never indulges in reckless club

bing?”
“ He has never raised his club against 

anybody yet; he is always neat in his 
dress; never flirts with the girls; never, 
since he has been on the foroe, has a 
charge been made against him.”

“ Where is this wonderful officer o f 
the law? I ’d like to see him.”

“ Then go around to the Eden Musee. 
He is made of wax.”  Ai.r.x E. Sweet.

i r t e l f  V *  ■ \. , ^  v

EXASPERATING THE MAFIA.

bing everybody he met while under the 
influence of delirium tremen*. The com
ments o f tho daily papers on the edi
torial page are very much alike. They 
read very much like this: “ New York 
is justly proud o f her police. A finer 
body of man docs not exist in any city 
in tho world. They are sober and vigi
lant, but Just as there is one black sheep 
in every flock, just so there is a Me- 
Guzzle on the force. However, the po
lice commissioners may be relied on tc 
act vigorously."

On Tuesday we read that a policeman 
"broke ths arm o f a ten-year-old boy 
who was standing in his own door and 
who refused to “ move on.”  Comment
ing on this the New York daily would 
say: “ It  is not often that one o f the 
finest does anything to bring discredit 
on tho force, but we cannot approve of 
the impetuosity o f Policeman Tuff,” 
■etc., etc.
, On Wednesday Policeman Hugger 
tries to kiss a respectable married lady 
on an elevated car, and on her resenting 
ills drunken familiarity he arrests her. 
More surprise on tho part of tho local 
press, and a childlike rclianco on the 
police commissioners to  deal out Spar-

FARM AND GARDEN.
HANDY FENCE JACK,

flow  One Man Can Im prove a Long Lina 
o f Fence In a Day.

We practice mixed farming; fences 
ire a necessity. In breaking an old 
(ml field, it needs often to be partly re
reneed. We place the fence out, so we 
;an plow the old fence row, thus clear- 
ng out brambles as well as getting a 
very fertile strip for tillage. We al
ways place large 4-foot pieces of wood 
under the corners to keep the rails up 
from the ground, placing old rails 
under to stop out the pigs, etc. The 4- 
foot pieces make more fence than a 
rail, and much cheaper.

This spring we intend to take the 
Johngee fence jack, as per drawing, 
and raise several good fences that have 
settled until the rails are on the 
ground, and put new pieces under the 
corners, thus making the fence about 
a foot higher and preventing the loss of 
l  good rail.

With this machine one man can im
prove a long line of fence in a day. 
You need only to th row off the riders 
before you lift the fence. Prepare your 
posts, if you build board, wire or 
paling fence, by boring an oblique U f- 
incli hole in the end that goes in the

HAND ICAPPED  CHILDREN.
Something About the ta re  o f Those W ho 

A re  Physically Dlsublrd.
The care and training of a perfectly 

strong child is a serious matter, though 
fortunately the task is so lightened by 
parental love that its full seriousness is 
rarely fe lt except in discouraged mo
ments; but when the child is handi
capped by some physical ailment or 
disability, the task becomes even 
harder. Then the rules and systematic 
care which are perfectly satisfactory 
for a healthy child have to be modified, 
perhaps thrown aside, and other meth
ods of management substituted. Some
times the changes have to be made not 
only in opposition to well grounded 
practical methods o f rearing children, 
but also directly across the grain of our 
firmest convictions o f what is right for 
children to do or be. No intelligent 
parent doubts for a moment where his 
duty lies in such cases, for the su- 
premest duty for him is to develop and 
guard his child, regardless of rule, con
viction or personal discomfort. The 
child is the vital part of the problem, 
and the prescribed key cannot always 
be relied on to find the requisite solu
tion.

In the case of young children, changes 
In regimen are oftener made in mental 
and moral training than in the phy- 
sical. Parents and teachers are more 
apt to appreciate that the preventive 
ounce o f tact, consideration or sympa
thy before the mental or moral nature 
has been warped out of its healthful 
groove far outweighs in its results the 
curative pound. That there should be 
the same careful prevention of physical 
ills in a child no one will deny, but the 
trouble is that few  realize just when 
prevention should begin, and how long 
and steadily it should be continued. 
Too often ailments or weaknesses are 
allowed to run without any conception 
o f their destroying power so long as a 
child is not decidedly ill. The slight 
deviations from health are not noted, 
nnd the idea that something serious 
portends is not dreamed of.—Harper's 
llazar.

Proper Care o f  the fla ir.
The hair, like every other portion of 

the human frame, if uncared for w ill 
go to waste and eventually drop out. 
This is due to the splitting of the ends 
o f hair, so that the interior oil duet, 
which nourishes the hair, is exposed, 
and the natural nourishment of the 
hair runs to waste, overflows upon the 
head, forming dandruff, which impedes 
the growth of the hair just as much as 
tares among wheat. Tho best means 
to prevent this is a strengthening of the 
hair, and this can easily be accom
plished by frequent cuttings nnd the 

tan Justice. j  use of salt and water and vaseline.
And so it goes day after day, week Have you ever noticed what bushy hail 

after week, and year after year. And sea-faring men have? Did you ever set 
are they not punished? Not if they a bald sailor? It is because their hail' 
have "a  pull,” and even those who have . is in constant contact with the invigor- 
no “ pull”  or whoso pull is weak and ating salt air, and is often wet with 
feeble aro punished very inadequately. ! salt water. A good tonic of salt water 

. Policeman McGuzzlo Is fined a week's should contain a teaspoonful of salt to 
pay; Policeman Tuff is transferred to a tumbler of wnter, and should las ap- 
the “ goat district up in Harlem,” etc., plied to the hair two or three times a 
etc. week. The effect at tho end of a month

Occaaionally a policeman is really pun- will be surprising.—American Specta- 
Uhcd bythe courts,but as a general thins tor.

DIFFERENT FERTILIZERS. THE LUMBER DUTY.

ground, and fill the hole with salt. 
When empty, refill. This w ill make a 
white oak as durable as a locust post. 
Use an augur if the ground is free from 
roots or stones. Medium-sized posts 
are best. Some of our fanners are 
driving the posts with a sort of a pile, 
or rather post driver. They say it is 
practical and expeditious.

I have made an improvement,! think, 
in the jack, by using good pine boards 
and spiking and bolting together, as 
indicated in description. Anybody 
can make one on this plan. The lever 
should be good hickory or ash. There 
can be one made where two men work 
it by simply having a 13 by 9-ineh 
piece, IX  inches thick, B  and T and L. 
This makes a light and convenient 
jack, one man holding down the lever 
while the other puts under the corner 
piece.

B  is the base, 0 feet long, IX  inches 
thick at rear end, 2 inches at front end, 
5 inches wide at rear end and 8 at front 
end. F  E, uprights, 3 feet IX  inches 
by 8 inches at top and 0 inches at base 
to be nailed on and set in IX  inches on 
each edge of /?, and bolted or spiked on 
each side of'/l,*with holes one foot from 
B, and at 6-ineh intervals for fulcrum 
pin. T, toe or lip, 8 inches deep and 3 
inches long, spiked on each corner of 
front end o f B , to catch and prevent 
the jack slipping back when under 
pressure. G, standard, with hook pins 
to hold L  down when fence is elevated, 
spiked on rear end of B, 2 feet IX  by 3 
inches, with hooks or pins with a 
downward angle o f 45 degrees. Lever 
(L ) is 8 or 10 feet long, 2X by 4 inches, 
heaviest at fulcrum-pin notches, where 
the greatest stress is, tapering to rear 
end and front end, with point turned- 
upward, so fence w ill not slip off. L  
is not fastened, but can be taken out at 
pleasure or shifted on pin at w ill on its 
notches. <7 C, two braces on each side 
of D  and B, as F  F  are put on. D , 
brace 3X  feet, IX  by 0 inches, that 
holds E  in contact with fence, to pre
vent jack from rising up at rear end, 
and to stay fence. E, piece 18 inches 
long, 5 by 1X inches, nailed on side of 
D  flush with the end.—J. W. R. Smith, 
in Country Gentleman.

Wht  tlia  Farm er Should Bo Fa: 
with tho Needs o f  HU Moll.

I f  the farmer thoroughly understood 
the needs of the soil, manuring could 
be done more economically and to a 
much better advantage. In order to 
maintain fertility the application of ' 
materials containing proper element» j 
are as necessary as in feeding stock to ' 
the best advantage. I f  more o f one | 
material is supplied than is needed I 
there is more or less waste that in | 
many cases could be avoided. Stock 
may have plenty of some kinds of food ] 
that contain only certain elements and 
yet not make a growth, because other 
elements equally necessary are not sup
plied.

So with growing crops. Manures or 
fertilizers may be applied containing 
some of the essential elements of plant 
growth and yet the plants w ill not 
make a thrifty growth for lack of other 
elements equally important Knowing 
what makes up a complete ration to 
secure the desired end with stock less
ens the cost and increases the profit, 
and in manuring the soil i f  the needs of j 
soil and of the growing crops were 
more thoroughly understood much bet
ter results could be secured.

With many farmers the question of 
fertility is becoming an important 
study. As ordinarily managed, even 
where stock are kept to consume near
ly or quite all of the farm products, it 
is difficult to save and apply a sufficient 
amount of manure to keep up the fer
tility, while if allowed to run down the 
situation becomes worse. I f  purchas
ing commercial fertilizers is to be made 
profitable it must be done with a 
knowledge of what the growing crops 
and the soil requires, or elements not 
needed w ill be applied, and in conse
quence there w ill be more or less waste.

In some states arrangements are 
made by which a farmer can have com
mercial fertilizers offered for sale ana
lyzed, so that the elements o f plant 
food they contain can be ascertained. 
This is a great help and is un acknowl
edgment of the importance of applying 
fertilizers understanding^.

The nearer the elements needed for 
plant growth are supplied in the right 
proportion and available form the bet
ter w ill be the results secured and the 
less the cost. But to do this the soil 
must be understood as well as the re
quirements o f the different plants, and 
one of the advantages of science in 
farming is secured where this is done. 
—Prairie Farmer.

PO U LTR Y PICKINGS.

Souk milk is a treat both to hens and 
to little chickens.

If only one thing is used coal oil is 
probably the best to use for lice.

Provide a shelter under which the 
young fowls can run whenever it rains.

Damaged  grain or fermented food 
often induces disease and should never 
be fed.

After warm weather sets in it will 
do no harm if some of the fowls roost 
out of doors.

W henever the brood of turkeys is 
strong enough, give them ttie run of 
the meadows.

L ack of gravel or gritty material is 
nearly always the cause of the fowls 
getting crop bound.

Ik a quick growth is secured it is 
very necessary to give the first feed in 
the morning early.

Ducks should always have dry quar
ters at night if they are to be kept 
thrifty and healthy.

Feed the fowls early in the morning, 
before they are allowed any water; feed 
well and water afterwards.

Do not keep too many drakes; one to 
every five ducks is enough. More than 
this simply adds to the expense.

N f.st-kog gourds make good nest eggs 
during the winter, but they should not 
be planted near the squashes or other 
vines.

T urkeys can, to a considerable ex
tent, be given sweet skimmed milk in 
place of water, and if Mie drinking ves
sels are kept clean will be all the 
healthier.—St. Louis Republic.

Matter Fays IJetter Than Cher»*.
A creamery can be established and 

carried on at much less cost and with 
fewer cows than i> necessary to make 
cheese making profitable, and again 
the process of butter-making is much 
simpler and more easily acquired than 
that of cheese-making. The butter 
made and packed is ready for market, 
while olieesc requires weeks aud 
months o f careful handling and man
agement before it can bo put on the 
market and command a remunerative 
price. The season for cheese-making is 
limited, while butter can be made dur
ing nine months of the year in the 
creameries. —Rural Canadian.

TO O LS FOR SOD-CUTTING .

Handy Implements That 4'an He Made 
from  Worn-Out Hoes.

Two years ago the park east of the 
the eapitol, Albany, which had lain 
waste since the building was begun, 
was graded, sodded aud flagged. The 
sodding was carefully done and well 
cared for afterwards. This spring a 
new appropriation having been made 
for work on the eapitol, preparations 
were begun to lay the foundation of 
the grund approach to tho front. As 
this extends into the park nearly 175 
feet, it became necessary to remove a 

_____________ a-

FIG. 1.

large area o f the sod, which was now 
in lieautiful condition, and could bo 
used in other parks of the city. This 
was skillfully done by Foreman Sand
ers and his men. aud we have had 
sketches made of the tools employed. 
A section of turf was lined off in strips 
14 inches wide one way and 3X feet 
the other. A fter the line was set. a 
man with a tool a (Fig. 1) out along it, 
pushing the cutter before him, then 
setting the line over and cutting again. 
After cutting both ways, two men 
with tools like Fig. 2, standing sidewise

to the turf, cut the strips loose, while 
other men rolled them up and carried 
them away. '1 hose tools can be 
made by any blacksmith. The cut
ting parts, in this case, were made of 
saw steel.

The more common cutter 6 (Fig. 1) 
was also used, but not considered as 
efficient as a. It is more useful as a 
trimmer of walk edges. A handy tool 
of this kind can be made from an old 
hoe by getting a blacksmith to 
straighten the shank and cut off the 
corners o f the blade. Then sharpen the 
edge on the grindstone. The advantage 
of sod over seed is iu giving a firm turf 
the first year, while the work can be 
done much later in the season—in fact, 
at any time when good sod can be ob
tained, provided it is kept well watered 
until new roots have formed.—Country 
Gentleman.

H ow  to  Manage Unruly Sheep.
See that the fences are well put up 

before the sheep are turned out. I f  
they form the habit of getting out of a 
certain pasture it is not an easy matter 
to stop them, hut if those same sheep 
are moved to a pasture where they 
are not acquainted they w ill very often 
lie quiet A brush, rail, board or wire 
fence 3 to 8X  feet high, if made close 
enough, w ill usually stop sheep, but it 
w ill generally be necessary to top-pole 
a stone wall if it be 4 feet high. I f  
sheep are. not kept on botli sides o f the 
wall the poles should not lie placed 
over the center but towards the side on 
which the sheep arc kept. This w ill 
make U much more difficult for them 
to climb over. I f  fences be properly 
attended to and in season there w ill bo 
very little tiouhle with unruly sheep. 
— J. D. Avery, in Farm and Home.

Large  Export* o f  I.uuiber aad  Small Im 
port*—Southern Fine Lum ber In A ll
Fart* o f  the W orld—Canada a* a R iva l—
Amusing Franks o f th * F roteetlon  Super
stition.
Some peopla fancy that we need a 

duty on lumber and timber to protect 
our foreata from the pauper-grown for
ests of Canada and other countries; but 
a staff correspondent of the high tariff 
New York Tribune, who has been 
traveling in the south, writes to that 
journal from Pensacola, Fla., to show 
that Florida pine is shipped to Europe 
in large quantities aud is very popular 
there for ship building as well as for 
other purposes.

This correspondent states that the 
Florida yellow pine was largely used in 
the Portsmouth, England, dock yards 
before the present custom of making 
ships' hulls and masts out of iron was 
adopted. “ At the French navy yards 
at Cherbourg, Brest and Rochefort,”  he 
says, “ it was largely used. For deck
planking it is unexcelled, and to this 
day the Cunarders’ passengers perform 
their endless promenades on planks 
shipped from Pensacola. The Barbary 
coast men use it, and so do the ship
builders at Venice and at Fiurac, the 
greatest timber exporting town on the 
Adriatic. ”

The changes in the method o f ship
building, however, have not hurt the 
export of Florida lumber and timber. 
“ Large shipments o f the big logs are 
sent annually to France and Belgium 
for railroad piers and bridges. Some 
of them are cut up and made into 
freight cars. Other cargoes have been 
unloaded at Rotterdam and towed all 
the way np the Rhine to Mayence, 
passing on the way the German rafts 
bound for the sea. In Germany they 
use the wood for flooring and house
building, and so they do in Switzerland. 
Java, Japan and Cape Town use it for 
docks and harbors. Australia has 
taken many shiploads; and only a year 
ago a cargo went to London, was trans
ferred there to a steamer bound 
through the Suez canal, and finally un
loaded at Calcutta, the entire cost hav
ing been less than the current through 
freight from Pensacola direct. * * * 
The shipments every year are enor
mous, one Pensacola firm alone having 
exported 100,000.000 feet in one year.”

I f  anyone w ill examine the reports 
o f our foreign commerce for the fiscal 
year 1890, he w ill find that our exports 
o f lumber and timber amounted to 
nearly $22,000,000, against imports of 
only about $8,750,000. By far the 
larger part o f our exports went out 
from southern ports like Newport 
News, Va.; Brunswick, Ga.; Pensacola, 
Fla.; Mobile, Ala., and New Orleans. 
But our exports to Canada were very 
respectable, reaching nearly $2,000,000.

Some of the figures o f our lumber 
and timber exports from points along 
our northern border give rise to amus
ing reflections concerning the protection 
superstition. The lumbermen of Mich
igan were before McKinley’s commit
tee last year to oppose any reduction 
o f tho duty on lumber; yet lost year’s 
exports from the two Michigan ports of 
Detroit and Port Huron into Canada 
reached about $750,009 worth. Three 
years ago certain citizens of Seattle, 
and Tacoma, Wash., sent strong memo
rials to the senate finance committee 
against lowering the duty. Their cry 
of distress was mingled with pathetic 
references to the Chinese coolie labor 
employed in the forests of British Co
lumbia. Yet the fear and trembling of 
these good people was but the effect of 
the protection superstition. The treas
ury reports show that the exports of 
lumber from Puget Sound in 1890 were 
upwards of $1,250,000.

Afraid of foreign competition and yet 
able to export and sell iu foreign mar
kets; such is ever the amazing fo lly  of 
the protection mind.

The duty on lumber should be re
pealed; not one vestige o f it should be 
left. It is not needed to protect the 
American lumber industry, as it was 
testified by a Michigan lumberman that 
the cost of making lumber was about 
as much in Canada as in Michigan, and 
that if there was any difference at alt 
the cost would be found a little greater 
in Canada. The duty, then, can serve 
only to give American producers and 
dealers the opportunity to combine and 
maintain prices. So recently as the sec
ond week in March there was a report 
that a consolidation o f practically all 
the lumber dealers o f the west had 
been effected.

W f. have an inquiry about the mul
berry tree, its value as a fruit producer. 
We believe that the surest answer to 
give in reference to the Russian mul
berry is that it is somewhat uncertain. 
Some make a success of it, while others 
do noL—Western Rural

o f the duty on manufactured goods as waif 
a* on raw material?

8 Do you bellsv* that American manu
facturer* vonerally would be able sell many 
more »cod* abroad than nnw If they bad 
free raw materials, aud If so, about what 
percentage more than now?

Pome of our New England manufacturers 
favor fro* raw material* and somo do not I 
am desirous of obtainingaa much light upon 
the sub] ct us possible from thedlfforent In
dustrie» In dlff rent parts o f the country. 
You will confer a favor by answering tbe 
ubovo question» at your earliest conven
ience- Your» truly.

A lbert Clar k e . Secretary. 
Now Mr. Farquliar, although former

ly a staunch protectionist, has learned 
through his business experience that he 
has no need whatever for protection, 
and that the so-called protection of 
the American industry is but another 
way of saving higher prices to Ameri
can consumers. Accordingly he sent 
the follow ing reply to Col. Clarke:

York, Pa., May 26,1891.
Mr. Albert Clarke, Secretary flume Market

C ub, Boston,Muss.
Dear SIR: In reply to your favor of May 1«

I have to uckiiowin Igo It is quite true that our 
firm sells Implements and machinery through 
Mexico, South America and Africa "at prices 
from 5 to 10 per cent, les» than they are sold 
for in this country.”  In adding that “ the 
manufacturer who I* able to export his goods 
can have no use for protection except to en
able him to extort Dioro inouey from homo 
purchasers than he Is able to get from those 
abroad,”  I was only stating a fact that I  be
lieved self-evident. It 1s inconoeivablc that 
the same rival manufacturers with whom we 
successfully compete on equal terms in fo r
eign markets can be thought capable o f d riv
ing us from the market at ouruwn doors. On 
that point, among intelligent men, no argu
ment Is needed

Now. ns to your questions. I  w ill answer 
them seriatim :

First—We send upon an average about one- 
half of our manufactures abroad ; something 
less just now, owing to tbe troubles In A r
gentine aDd Chili, w here we usually find our 
best market

Second—In both way*. We »ell to the fo r
eign houses directly and also through com- 
m lsi on merchants In New York.

Third—The reason we do not get as good 
prices abroad as at homo Is that we have to 
cotnpet« with countries having tbe groat ad
vantage o f free raw material in their manu
factures nnd the further advantage o f better 
transportation facilities. Great Britain, in 
purauance o f her free trade policy, has for 
years been extending her foreign commerce; 
while wu, pursuing an opposite policy, have 
left her In full possession The Clyde ship
yards are open to every European Investor 
who wishes to start a line of stoanters, while 
we must satisfy ourselves with vessel* bull» 
at a dozen disadvantages.

Fourth—Yes, we sell a few goods In En- 
glund, France and Germany, but they are 
made especially for those markets, aud it 
would be rather hard to compare the prices 
with tho Amoricun. They undoubtedly 
average lower for good* of slinilur con
struction.

Fifth—The value of the raw material In a 
plow certainly averages more than half Its 
total oost. We manufacture thous mils of 
four-horse plows, for Instance, for the A f
rican market, weigh ng. “ full-trimmed, with 
draft-rod, wheel, cutter, two extru shares.”  
boxed, about two hundred pounds each. 
This plow Is delivered on board vessels In. 
New York for less than live dollars—about 
the cost of the material In it If purchased at 
retail prices.
Handles and beam................................... 11.00

teel and iron............- ............................  2.00
Iloxing. freight, etc...................................  56

Total............. ................................... Is 55
—leaving about one dollar for cost o f labor 
and protit

Sixth—The duty on our Implements and 
machinery is not relatively hluhcr than up
on other manufactures. I need not enlarge 
upon this, but may respectfully refer you to 
the “ tariff schedule of 1990.“

Seventh—I would unhesitatingly fnvor a 
repeal o f the duty ou all the manufactured 
goods we make. Since wu can and dn ex 
port, the duty can be of no possible service; 
and since It tends to provoke rctullatlqu, we 
find it a serious ob-tacl*. Reciprocity 
treaties covering our goods are eeceptabl« 
to us.

Eighth—I do belli-Te that American manu
facturers genera.ly would be able to sell 
many more goods abroad than now If they 
had free raw material. The Importation of 
this material would of Itself stimulate a do- 
inand for Amerlcun products abroad. It Is 
d RlcuIt to estimate the percentage, but I  
should expect an increase of at least 2> per 
cent. * • • • • •

Very respectfully, A. B. FAitqcHAR.

CATCH ING  A TARTAR .

The Hom e M arket Club Gets Nome In 
form ation—American Goods Cheaper For 
Foreigners Than For Am ericans—IVhnt a 
Great Manufacturer Says—H ow  Protec
tion Hurt*.
The famous Home Market club of 

Boston has been investigating tbe 
charge that our manufacturers sell their 
goods cheaper to foreigners than in the 
protected home market, and the club 
has certainly brought out more infor
mation than it wanted.

In the course of his investigation Col. 
Clarke, the secretary o f the club, sent 
the following letter to Mr. A. B. Farqu- 
har, the great agricultural implement 
manufacturer of York, Pa.:

T he Home Markkt  Club > 
No. 58 HinroRD Str e e t . > 

B oston, Muss.. May 16.1891. ) 
Mr. A. B. Farquhar, o f A  B. F. A Co., Limited, 

York Tic
Dear  Ms: Having recently seen a state

ment attributed to you that your firm sells 
goods In the Latin countries south of us uml 
In South Africa at prices from 5 to 10 per 
cent les» than they are sold for In tills coun
try, and that "the manufacturer who is able 
to export his goods can hnvo no lise for pro
tection sixcept to enable him to extort more 
money from home producers than ho Is ablo 
to get from those abroad," I deilru to know 
a Utile more about the facts pertaining to 
this business.

Will you kindly Inform me—
1. What percentage o f your goods Is sold 

abroad?
2. Whether or not you sell directly to 

houses In the countries named or to pur
chasers In this country for shipment thence?

». What Is the reason that you do not got 
ns good prices there ns here?

4. Do you sell any goods in England. 
France and Germany, and If so, how do the 
prices compare with American price«?

5. What Is tbe value o f the raw material 
entering Into h plow compared with tho fin
ished product?

6. Do you think the duty on such Impie 
incuts is  you nnsnufuctur« is relatively 
htghrr than that upon goods In othor lines 
of wood and Iron Bnd o f tho various t-lassc* 
oltexllles?

J, Would you favor a reduction or repeal

W HEAT DUTIES ABROAD.

Herlin Wants the German Tux Removed 
From  American Wheat.

The news comes from Germany that 
at a meeting o f the stadtrath, or board 
of aldermen of Berlin, they voted to 
ask the government to repeal the duty 
on grain, in consequence of the poor 
prospects on the netv crop. The vote 
stood seventy-three in favor to five 
against it.

The present German duty on wheat is 
thirty-two cents a bushel, and if it is 
removed our farmers may expect a 
large increase in the foreign demand 
for their wheat The present heavy 
duty was put on several years ago, tho 
previous duty having been about nine
teen cents a bushel. Since the increase 
of duty our exports to Germany have 
sunk to very small proportions.

The crop prospects in Germany this 
year are not bright; and the Berlin 
aldermen, being sure that the tariff is 
a tax, want to provide a way by which 
the poor may still continue to have 
cheap bread. In France, too, there is 
the prospect o f a very poor yield o f 
wheat; and even the high protection
ists of that country have decided to 
lower the duty on wheat for one year.

The Germans and French do not 
seem to have any confidence at all in 
the theory that the foreigner—that is, 
in this case, the American farmer—will 
pay the tax. Even those protectionist 
nntions are not deceived by the silly 
notion, so often heard among American 
protectionists, that the tariff is not a 
burden, is not a tax, and is a good 
thing for the nation at large.

W ill I t  Hr e Trust ?
McKinley said in his tariff speech a 

year ago, in defending tho tin plate tax, 
that the foreign manufacturers had “ a 
trust and combine; we propose by this 
duty to break and destroy it.”

I f  ho does break and destroy it, it 
w ill he only to deliver us, bound hand 
and foot, to a home market American 
trust Already the men who say they 
are going to manufacture tin plate have 
met in New York and effected an or
ganization.

A second meeting was nppointed for 
an early day at Pittsburgh. There i.l 
little doubt that when the American 
tin plate industry gets on its feet prices 
will be controlled by a combine, as is 
the case with nine-tenths of our exist
ing industries.

Whether there Is any choice between 
a home market-trust and a foreign ono 
is • thing for the McKinleyltes to de«
cldc.
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THE WOMAN OF FASHION.

▲ K o v e l  R id in g  H a b it  t o  Be B een  
in  C en tra l P a rk .

Plainer Dreeeee a t Hoaaa W edd lnr»—A  
L oan  Qoatoree Coat and a Plain Skirt 

o f  Alm ost Any Material la  Smiled 
t ’pon bp Fashion D erotees.

[COPTRIOIIT, 1891.1
Cp to the park these early spring 

morning's may be seen a pretty yet odd 
picture o f a woman on horseback, ar
rayed in an unconventional riding hab
it. The noman Is a beautiful young 
Spaniard, petite, bright in manner, 
graceful, stylish and one which any man 
might be proud to accompany.

Yet, for all, tlie pretty little Spaniard 
often rides unaccompanied by anyone 
except the riding master or her hus
band; other cavaliers she has none, for 
the simple reason tliut her attire is so 
very remarkable that no other men 
have been found sufficiently imbued 
with the courage o f their opinions to 
dare venture forth at her side.

The dress that she has chosen is on* 
of her own invention, suggested by 
things which she has seen and read, but 
yet her own after all. It Is a cross be
tween a conventional riding habit for 
women, a conventional walking skirt, 
a pair of Turkish trousers and a man’s 
riding suit. Yet the combination of all 
these conventionalities produces a suit 
which is the most unconventional thing 
to be seen tn Central park.

When a pretty rider stands upon the 
ground, she looks as If arrayed in a 
tight-fitting bodice with k ilt plaited 
skirt. When she tnkes a step, the fore
most plait and likewise the buck one 
may fly apart as if a court petticoat were 
opening over a quilted satin skirt. Hut in 
this case there is no quilted satin skirt 
underneath, and the light Is revealed 
through the openings in these pi aits dn 
the most shockingly unusual manner 
possible. Yet the effect is very pretty, 
and on a still day one Would scarcely no
tice that the skirt differed from an or
dinary one.

Under this skirt, which is finished 
with braid in a tailor-made fashion, the 
rider wears a pair of full Turkish trous
ers; thickly wrinkled at every inch of 
their length and banded at the knee 
with a piece o f black elastic.

Of course with this the rider sits 
astride o f the horse, and permits the 
skirt to fall down on either side so that 
It entirely conceals th* Turkish trous-

A WALKING COSTUM*.

era. nooks are fastened to the skirt 
and these catch Into the trousers at in
tervals of three or four inches, keeping 
the skirt perfectly in place on the 
windiest day.

While such a dress as this seems most 
shocking because of the exposure which 
seems necessarily to follow, it is really 
less conspicuous in exposing the figure 
than the ordinary tailor-made riding 
habit. The latter shows exactly the 
size and shape of the legs, as well as 
their general position. The former con 
ceals them by the full skirt which hangs 
over them.

Riding thus a woman is reasonably 
safe upon a horse and is much less lia
ble to cramp than when seated sideways 
upon a side saddle. Yet the side saddle 
has conventionality in its favor, and the 
new method o f riding has not. The pretty 
Spaniard says that she is unable to hire 
a horse at any o f the riding academies 
for a jaunt in the park when thus ar
rayed, because the riding masters fear 
that some of the patrons might take ex
ception to such a dress, and might ob
ject to being seen emerging from an 
academy that permitted its pupils to 
dress in this manner. Scarcely can a 
riding master be found ns a companion.

In the meantime, the dress is so be
coming thnt the pretty woman wears it 
and is much admired. At the same time 
•he feels comfortable nnd safe, declar
ing that never before has she so en
joyed equestrianism. Several women 
o f fashion have expressed a willingness 
to dress in the same manner, if only 
some one eonid be found to take the 
lead. No one likes to venture forth 
alone, and no one has been able to se
cure sufficient cooperation to get a num
ber o f women together for a trial trip. 
The same disadvantage attends this de
parture in fashion that has marked 
other decided changes, namely, the 
conspicuousness which renders it un
pleasant for those who would other
wise be the pioneer*.

Quite n change is taking place in the 
method o f dressing at house weddings. 
As every one knows it has been the prop
er caper to wear one’s very best at wed
ding festivities and even to purchase 
a new gown especially for the occasion. 
Nothing worn or old or even the flrgt 
newness off was considered good enough 
to graee so happy an occasion. But 
this spring those who have gone 
much into society have rejoiced 
that a new fad has arisen which per-

mtta, and, indeed, suggests, that they 
wear garments with the newness well 
off of them und not in any way re
markable for their elegance or style. 
For morning weddings a plain, scanty 
skirt o f any check or plain material 
and the Louis Quatorze coat is suitable. 
Even a plain skirt with loose open 
bodice may be worn by a guest at one 
of these morning weddings. The occa
sion, while a formal one, is not con
sidered such as to warrant full dress.

Another side to this dress question is 
the ethical one, which, with the nicety 
not hitherto considered, forbids a guest 
to run the risk o f wearing a better 
gown than that in which the bride is 
arrayed. The bride is the central 
figure, the observed one, the only on* 
who is entitled to a gown which shall 
attract attention and consideration.

For evening wear the shades of helio
trope, pure turquoise and the various 
tones of green are fashionable. Red 
and black are also much worn, and, in-

THE NEW STYLE EIDrXQ HABIT.

deed, are nearly as popular as they 
were two seasons ago. Deep red gowns 
with studs of jet graduating in siz* 
toward the waist are fashionable.

An entirely new style o f dress has a 
low cut bodice, with the neck filled in 
with lace. A tucked yoks is also seen 
with these low cut bodices, and for din
ner wear a thin lace yoke, drawn high 
above the neck with a narrow ribbon, is 
seen. A saving is effected in dresses by 
means o f these low neck bodices. For 
the street the neck may be filled in with 
a yoke o f colored cloth, supposing that 
the material is black, and for evening 
the yoke may be trimmed with jet. 
Black bengaline makes up into unusual
ly beautiful dresses, when combined 
with jet and supplied with jeweled 
front.

The passion for feather trimming has 
lasted over 'into late spring. Far ex
ceeding the season when such ora * 
mentation has been considered suitable. 
I t  is still seen as in edging to the bor
der of the high medici collars, and fin
ishing the cuffs and lapels of the Louis 
Quatorze coats.

A  pretty dress, ecru in tint, and la
dies' cloth in material, came down in 
the Broadway cars yesterday. The skirt 
was scanty, drawn back so tightly that 
the wearer seemed scarcely able to 
walk in it, and yet when she did take • 
step the dress seemed to yield and pro
duced an effect us graceful as is ever 
seen in the new umbrella case styles. 
The waist of the gown was buttoned— 
actually buttoned with visible buttons 
all the way down the front. The but
tons were of gilt trimmed with silver.

On each side of the button a broad 
lapel of navy blue velvet was turned 
back until the outside point o f the lap
el almost touched the high puff sleeves. 
The collar was a standing one, at least 
two inches in height, nnd a broad collar
like lapel stood up around the neck and 
turned back in front in two large 
points. This lapel or collar was also of 
navy blue velvet. As a wrap against 
the coolness of the late afternoon the 
wearer carried over her arm an ecru 
cape which, when donned, would be 
tight fitting in the back and thickly 
braided with a cord o f deep brown. 
Full puff sleeves, bell shaped at the 
hand, and a loose front bordered with 
feather trimming completed the trim
ming o f this pretty garment.

On the newest gown, chiffon, thickly 
gathered or shirred in several rows, is 
put about the neck of gowns nnd down 
the front, being used exactly as the 
feather trimming lias been. The ehi> 
fon is exceedingly easy material to han
dle, being light, soft, silky, yet suffir 
ciently firm in texture to hold its own 
when placed in standing rows of gath
ers or shirringa I t  comes in all color*,

THE LAND OFFICE.

SUMMER BEAUTIES.

and its soft, pretty effect is becoming 
to the face.

Jnst one more dress? It was worn by 
a has bleu, a literary woman who is so 
plain in dress that she seldom permits 
herself the luxury of wearing anything 
more elaborate than the round waist 
and Puritan skirt o f u year ago.

The dress was a gray beize, with n 
full bodice. There was a Swiss belt 
with steel embroidery nnd more oi 
the steel embroidery trimmed the 
cuffs and went across the front of the 
narrow skirt in n broad band. Scroll 
edging in steel was used sparingly upon 
the waist. A high collar was of red 
velvet, and there was nlso a plastron of 
the same material. With this gown 
went a hat with graj’ rustie straw, 
caught up fancifully at one side, when* 
a great bunch of red and gray ostrich 
tips held it in ploc*.

W hy Many Settlers Never Receive 
a  Patent to Their Claims.

t s  Abase Which Needs Im m ediate Cor
rection — non. Thomas II. Carter, the 

New  Commissioner o f  the Office, 
a Good Man.

[Special Washington Correspondence^ 
“ A ll my sympathies are with the set

tlers upon tlio public domain," said 
Commissioner Carter, o f the general 
land office this afternoon.

Senator Stewart, o f Nevada, Senator 
Carey, o f Wyoming, and several officials 
of the Interior department were pres
ent discussing the subject o f contests; 
that is, the obstructions which are put 
In tho way of final action by the land 
office in granting patents to home
steaders. Commissioner Carter said: 

"Under the existing rules, John Smith 
may live for five years upon a quarter 
section of the public domain, and then 
advertise the fact that he intends to 
prove continuous possession and ac
quire title by patent from the govern
ment. None of the neighbors huve 
anything to say against this final proof, 
on the part of John Smith, because 
they all know that he has earned liis 
title by compliance with homestead 
laws. Therefore, on a certain date, Mr. 
Smith goes before the register and the 
receiver of the local land office, proves 
np on his clnim, and the papers arc sent 
to the general land office at Washing
ton, together with certificates of the 
local officers to show that it is a cleur 
case, nnd all fees have been paid. But, 
before the patent is issued, one of the 
neighbors of John Smith has a personal 
quarrel with liim about religion, a 
horse trade, or politics, and that 
neighbor sits down and writes a 
letter to the commissioner of the 
general land office, protesting against 
granting a patent to Smith for his 
homestead, and declaring that his entry 
Is a fraud and without sufficient proof 
o f genuine residence. That stops the 
issuance of the patent until tho case 
can be investigated It  is placed along 
with thousands of other contested cases 
and must await its turn. In the mean
time John Smith has no complete title 
to his home, and ho may die without 
completing title, because it takes at 
least two years to reach a case when it 
is once sidetracked in that way. But 
suppose that Smith lives two years and 
in the meantime furnishes plenty of 
proof to show his right to the land, 
shows that the contest was prompted 
by malice alone. Ultimately he would 
get his patent for the land; but just 
about the time the general land office is 
ready to settle the matter and issue the 
patent, along comes another letter from 
some other neighbor who has recently 
taken a grudge against Smith, with

another statement easting doubt upon 
tho legality o f the entry in some other 
ochnical particular. The general land 

office immediately marks the case for 
contest, and again it goes into the 
pigeon hole for examination. Some 
cases are thus kept pending for a life
time, or longer.”

"Is  there any remedy for this condi
tion of affairs?" inquired Senator Carey.

“ That is what I am trying to ascer
tain,”  responded the genial and ener
getic man from Montana. “ It seems 
to mo that our rules can be amended in 
some way so ns to protect the settlers 
from unfair contests and give them 
their titles without needless delay. It 
has been suggested that a rule be made 
requiring every contestant to make affi
davit concerning his charges, subject to 
prosecution for perjury; to require him 
to deposit with the local officers enough 
to pay costs of contests, at least ten 
dollars per day for attorney’s fees, in 
tho event of his failure to prove fraud 
upon the original entryman; or other 
failure o f compliance with law. Such a 
rule it is believed would prevent all 
spitowork contests, and reduce the num
ber of such cases to a minimum. It 
would work no hardship on tho con
testant, if he lias a good case; bnt it 
would make him pay for his peculiar 
pleasure if ho were merely contesting 
for the purpose of annoying his neigh
bor.”

lion. Thomas B. Carter, the recently- 
appointed commissioner, is not unfamil
iar with the land laws o f the country; 
and, having lived for more than a score 
o f years west of the Mississippi river, 
he is in full sympathy with the pioneers 
who penetrate the undulating wilder
ness toward the setting sun; and who 
have made what was once known ns 
the Qrent American desert bloom 
and blossom with the fruits 
o f industry, thrift and honest 
toil, transforming an empire into 
a modern wonder, a veritable ex
tended plain o f Esdraelon. Ho hns 
taken hold of his work with the ceaso- 
less, tireless energy which is character
istic o f the man, which brought him 
speedily to the front a3 a leading work
ing member o f the house of representa
tives during his brief career in the na
tional legislature. Tho general land 
office is essentially a work shop and 
every employe from the commissioner 
to tho laborers and charwomen must 
needs be workers. Every township in 
the entire country is intimately related
to thiu office. litre  are the records which

give stability to the titles to all of th* 
lands originally peopled by tho ad
venturers from European countries un- 
ler patents from potentates. Here are 
the maps and plats of original location 
and entry o f every aero o f ground which 
has been taken under the homestead and 
Dther land laws in the territories which 
have become states during the past ten 
iecades. To this bureau of the interior 
iepartment all registers and receivers 
sf land offices throughout the country 
must make their reports, and from this 
office they receive orders. There are 
inc hundred and nine local land offices 
aow in operation. In each one of these 
offices there is a register an j a receiver, 
snd there are one hundred and eighteen 
:lerks employed as assistants, making 
a totul o f three hundred and thirty-six 
?mploycs who seldom if  ever arc seen in 
Washington. There are also three in
spectors, four examiners ot surreys, 
seven examiners of swamp lands, 
thirty special agents to examine fraudu
lent entries, twenty-seven inspectors 
of timber depredations and seven cus
todians of abandoned military reserva
tions; a total of seventy additional em
ployes, mailing a grand total of four 
hundred and forty-four officials in the 
field who are seldom if ever seen by tho 
commissioner, yet all are under his di
rection and supervision. You may well 
imagine that it requires a great deal of 
executive ability to properly manage 
such an army, keep them well disci
plined and prevent improper action on 
tlicir part in every case.

There ore upward:; 'o f two hundred 
and fifty employes on duty in the gen
eral land office under the supervision of 
the commissioner, deputy commissioner 
and chief clerk. There tire law clerks, 
law examiners, a receiving clerk, and 
chiefs of subordinate divisions, to whom 
various duties are assigned, and tho en
tire working force is so arranged that 
the tremendous and growing business 
is transacted smoothly and expeditious
ly. Owiug to the present rules, how
ever, there are thousands of contest 
cases pending, and the work o f the of
fice is nearly two years in arrears, in 
some particulars. There is and has 
been for years a crowded condition of 
affairs, and relief cannot be had until 
congress shall provide a separate build
ing for this office alone.

One room in the general land office is 
set apart for the use of attorneys who 
practice before tho office, and their 
name is legion. Almost every settler is 
obliged to employ an attorney to look 
after his interests hero before final pat
ent to his homestead is issued. In addi
tion to their personal appeals for action 
in many cases these attorneys file not 
less than seven hundred letters each 
week, calling upon the office for writ
ten statements concerning the condi
tion of pending eases. These letters 
are forwarded by the attorneys to their 
clients and a great part of their work is 
done in what is called “ the attorneys’ 
room." A clerk is detailed especially 
to attend to this room, whose duty it is 
to receive cards of request from daily- 
accredited attorneys for permission to 
personally examine papers in important 
cases. Those papers are official, and 
cannot be taken from the department, 
but they may bo examined in the attor
neys’ room in the presence o f the clerk 
in charge, and hence it is almost impos
sible for any attorney to absent-minded
ly carry any papers away with him. 
Copies of papers, however, are often 
furnished attorneys by tho clerk in 
charge.

Commissioner Carter is the youngest 
man ever honored with appointment to 
this position. He is only thirty-seven 
years o f age, and being of an exceedingly 
fair complexion, with light hair and 
beard, he looks even younger. Although 
of a nervous temperament, given to 
quickness, alertness and promptness of 
decision, he possesses at the same time 
a deliberative quality o f mind which 
prevents him from ill-advised conclu
sions and decisions. He is a lawyer, 
and his training has developed a judicial 
intellectual bias which w ill prove valu
able in the administration of his office, 
where everything is based upon statuto
ry law. Gifted with a sunny, cheerful 
disposition'he easily makes friends, nnd 
even in this city where politicians dwell 
he has friends who hold him in high 
esteem regardless of differences upon 
national topics. Sm it h  D. Fby.
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SIAM'S GEM MINES.
Robles and Sapphire» In A ll the 

—How They Are Mined.
The gem mines o f Siam are atKrung, 

Krat and Phailin, points or districts de
pendent on the seaport of Chantabun. 
They are shortly to be leased; but at 
present the only condition required for 
entering the mines is the p:i3'ment of 
a small fee to the head man of the dis
trict.

The digger's first object is to discover 
a layer of soft, yellowish sand, in which 
botli rubies and sapphires are deposited. 
This stratum lies at depths varying 
from a few' inches to twenty feet, on a 
bed o f subsoil in which no precious 
stones are found. A pit is dug, nnd the 
soil removed is taken to a neighboring 
canal or stream, where it is mixed with 
water and passed through an ordinary 
hand-sieve. In his search for this |>e- 
culiar alluvial deposit, which is gener
ally free from any admixture of clayey 
earth, the digger lias often to penetrate 
into the jungle that grows thickly 

i around, and combines the work of 
clearing with the occupation of gem- 
digger.

No sapphire has yet been extracted of 
I higher value than about fourteen hun- 
! dred dollars, or ruby of higher price 
j than forty-eight hundred dollars. N* 
j artificial or mechanical processes fo ’ 

washing the soil have so far been in 
troduced.

liuhios and sapphires Hre found ot all 
| the diggings, often deposited side bj 
, side in the same layer or stratum oi 
I sand. The rubies aro usually of a dull,
| light-red hue. The sapphire is of n 
dark, dull blue, without any of th® 
silken gloss distinctive of the liurmah 
and Ceylon stones.
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A  reliable cure for Contagious 
Blood Poison, Inherited Scro
fula end Skin Cancer.

As a tonic for delicate Women 
and Children it has no equal.

Being purely vegetable, is harm- 
leas in its effects.

A treatise on Blood and Skin Dis- 
m tille d  f &k e  on application. 
D ruggist* Sell I t .
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Drawer 3, At lints. Cl

s s s s s s s s

The Soap

that
Cleans

Most

is Lenox.

•7

1

£
£

2

i
1
1
I
I

In Church, 
or a t Home?

Answering the question o f
Home vs. Church Weddings.
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Cleanliness is always fashionable and the use 
of or the neglect to use SAPOLIO marks a wide  
difference in the social scale. Th e  best classes 
are always the most scrupulous in matters of 
cleanliness— and the best classes use SAPOLIO.

THE KANSAS CITY

M ED IC A LS  SURGICAL SANITARIUM
Far the Traatmant of all Chronic and 

* Surgical Dlsaaaaa.
The object of our Sanitarium Is to furnish srirntific medical and surgical treatment, 

board, roonn, and atteudaucr to those afflicted with chronic, e^e, ear. an A
nervous diseases, and is supplied with all the latest invention» vs eleouic «clone*, 
deformity appliances, instruments, apparatus, medicines, etc. W@ treat DRKOKM- 
1T1K8 or the human body. We arc the only medical establishmentlu Kaiwas C ity  
manufacturing surgical braces and App liance* for each individual efts*. Trasses an<l 
(Clastic stockings made to order. Catarrh aud all diseases of the Throat treated b *  
Compressed Air, hpraye, Mediated Vapors, et«., Applied by Hioana o f the late*» 
inventions in apparatus for that purpose.

DISEASES OF THE NERVOUS SYSTEM,
and Disea*esof Women a specialty. Flectriclty In aR its forms, batbs. douches, in u - 
sare, inhnlations. nursing, etc., are provided as may be required by patients, in ad 
dition toauch other medical treatmeut as mav be deemed advisable, hook* free upon 

Special or Nervous diseases, Stricture aud Varicocele. DISEASES OF T H E  EYE AND  EAR T R E A T E D  IN  
T H E  M O ST  S K IL L F U L  AND  S C IE N T IF IC  M A N N ER . All the most difficult Surgical Operation* perform«! 
with Skill and Success. F ifty  rooms for the accommodation o f patients. Physicians and trained nurses in a tten d s « » day 
night Consultation ftee. For further Information call on or address
|3F“We pay ppeciRl attention to the care and 

comfort of children left In our otiarue.

! 11TH ANO BROADW AY,
x  4 ana  — r i r r ,  w o.

DR. C .  M .  C O E .  P re sld o n t,  
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A. N. KELLOGG NEWSPAPER CO.,
401 Wyandotte street» - • * Kfttisa»City,Mo,

Patents! Pensions
Sind tor Inventor, (luiile or How iR ffilS jfJ i 

Send for Dlge.t of PENSION nn<| "it*  *  I  * * '* '* ? •  
PATRICK OTARRXLL. ■ WitaHINOTON, D. 0, 
■riant mu FAFia

HAVE YOU
Use Peruvian Strengthening Elixir,
The lie .t TO NtC  In E X ISTEN C E . Pleaenn» 
totheuet«, bn tilgt n bevor«:'. Cure, lilllonn .

s M Ä T ö te i 's a  i Ä s r v i S
■»-NAME THIS rA P IK  #T*r*

as-»*MtTBU F4Pia™,e».w „ i ; ,e “ n- ,  U lT -

W AN T  A BICYCLE W^LoiuYcAr«**

EDUCATIONAL.

ECLECTIC Medical Institute
Chartered 1848.

--------------— -  -  — TWO Anatnllv.

Bars; BafliKgb'raiirBaBiBttt
A. N. K-D ,

WEEK WRITING TO ADVERTISER;»
X r,W ‘  A d v .e . t J ^ r “ 4«

i



0

D EA TH  OF SIR JOHN.
T% c Canadian Prem ier4* Hasp Ufa at aa 

M
Ot t a w a , O c t ,  Junes.—Sir John Mae- 

Donald is no more. The distinguished 
statesman who has guided the political 
destinies of Canada for nearly half a 
century passed peacefully away at 10:18 
o'clock Saturday night, surrounded by 
the entire household. Lady Macdon
ald, who bore up so bravely during the 
■fatal illness, was prostrated with grief. 
Death came peacefully to the aged 
premier. He was unconscious to the 
la s t  The pulse fluttered: the breath

SIR JOHN MACDONALD.
came shorter, and the pulse was stilL 
tVhen the announcement of Sir John’s 
death was made the bells of the city 
■were tolled.

The body w ill be privately moved 
from  Earnscliffe to the parliamentary 
building and w ill lay in state there 
from  10 o ’clock Tuesday morning till 
the morning of the funeral. The state 
funeral w ill leave the parliament build
ings at 1 o'clock p, m. Tuesday for St 
Alban's church and thence to the Cana
dian Pacific tailroad station, whence 
“the body w ill be conveyed to Kingston. 
The body w ill lie in state at the city 
Ball, Kingston, until Thursday noon, 
■when the interment w ill take place.

A TE X A S  DELUGE.
T h e  Red H irer Gets on the Rampage and 

Parries Death and Destrurtlon In Its  
•Course.

G a in e s v il l e , Tex., June 8.—Red 
river is on the rampage and a threaten
ing, angry stream above the high water 
mark. Information comes from above 
that since yesterday the stream has 
carried death and destruction in its 
path.

The rise was very rapid and unex
pected and many people barely escaped 
w ith their lives. No damage has oc
curred on this side o f the river, but on 
tlie other side farms are over
flowed and destroyed. The Santa 
Fe bridge Is still intact and 
believed to be in no danger, but 
the approaches on the other side are 
washed away. A ll communication 
with the Indian territory by rail has 
'eeen cut off and it w ill be several days 
before the damage can be repaired. 
General Superintendent Irvine and Di
vision Superintendent Downs are both 
here and repairing w ill begin as quick 
as possible.

Telephone messages from Burlington 
state that the river is running wild on 
both sides in that section, and destruc
tion to property has been fearful and
some lives lost.

North of Doss, a station on the Mis
souri, Kansas <fc Texas railway, J. T. 
Harris, a big stockman, has lost *00 
head of beef cattle and fifty-fire horses 
and his farm is ruined.

Yesterday afternoon the Santa Fe ran 
several excursion trains out to the 
bridge, and thousands of people had a 
look  at tlie angry waves. The weather 
is still cloudy and there is every indi
cation of more rain, but it is believed 
the worst has passed.

SHAKEN AGAIN.
1 1 s ly  Again Shaken Vp By un Earthquake— 

Houses W recked and Several People 
K illed .
R o m e , June 8 —The cities of Verona 

end Mantua were shaken by an earth- 
•quake yesterday and many houses were 
•damaged. An invalid lady was so bad
ly  frightened by the shock that she 
died. 1

Iximbardy, Venetia and part o f Tus
cany were visited early in the morning 
by repeated shocks. The worst shocks 
occurred about 3 o’clock In the morn
ing. Shocks were fe lt In Venice and 
Milan.

The center of the disturbance was at 
Verona. A subterranean noise was 
lieard like the roar o f artillery which 
was followed by throe strong shocks. 
T h e  inhabitants rushed into the streets 
in  terror.

A t Marengo three persons were killed 
and at liadiaealvena seventeen were 
badly injured by falling houses and 
chimneys. A t the latter place another 
shock was fe it atO o’clock in the morn
ing and much additional damage was 
done.

The movements were undulating in 
•character and were more or less over 
■the whole o f the north of Italy.

Gootl For Chicago Bakers. 
Ch ic a g o , June 8.—The journeymen 

bakers’ council decided to order all the 
union bakers in the city out on a strike 
yesterday afternoon at * o’clock if 
a renewal of last year’s scale of 
wages was refused. By the hour 
named, however, over two-thirds of 
the master bakers had not only con
ceded the scale but had further agreed 
to  an advance of one dollar per week to 
all bench handa during the hot months 
Nearly 1,400 men would have been 
affected.

Another Uprising.
L ondon, June T.—From India comes 

the news of another uprising. This 
time in the state of Keonjurba where 
the rebels have swept every thing be
fore them and robbed the treasury of 
the maharajah and prepared to defend 
themselves against British interference. 
This event is strictly local In its char
acter and is believed not to be formida
ble. The cause of the outbreak appears 
to have been the conduct of the 
maharajah who has of late been op
pressing his subjects with excessive 
taxes in order to contribute to the 
British party and for his own enrich
m en t

BRIGGS S U STA IN ED .

I k *  D irectors o f  I'n los T kso log tcel Sem
inary Defy the Veto o f  the Presbyterian 
Assembly.
Nxw Y ork. June ft.—The directors o f 

Union theological seminary have met
and declared their position on the ques
tion o f the right of the general assem
bly o f the Presbyterian church to veto 
the transfer of Prof. Charles A. Briggs 
from the chair of Hebrew to the chair 
o f biblical theology. The resolution 
passed at their meeting held yesterday 
afternoon is as follows:

Resolved, That the board of directors, 
after having taken legal advice and 
after due consideration, see no reason 
to change their views on the subject of 
the transfer of Dr. Briggs, and feel 
bound, in the discharge of their duties 
under the charter and constitution of 
the seminary, to adhere to the same.

The intent o f the vote passed by the 
general assembly at its recent session 
in Detroit was that Dr. Briggs should 
cease to be a professor in the Union 
seminary. The effect of the resolution 
given above is that it is the judg
ment of the directors that the veto 
was a usurpation-of powers never given 
or intended to be given to the general 
assembly, and that since the veto was 
illegal, the appointment stands, and Dr. 
Briggs w ill continue as professor dur
ing the coming year as during the past 
seventeen years.

The fact that a struggle was in prog
ress behind closed doors was evident 
when Prof. George A. Prentiss stag
gered out into the hall after the discus
sion had been under way for two 
hours, and nearly sank to the floor 
through weakness brought on by over
excitement. The venerable professor’s 
body shook like a leaf and he had to be 
assisted to a private room until he had 
recovered. Then Dr. Hastings left his 
place in the meeting and accompanied 
the professor to his home.

Only one ballot was taken on the 
resolution and the vote stood 30 to 2 in 
favor o f its passage. The directors of 
the seminary express ignorance as to 
the duties of the committee of fifteen 
appointed by the general assembly, but 
say that they w ill receive them with 
all the courtesy possible when they 
visit the city.

It  is evident now in the face of the 
present action of the seminary directors 
that the visit of the general assembly 
committee w ill be useless.

T H E  BENSON TRIAL.
His W ile  and Daughter W ill Have Noth

in * to Do W ith  H im —M et tin un on the 
Stand.
L e a v e n w o r t h , Kan., June 6.—The 

wife and daughter of Benson, on trial 
here for the murder of Mrs. Mettman, 
have repudiated him. John Mettman, 
husband of the murdered woman, was 
on the stand yesterday. He testi
fied that he gave all his earnings to his 
wife, the murdered woman. He saw 
her for the last time Sunday evening, 
March 33, 1890, at 5 o’clock, in the 
yard. He was fixing a swing for 
Mrs. Rautzahn’s children, a boy of 
8 and a girl of 5. Mrs. Rautzahn and 
Henry Mettman, the son, were at home 
at the time. Mrs. Mettman wore a 
“dark complected suit,”  he said, and 
they were both in good humor—he and 
Mrs. Mettman. Ho saw her leave the 
gate duo east He next saw her the 
day she was buried, while he wa- un
der arrest. This was the Sunday fol
lowing. He did not remember that she 
took anything with her and noticed 
nothing unusual in her manner. They 
had been married thirty-four years. 
He had married her in Platte county. 
Mo.

Cross-examined by Judge Webb the 
witness testified that they had always 
lived together pleasantly. Eight years 
ago she had tried to get a divorce, but 
she took it back. She didn’t get the 
divorce. They didn’t get married 
again. They had lived apart for three 
months.

Mr. Webb asked if this trouble was 
not due to his drinking habits and his 
bad treatment of his wife?

Judge Riner interfered here on the 
ground that this was hardly relevant.

Mettman went on to say that he was 
under arrest three weeks, but did not 
know on what charge.

T H E  IM M IGRATION WAVE.
Statutes Need Repair* to  Prevent an Over

whelm ing Flood.
W a s h in g t o n , June 6.—Gen. James 

G. O’Rerne, deputy commissioner of im
migration at New York, who is in 
Washington conferring with the treas
ury officials about Immigration matters, 
says the new immigration law, while 
effective as far as it  goes, is not yel 
comprehensive enough, and that con
gress w ill be compelled to amend 
It next winter. The law, he 
thinks, lacks the positiveness 
usually given to health boards. Some
thing, he says, w ill have to be done to 
prevent the arrival of unskilled laborers 
who displace Americans in order that 
corporations may pay less wages. De
spite the contract labor law men who 
have been foremen or superintendents 
go abroad and secure large gangs oi 
men, bringing them over to this country 
in detached sections and keeping se
cret the matter of their contract He 
says, also,' that this state of affairs 
can only be remedied by the watchful
ness o f officers of the labor unions, who 
can aid the immigration bureau by no
tifying it at New York or Washington 
when gangs of workmen appear in th e » 
town under suspicious circumstances. 
The facts would then he investigated 
and the men, if they came here under 
contract and are discovered within a 
year, can be returned to the country 
from whence they came.

Change o f  Managers.
Cin c in n a t i , June 6.—The directors 

of the Cleveland, Cincinnati, Chicago & 
St I/O ins railway met and declared a 
quarterly dividend of IK  per cent on 
the preferred stock, and a semi-annual 
dividend o f IK  percent, on the common 
stock. The resignation of General 
Manager W. M. Green was presented 
and accepted with regrets, and the 
board elected in his place Joseph Ram- 
Bey, Jr., who has been assistant to the 
president, the last named office being 
abolished. President Ingalls will go to 
Europe July L leaving the newly chosen 
general manager in charge.

M O N U M E N T T O  G R AN T.

Bjr th© Liberal!t j  o f  a Chicago Citizen Oa* 
lens, I1L, Get« a Bronze Statue o f  the 
General.
Ga le n a , 111., June «.—The tows 

which sent to the front the greatest 
northern general of the late civil war 
witnessod yesterday the unveiling of a 
bronze statue to U. S. Grant and the 
opening o f a new park bearing his 
name in the center of the city.

The statue was the g ift of H. H. 
Kohlsaat, o f Chicago, and the park, a 
tract of six acres, from which the build
ings which formerly occupied it have 
been removed, is the outgrowth of a 
suggestion by James W. Scott The 
statue is eight feet in height and stands 
upon a granite pedestal ten feet high. 
I t  represents the old commander stand

ing bareheaded with his military coat 
unbuttoned and thrown back. The in
scription on the base reads: “ Grant,
Our Citizen.”

Throngs of people arrived during the 
forenoon from every direction. The 
public schools in' Dubuque, Freeport 
and other nearby towns were closed 
and large delegations o f their citizens 
came to take part in the ceremonies. 
Business in Galena was entirely sus
pended. Tw o special trains from 
Chicago brought delegations o f Grand 
Army men and distinguished citizens.

The ceremonies of the day were in
augurated with a parade participated 
in by Grand Army veterans, visiting 
military and civic bodies and citizens 
gathered about the statue in the park. 
The exercises were opened with the 
“ Star Spangled Banner” rendered by 
the Fifteenth regiment band from Fort 
Sheridan. A fter prayer by the chap
lain the bands, gathered in unison, 
struck up with “ Hail to the 
Chief’ as little Miss Pauline Kohl
saat, a daughter of the donor, unveiled 
the statue, and the gathered multi
tude applauded. Ex-Gov. Hoard then 
formally presented the statue to tlie 
city on bphalf of the donor. The statue 
was accepted in a brief address by Park 
Commissioner McClennan on behalf of 
the city. He was followed by Hon. 
Chauncey M. Depew, who delivered the 
oration of the day. He met with an 
enthusiastic reception. Addresses were 
also delivered by Gov. Fifer and J edge 
Crabtree.

N A TIO N A L TREASURY.

An Offer to  Extend the Four and a H a lf 
Bonds at One and a H a lf—The Treasury 
W ell Supplied—The Circulation. 
W a s h in g t o n , June 4.—Notice has 

been given by Secretary Foster that the 
principal and accrued interest of the 4 
per cent, bonds issued under the acts o ' 
July 14, 1870, and January 20, 1871, out 
standing September 2, 1891, w ill be paid 
at the treasury of the United States on 
that day, and that the interest on the 
bonds w ill then cease. Suggestions 
have been made on the part of the hold
ers of some of these bonds of a 
desire to extend the payments at the 
option of the United States at tlie rate 
of IK  per cent per annum, and tlie 
secretary of the treasury w ill hereafter 
consider whether the acceptance of 
such offers of them w ill be profitable to 
the government and in that event re
serves the right to except such bonds 
from this call.

It  is officially stated that the sugges
tions as to the extension of the 4K per 
cent, loan added to the call made to
day is made more as a matter o f prece
dence than of necessity. The treasury 
department, it is said, is abundantly able 
to pay all of the 851,000,000 4} j per cents 
outstanding, but in view o f the uncer
tainty of future receipts and expendi
tures it is judged better to take the sido 
o f safety. The secretary not only be
lieves that he has ample means to de
fray all the expenses of the govern
ment, but is confident that he w ill be 
able to retire a considerable amount of 
the public debt in addition to the 8230,- 
000,000 already paid during the present 
administration. One of the purposes 
in suggesting an opportunity to extend 
the maturing loan at a nominal rate of 
interest is the desire to avoid the en
forced retirement of a part or all of the 
833,000,000 national bank circulation 
now secured by the 4K per cent, bonds.

During the month of May there was 
a net decrease in the circulation o f $25,- 
038,324. There was an increase of 
81,092,026 in silver treasury notes and 
8484,710 in subsidiary silver, but a de
crease of 816,760,400 in gold certificates, 
82,892,063 in silver certificates, 83,315,- 
647 in national bank notes, 82,200,020 in 
gold coin, 81,824,108 in standard silver 
dollars and 81,115,872 in United States 
notes

F ly  Cops-
P it t s b u r g h , Pa., June 4.—S. H. Chis

holm, a millionaire iron operator o f 
Cleveland, was arrested by mistake in 
a hotel here for passing counterfeit 
money. He sent a messenger from a 
detective and electrical call agency to 
purchase him railroad and sleeping 
tickets home and tendered two new five 
dollar notes to the messenger boy, and 
the detectives jumped to the conclusion 
that it was the old dodge being worked 
by sending a boy to work off bail 
money. Chisholm was shortly after 
arrested and taken before Inspector 
McAleer and proved his Identity.

THE CONFEDERATE DEAD.
BavsUIag * t  the Monument a t Jashs— , 

MBs., By a  Daughter o f  J iM n o n  
Davis.
Jackson, Miss., June 5.—The cere

monies incident to the unveiling o f the 
confederate monument attracted to the 
city crowds larger than the immense 
throngs that filled the etreets the day be
fore. Delegation mfter delegation, rep
resenting all parts of the country, ar
rived and were met by Gov. Henry and 
his aides, accompanied by a band, while 
the streets were lined with veterans and 
enthusiastic spectators.

A t 10 o’clock the national guards of 
this state, under command o f Gen. 
Billups, marched from their quar
ters to the city hall, where the grand 
procession formed, and after marching 
through the streets proceeded to the 
monument Behind the troops came 
a float bearing fifteen beautiful young 
ladies who represented the different 
southern states at the unveiling, as fol
lows: Miss Annie Stone, the southern 
confederacy; Miss Annie L  Stone, Mis
souri; Miss Courtney Walthall. Vir
ginia; Miss Corinne Hortense Sykes, 
North Carolina; Miss Annabel Power, 
Kentucky; Miss Elise Feathers tone, 
Georgia; Miss Elise Govan, Flori
da; Miss Nellie Fewell, Alabama; 
Miss Mary Belle Morgan, Louisiana; 
Miss Caroline Kerr, Texas; Miss Vir
ginia Hunt Arkansas; Miss Sallie Elean
or Cowan. Tennessee; Miss Marie 
Lowry, Mississippi; Miss Annie Hem
ingway, South Carolina; Miss Katie 
Porter, Maryland. Then came car
riages containing the officers o f the 
ladies’ confederate monument associa
tion with Miss Sallie B. Morgan as 
president and Mrs Hayes, the daughter 
of Jefferson Davis, accompanied by her 
husband and son. Next came carriages 
containing distinguished confederate 
veterans followed by the organized 
camps of confederate veterans and the 
remnants of half a dozen famous Mis
sissippi confederate regiments.

The ceremonies were opened with 
music by the band, after which Rev. 
Father S. A. Peckeret, o f Vicksburg, 
delivered a prayer. He was followed 
by Hon. C. E. Hooker, who, in behalf 
of the ladies’ monument association of 
Mississippi, made a brief address in pre
sentation of the monument to the state, 
after which, amid the booming o f can
non, Mrs. Margaret Hayes, daughter of 
Jefferson Davis, pulled the string that 
connected with the veil, and the next 
moment the white statue of the soldier 
surmounting the monument was dis
closed.

CoS. McIntosh, of Meridian, in behalf 
of the tonfederate veterans and the 
state, then made an appropriate re
sponse to the address of Col. Hooker. 
He was followed by Gen. E. C. Wait- 
hail, who amidst cheers and applause 
addressed the assembled crowd. An 
original poem was then recited by Mrs. 
Luther Manship, who was followed by 
Gov. Lowry, in a tribute to Jefferson 
Davis. The benediction was preached 
by Chaplain Rev. H. E. Sproles.

T H E  TREASUR Y.
Secretary Foster Talks on th© Condition o f

the National Treasury. 
B r o o k l y n , June 5.— Secretary Foster 

was tlie guest of the Union league club 
of Brooklyn last evening. Afterdinner 
a reception was held at which the secre
tary spoke in part as follows: “ Our
democratic friends have had a good deal 
to say of late about the billion dollar 
congress. His late excellency Grover 
Cleveland would seem to be troubled 
on this score also. These gentlemen 
forget all the while that this is a billion 
dollar country. [Applause.] Congress 
did make large appropriations for pen
sions and for all kinds o f pub
lic service. In no case, so far as 
these appropriations are concerned, 
were they greater than the necessity 
called for. I am not defending the ap
propriations. Some o f them I would 
not defend. But every move we make 
our democratic friends seem to think 
indicates poverty in the treasury de
partment. Recently I  thought it wise 
and prudent to propose an extension of 
the 4}.; per cent bonds. The treasury 
department is abundantly able to pay 
the bonds when they mature.

“ In view o f the fact that $50,000,000 
in gold has been expended within a 
short period of time, I deem it unwise 
to do anything just now to decrease the 
volume o f currency in the national 
banks."

SURRENDERED.
f h e  Insurgent Chilian Steamer Ita ta  8ur- 

remlereit to  the United States. 
iQUHjl'K, June 5.—The Itata arrived 

here early yesterday and was at once 
surrendered to the American men-of- 
war in this harbor. I t  is expected that 
the United States war ship Charleston 
w ill arrive here to-day.

A ll the arms taken at San Diego by 
the Itata, consisting o f 50,000 rifles, 
were turned over with the vessel.

The commander of the Itata states 
that the arms were not embarked at 
San Diego, but at a point many miles 
at sea. The Iquique government claims 
that this circumstance modifies the sit
uation considerably and w ill probably 
result in a speedy solution o f the diffi
culties between the admirals and the 
junta. The authorities at the same 
time declare that the cargo of the Itata 
is of little importance, taking into con
sideration the small number of arms

THE NEWS FULLY CONFIRMED.
W a s h in g t o n , June 5.— A cable dis

patch from Iqvique has been received 
here announcing the surrender of the 
itata to the commandant of the United 
States naval force there. The Itata 
arrived at Tocopilla Wednesday and was 
ordered to go to Iquique, vhere the 
authorities surrendered her.

Five Million Dollars Only Remaining In the 
Treasury.

W a s h in g t o n , June 5.—The net sur
plus in the treasury is 85,000,000, a 
smaller surplus than has been in the 
treasury within the memory o f the old
est officials. To  increase this surplus 
Secretary Foster has called in 83,000,060 
of deposits from national banks. The 
call reads: “ The secretary of the treas
ury has this day called upon a number 
of national bank depositories to tr Mis
ter to the sub-treasury a portion of the 
amount o f public moneys held by them 
and not needed for the transaction at 
public business.”

LIN C O LN  IN KANSAS IN I8S0.

Extract• F rom  Kx-Seaator Ingalls ’ Essay 
la  the Maw York  l u .

The republicans of Kansas territory 
had called a convention to assemble at 
Osawatomie on the 18th of May, to ef
fect a formal organization o f the party, 
and Mr. Lincoln was invited to be pres
ent. He accepted conditionally, hut 
the condition developed at? rapidly in 
Illinois that he was unable to attend. 
On the 10th of that month the repub
licans o f that state met at Decatur, and 
he was announced with great enthu
siasm as the “ rail-splitter candidate” 
for the presidency in 1860.

The Wyandotte, Kan., constitution 
was framed in July, adopted in October 
by popular vote, and an election for 
state officers was held in December, 
1859. The canvass was animated, 
though the result was a foregone con
clusion, and again Mr. Lincoln was 
urged by some o f his Illinois friends 
and acquaintances who had settled in 
the territory to address the republicans 
upon national politics. This was the 
pretext, but in fact his appearance was 
intended as a demonstration to enable 
him to compete with Seward for the 
delegation from Kansas in the presi
dential nominating convention.

He accepted the invitation and the St 
Joseph Gazette o f November 30, 1859, 
noticed his arrival la that city on the 
previous day, en route to the territory 
“ to make republican speeches.”  HU 
first appearance was at the now extinct 
city o f Ellwood, directly opposite St 
Joseph, on the Missouri river. The 
Free Press o f that city, December 3, 
1859, says that a large number of citi
zens gathered at the Great Western ho
tel to hear Mr. Lincoln on the evening 
o f December 1. He was received with 
enthusiasm. He stated the reasons 
why he could not make a speech and 
could only say a few  words to those 
who had come out to meet him the first 
time he had placed his foot on Kansas 
soil.

In conclusion Mr. Lincoln adverted 
briefly to the Harper’s Ferry incident. 
He believed the attack of Brown 
wrong, for two reasons. First, it was 
a violation o f law, and second, it  was, 
as all such attacks must he, futile as 
far as any effect it might have on the 
great evil. We have a means provided 
for the expression of our beliefs in re
gard to slavery. I t  is through the bal
lot box, the peaceful method provided 
by the constitution. John Brown has 
shown great courage and rare unselfish
ness, as Gov. Wise testifies, but no 
man north or south, can approve o f vi
olence or crime. Mr. Lincoln closed his 
speech by urging a ll'to  vote as became 
the free men of Kansas,

Leaving Ellwood, Mr. I^neoln drove 
to Troy, where he delivered a brief 
speech in the afternoon, to which Col. 
A. G. Ege replied. He continued his 
journey to Doniphan, where he passed 
the night, making a short address in 
the dining room o f the hotel to a small 
audience. There he was met by A. IX 
Richardson, by whom the next morn
ing, December 2, he was con
ducted to Atchison. He was enter
tained at the Massasoit bouse, and in 
the evening delivered an address at the 
Methodist church, which was described 
by General Stringfellow as the most 
logical and vigorous he had ever heard 
from a republican orator. It  was the 
evening of the day that John Brown 
was executed at Charleston. The tele
graphic announcement o f the execution 
had been received in the afteroooa- 
One o f the most dramatic incidents o f 
the speech o f Mr. Lincoln, who pur
sued substantially the same line o f ar
gument developed at Cooper Institute 
in the following February, was an allu
sion to the Harper’s Ferry incident 
Referring to the threats of disunion by 
southern leaders in case of the election 
of a republican president, he said this 
would be treason— “ and if you are 
guilty of treason we w ill hang you, as 
you have hanged old John ltrowu this 
afternoon.”

From Atchison he drove to Leaven
worth, and the Times of December S, 
announced his expected arrival, called 
upon its readers to give the gallant 
champion of freedom a reception fitting 
his great talents, his stirring eloquence, 
his devotion to the cause o f liberty.

He was met by a procession upon the 
Fort Leavenworth military reservation 
and escorted to his hotel, where he was 
received with a speech of welcome from 
Col. Vaughan, to which he responded 
briefly, giving a hasty but graphic 
sketch o f the republican party, the 
trials of free state men in making Kan
sas the home of liberty, and said that 
we were about to enter upon a final 
battle for free institutions. His speech 
at Stockton hall in the evening was 
upon popular sovereignty and th* in
consistency of democracy.

In an editorial, the Times says that 
its report was the merest outline o f a 
speech whioh must be regarded as one 
of the author's ablest and best efforts. 
He made no display, and no attempt at 
oratory, but gave home-bred troth in a 
home-bred style that charmed the 
hearts o f his hearers. His noble senti
ments carried conviction and aroused 
enthusiasm, and he was greeted at its 
cloRe with cordial cheers.

The next day ho departed fo r his 
home in Springfield. Three months 
later he delivered his historic oration in 
New York. In less than a year he had 
been elected president Emerging from 
the profoundest obscurity, he became 
the most central figure o f the most stu
pendous tragedy o f time, and passing 
through the gate o f martyrdom took 
his place unchallenged among the lead
ers of mankind whose fame w ill remain 
so long as the race shall endure.

This episode has escaped the atten
tion of the biographers o f Lincoln, hut 
it possesses deep interest and signifi
cance as an illustration of his views 
upon slavery and his relations to the 
struggle that resulted in its destruction. 
His renown will rest mainly npon his 
connection with the abolition oi slavery, 
but he was not an abolitionist. He con
demned and repudiated John Brown 
and tlie insurrection at Harper’s Ferry, 
but ho took the standard that 'e ll from 
1«» hand on the scaffold at Charleston 
„Bd bore it to Appomattox. In 1850 he 
believed in the supremacy of the A n g lo  
Saxon, tbs separation of the races, and 
was opposed to negro suffrage, but ha

perceived the popular w ill and executed 
its decree» This is th® only leader
ship that is possible in a democracy. 
Whether he would have been equally 
successful in conducting the nation 
through the perils o f reconstruction 
must always remain one o f the most in
teresting conjectures o f history. God 
is just, and we may conclude, there
fore, without irreverence, that his work 
was done. Finis coronat opus.

J o h n  J a m e s  I n g a l l s .

H IN TS  FOR TRAVELERS.
Culled From  ths Experience o f  Old Tour

ists.
“Travelers must be content,”  says 

Shakespeare, and so they must, but not 
too content One can not expect to take 
home-comforts with him everywhere; 
but, on the other hand, one must not 
consider all discomforts inevitable be
cause they are so universal. Very often 
the remedies are simple and easily ap
plied. For instance, the worst of these 
ills, which, by common consent, is 
nausea, from the motion o f the ears, 
may be entirely prevented in the fol
lowing way:

Take a sheet of writing paper large 
enough to cover both the chest and 
stomach, and put it on under the cloth
ing, next to the person. I f  one sheet is 
not large enough paste the edges of 
two or three together, for the chest and 
stomach must be well covered. Wear 
the paper thus as long as you are trav
eling, and change it every day if your 
journey is a long one. Those who have 
tried it say it  is a perfect defense.

In spite o f declarations to the con
trary, it is possible to both read and 
write with comfort while traveling, if 
one knows how. Pains in the head 
after reading on the cars are due to an 
unusual strain upon the muscles o f the 
eye, its focus being changed almost in
cessantly; but with an occasional rest 
the muscles w ill not find the work too 
hard. So try the plan o f reading for 
tea minutes, and then, for five minutes, 
reviewing what you have read. But if, 
meanwhile yon wish to look out o f the 
window, let it be the one on the other 
side o f the car, for to look out of the 
one next you w ill require quick focal 
changes as tiring to the eye as reading.

There are two ways of writing on a 
train. The first requires that the papier 
be laid upon a light board, perhaps 
eighteen inches square; one end o f this 
w ill rest in your lap, and the end 
furthest from you w ill be raised a few  
inches by a cord which passes around 
the neck. The whole affords a sloping 
desk which moves with the body and is 
fairly satisfactory. The simpler and 
perhaps the better plan is to place your 
tablet upon a feather pillow in your 
lap, when you w ill find that the elastic
ity o f the feathers reduces the motion 
to a minimum and makes writing easy.

One o f the lesser discomforts of trav
eling is the difficulty o f standing or 
walking in a moving train; yet railroad 
men run or walk with perfect ease. 
The secret lies in allowing the body to 
sway with the motion o f the ears, the 
knees being slightly bent, while the 
feet are at the same time held ready to 
be braced firmly, If necessary.

Those to whom the term “sleeper”  is 
a hollow mockery may profit by the 
experience o f salesmen and others who 
travel frequently, and have the bed 
made up with the pillow toward tlie 
locomotive. Jnst why this should make 
sleep easier is not explained, but the 
plan is highly recommended/

I f  you are ever in straits fo r  a clean 
handkerchief or two when no washer
woman is within easy call, try  thisplan. 
Upon reaching your hotel take all your 
soiled handkerchiefs, wash and rinse 
them and spread them out smoothly on 
the window-panes Be sure that there 
are no creases and that the corners form 
right angles. When dry and carefully 
folded no one could tell that they had 
not been ironed. Heavily embroidered 
handkerchiefs w ill not look as smooth 
as plain ones, but w ill certainly defy 
detection across a car aisle. Whether 
at home or abroad it is always better 
to treat mourning handkerchiefs to this 
way, as their black borders w ill not 
fade so rapidly as when washed as usu
al.—Ladies’ Home Journal.

Tshtsble Chin©«© Rsoto.
In China there is a root called Khe- 

ki-ye, which often sells for from twenty 
to one hundred times Its weight in gold. 
In Manchuria the same root, under a 
different name, if anything even, more 
unpronounceable, sells equally as high. 
These roots, which in order to be high
ly  valuable must be of a peculiar-shape, 
are bought only by mandarins, priests 
and others o f the wealthiest classes. 
Single roots o f this wonderful (?> plant, 
not weighing more than the tenth of an 
ounce, was said to often sell for from 
fifty to seventy-fire dollars each. What 
is still more remarkable about this 
valuable eastern root is the fact that it 
is a closely allied species, i f  not identi
cal, with onr common ginseng.—SL 
Louis Republic.

Origin o f  •‘Boycott.’*
The late James lied path believed 

himself to have been the first person 
to put the verb “ to boysott”  into print 
tine night, during one of his visits to 
Ireland, he sat writing a dispatch to. a 
New York paper, when suddenly ha 
found himself at a loss for a word to 
express what was then happening to 
Capt Boycott. “ Use Boycott’s name as 
a verb,”  said a priest at his elbow, and 
Redpath accepted the suggestion. Next 
day Redpath met the Irish speakers, 
then just starting out npon a series of 
campaign meetings, and suggested to 
them the use o f the verb “ to boycott.”  
The suggestion was adopted and shortly 
after the word had wide currency in 
both Ireland and America.—JL Y. Sun.

French scientists are puzzled over a 
spider which was discovered In a cavity 
in a stone. It  is estimated that the 
stone must be at least 4,tod years old'; 
this notwithstanding, however, the 
spider is quite lively and veiy  youthful 
in its antics. It  is blind and has no 
mouth. _________________

Nancy Hatch, a X aaoo, Miss., Degress, 
began to turn white seven years ago, 
and now she would almost be taken for 
a woman o f Caucasian descent A l
most the only remnant ol her former 
black skin is a dark line about be* 
neck.
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